
  
  

            
          

               
            

        

            

        

        

    

   

   

         

 

 

APPENDIX H 
Public Outreach 

This Appendix includes documentation of the public outreach program implemented for the 
Noise Compatibility Program (NCP) phase of the Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood International 
Airport (FLL) Title 14 Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) Part 150 Study. Documentation in this 
Appendix includes copies of Public Workshop and Hearing notices and presentation materials. 
This Appendix also includes project-related published news articles. 

 Appendix H-1 Public Workshop and Hearing – April 21, 2021 

o Materials Presented at Public Workshop and Hearing 

o Additional Presentation Materials Available on the Website 

o Public Hearing Transcript 

o Attendance Reports 

o Public Notices 

 Appendix H-2 Project-Related Newspaper Articles and Electronic Publications 
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Public Workshop and Hearing 



 

 

 

 

    

       

  

Public Workshop and Hearing 

Materials Presented at Public Workshop and Hearing 
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WELCOME! 

OVERVIEW OF THE FORT LAUDERDALE-
HOLLYWOOD INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT 
14 CFR PART 150 NOISE AND 
LAND USE COMPATIBILITY STUDY 

Noise Regulatory Framework 

Federal law sets aircraft noise 
standards, prescribes operating rules, 
establishes the compatibility planning 
process, and limits airport proprietor s 
ability to restrict aircraft operations. 

Federal Aviation 
Administration (FAA) 

• Controls aircraft while in flight 
• Responsible for controlling noise at 

its source (i.e., aircraft engines) 
• Certifies aircraft and pilots 

State law and local noise ordinances 
set forth compatibility planning 
guidelines and noise standards but 
aircraft are exempt. 

• Promote compatible land use 
through zoning 

• Require real estate disclosure 
• Mandate sound insulating building 

materials 

Local Governments 
and States 

Very limited authority to adopt local 
restrictions. 

• Responsible for capital improvement 
projects and infrastructure 

Airport Proprietors/ 
Broward County Aviation 

Department (BCAD) 

FEDERAL LAW PREEMPTS STATE AND LOCAL REGULATIONS 

1 
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14 Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) Part 150 Overview 

What is a Part 150 Study? Why conduct a Part 150 study at FLL? 

• Title 14 Code of Federal Regulations Part • Determine existing and future noise 
150 outlines a voluntary process airports exposure following the expansion and 
can undertake to improve their extension of the new south runway, 
compatibility with surrounding Runway 10R-28L. 
communities • Comply with the terms outlined in the 

• Part 150 specifies requirements for 2013 Interlocal Agreement with Dania 
preparing airport Noise Exposure Maps Beach. 
(NEMs) which identify noise exposure • Evaluate changes in aircraft operation 
and Noise Compatibility Programs (NCPs) levels, aircraft types, runway utilization 
which reduce noncompatible land uses. patterns, and flight procedures. 

Part 150 provides the only formal process for airports to engage with 
key stakeholders to address noise and land use compatibility concerns 

Technical Committee Members 

The Technical 
Committee (TC) is 
advisory in nature 
and its purpose is 
solely limited to this 
Study. The TC offered 
opinions, advice and 
guidance to the 
Study Team. 

BCAD Planning Organizations/ Local Jurisdictions 
Airport Noise Office City of Dania Beach 

Airport Manager s Office City of Fort Lauderdale 
Public Information Office City of Hollywood 

Airport Operations Town of Davie 

Airport Business City of Plantation 

Community Forum City of Cooper City 

Airport Noise Abatement Committee (ANAC) Town of Southwest Ranches 

Airlines and/or Airline Associations City of Weston 

JetBlue Other Organizations 
Spirit Airlines 
Southwest Airlines 

Delta Airlines 

FedEx 
UPS 

Federal Agencies 

Broward County School Board 

Chamber of Commerce/Economic Development 
Greater Fort Lauderdale Chamber of Commerce 

Greater Hollywood Chamber of Commerce 
Greater Dania Beach Chamber of Commerce 

Broward Workshop 

FAA Orlando Airports District Office 
Greater Fort Lauderdale Alliance Economic Development 
Agency 

FAA Miami Air Traffic Management/TRACON Aircraft Operator Business Organizations 
FAA FLL Airport Traffic Control Tower National Business Aviation Association 
FAA South Florida Flight Standards Division (FSDO) 
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Phase 1 
Noise Exposure Maps (NEMs) 

Noise Exposure Maps (NEMs) 

A Part 150 Study is a two phase study that results in NEMs and, if appropriate, an NCP. 

NEM 

NEMs identify an airport’s present and future noise exposure and land uses which 
are not compatible with that noise exposure. 

DNL contours represent aircraft noise exposure (in decibels) for existing and 
future (at least five years) conditions. Part 150 requires documentation of the 
DNL 65, 70, and 75 contours. 

Base maps depict an airport’s layout, local land use control jurisdictions, major 
land use categories, noise sensitive “receptors” and other information required by 
Part 150. 
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Basics of Airport Noise 

Day Night Average Sound 
Level (DNL) 24 hour time 
weighted energy average 
noise level based on A 

weighted decibels (dBA). 

Noise occurring between 
10 p.m. to 7 a.m. is 

penalized by 10 dB to 
account for the higher 

sensitivity to noise during 
nighttime hours. 

Equivalent Noise Level (Leq) is the 
“energy” average noise level 
during the time period of the 

sample. 

Average Annual Day aircraft noise exposure is calculated 
over a broad area and then depicted using contour lines 

of equal noise levels. 

2018 Noise Exposure Map 

The 2018 NEM indicates that 238 housing 
units are located within the DNL 65 contour 
or higher 

90 housing units 
within the DNL 65 
contour are not 
included in the 
2008 EIS RSIP and 
are noncompatible 

For more information, please see Chapter 5 of the 
NEM Report 

148 housing units within the DNL 65 
contour are included in the 2008 
Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) 
Residential Sound Insulation Program 
(RSIP) footprint and are compatible 
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2023 Noise Exposure Map 

For more information, please 
see Chapter 5 of the NEM 

Report 

The 2023 NEM indicates that 548 housing 
units are located within the DNL 65 contour 
or higher 

90 housing units 
within the DNL 65 
contour are 
noncompatible 

18 housing units within the DNL 
65 are noncompatible 

440 housing units within the DNL 65 
contour or higher are included in the recent 
RSIP and are compatible 

FLL Part 150 NEM Timeline (Phase 1) 

October 3, 
2019 

January 
16, 2019 

December 
13, 2018 

November 
13-17, 
2017 

• Study Kick-Off • Draft NEMs • Public Information • 2018 and 2023 
Public Information Released for Workshop NEMs Accepted by 

Workshops Public Comment FAA 

Technical Committee meetings were held throughout the NEM phases of the 
Part 150 Study process 

The complete FLL NEM Report can be found at: http://www.fllpart150.com 
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Phase 2 
Noise Compatibility Program (NCP) 

Noise Compatibility Program (NCP) 

An NCP contains recommended noise control strategies selected by an airport operator for 
implementation, subject to FAA review and approval. 

Noise abatement strategies address noise at the source to lessen the impact 
on noncompatible land uses. 

Noise mitigation strategies address noise at the receiver. 

Land use strategies refer to the way an airport operator may implement 
changes to improve or reduce noncompatible land uses. 

Programmatic strategies refer to the way an airport operator implements its 
noise abatement, noise mitigation, and community outreach efforts. 

NCP 

See Chapter 1 of the Draft NCP report for more information 
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Required Elements of a Noise Compatibility Program (NCP) 

All NCP 
Measures 

Must 
Consider: 

Reduction of existing noncompatible 
land use and prevention / reduction of 

future noncompatible land use 

The FAA will not approve NCP 
measures that do not reduce exposure 

to noise of DNL 65 and higher 

Safety and efficiency 

Consistency with the powers 
and duties of the FAA 

Avoidance of unjust discrimination 
against certain aircraft types 

Interstate commerce 

Measures cannot impose an undue 
burden on interstate commerce 
(requires balancing of interests) 

The ability to meet both local 
needs and national air 

transportation system needs 

FAA will respond as follows for 
each measure: 

• Approved 
• Disapproved 
• Approved or disapproved in part 
• No action (only relevant for NCP 
measures involving flight 
procedures) 

The NCP 
explores 

operational, 
land use, and 
administrative 
measures to 

minimize 
aircraft noise 

exposure 

Input is solicited from study 
stakeholders 

The FAA reviews entire NCP for 
completeness (i.e., technical, policy, 

effectiveness review) 

FAA has 180 
days to review 

the NCP 

The FLL Part 150 NCP Study Timeline (Phase 2) 

Fall 2021 April 21, 
2021 

March 
14, 2021 

Spring 
2020 

Jan 
2019 

Feb 2020 

January 
2019 

COVID 19 has resulted in delays in the NCP 
process as we navigate through the best way to 

ensure public health and safety in the 
engagement process 

BCAD has moved forward on noise abatement 
measures suggested throughout the stakeholder 
engagement process even though they may not 

show a direct reduction in noncompatible land uses 

• FLL NCP Initiation •Feedback •Analyzed •Draft NCP •Public •The NCP is 
(Solicited Feedback provided by measures to Released for Workshop and anticipated to 
at NEM Public Technical reduce noise Public Public Hearing be approved by 
Workshops) Committee impacts Comment FAA 

More information on measures analyzed to 
reduce noise impacts can be found in 

Appendix D of the Draft NCP report 
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Major NCP Strategy Options 

Noise Abatement 
• Noise abatement flight tracks 
• Run up enclosures 
• Use restrictions** 
• Airport layout modifications 

• Preferential runway use 
• Arrival/departure procedures 
• Other actions proposed by 

stakeholders 

Land Use • Preventative Mitigation 
• Remedial Mitigation ‒ Land use controls 
‒ Land acquisition ‒ Zoning 
‒ Sound insulation ‒ Building codes 
‒ Aviation easements ‒ Comprehensive plans 

• Other actions proposed by stakeholders ‒ Real estate disclosures 

Programmatic 
• Implementation tools • NEM update 
• Promotion, education, signage, etc. • NCP revision 
• Monitoring • Other actions proposed by 
• Reporting stakeholders 

**Subject to further notice, review, and approval requirements in 14 CFR Part 161 

Noise Abatement 
Proposed Measures and Recommendations 

The Part 150 Study resulted in five noise abatement measures recommended for inclusion in the 
Draft FLL NCP. 

NA-1: Continue Voluntary User Program for Runway 10R-28L 

NA-2: Continue the “Engine Run Up Restriction” Policy 

NA-3: Reduce Early Aircraft Departure Turns from FLL through Implementation of 
ELSO or ELSO-Equivalent Procedures During West-Flow Conditions 

NA-4: Reduce Early Aircraft Departure Turns from FLL through Implementation of 
ELSO or ELSO-Equivalent Procedures During East-Flow Conditions 

NA-5: Modify Aircraft Arrival Profiles to the West of FLL to Keep Aircraft Higher 

All measures are subject to the 
availability of FAA funding. 

See Chapter 2 of the Draft NCP report for more 
information 
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Land Use 
Proposed Measures and Recommendations 

The Part 150 Study resulted in six land use measures recommended for inclusion in the Draft FLL 
NCP. 

LU-4: Encourage Local Jurisdictions to 
LU-1: Implement a Voluntary Acquisition 

Implement Real Estate Fair Disclosure 
Program for a Portion of the Ocean Waterway 

Requirements that Address Potential for 
Mobile Home Park 

Aircraft-Related Noise 
LU-5: Encourage Local Jurisdictions to 

LU-2: Implement a Voluntary Acquisition Incorporate Planning Actions in their 
Program for a Portion of the Everglades Respective Comprehensive Plans related to 
Lakes Mobile Home Park Aircraft-Related Noise that are Consistent 

with the Policies of the BrowardNEXT Plan 
LU-3: Implement a Voluntary Residential LU-6: Encourage Local Jurisdictions Efforts to 
Sound Insulation Program for Eligible Incorporate Noise Overlay Zoning Ordinances 
Dwelling Units located in the Future to Regulate Sound Attenuation and 
Conditions (2023) Day-Night Average Sound Compatible Land Uses near the Airport 
Level (DNL) 65+ Noise Contours 

See Chapter 3 of the Draft NCP report for more 
information 

All measures are subject to the 
availability of FAA funding. 

Programmatic 
Proposed Measures and Recommendations 

The Part 150 Study resulted in nine program management measures recommended for inclusion in the 
Draft FLL NCP. 

PM-1: Maintain the Existing Noise Office and 
PM-6: Install Runway Reminder Signs 

Website 

PM-2: Evaluate/Update the Existing Noise PM-7: Evaluate a Voluntary Fly Quiet 
Monitoring and Flight Tracking Systems Program 

PM-3: Maintain Noise Complaint 
PM-8: Update the Noise Exposure Map 

Management System 

PM-4: Conduct Community Outreach PM-9: Update the Noise Compatibility 
Activities Program 

PM-5: Evaluate the Composition of the ANAC 

See Chapter 4 of the Draft NCP report for more 
information 

All measures are subject to the 
availability of FAA funding. 
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PUBLIC HEARING 

FOR THE FORT LAUDERDALE-HOLLYWOOD 
INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT 
14 CFR PART 150 NOISE AND 
LAND USE COMPATIBILITY STUDY 

Public Workshop Help 

If you have technical problems 
FOR TECHNICAL SUPPORT: 

Please use the Q&A feature found at the 
bottom of your screen and someone will help Please text 205-697-3432 
troubleshoot. Or use the text number listed. 
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PUBLIC HEARING 

FOR THE FORT LAUDERDALE-HOLLYWOOD 
INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT 
14 CFR PART 150 NOISE AND 
LAND USE COMPATIBILITY STUDY 

The FLL Part 150 NCP Study Timeline 

Fall 2021 
March 14, 

2021 May 
15, 2021 

March 14, 
2021 

October 3, 
2019 

January 
2019 

•FLL NCP Initiation •2018 and 2023 •Draft NCP •Comment Period •BCAD submits 
(Solicited NEMs Accepted Released for Final NCP to FAA 
Feedback at NEM by FAA Public Comment for Review and 
Public on webpage and Acceptance 
Workshops) local (~180 days) 

newspapers. 

Each comment received on the Draft NCP Report will be addressed by 
BCAD and considered equally by the FAA in their decision-making process 

2 
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Noise Compatibility Program (NCP) 

An NCP contains recommended noise control strategies selected by an airport operator for 
implementation, subject to FAA review and approval. 

Noise abatement strategies address noise at the source to lessen the impact 
on noncompatible land uses. 

Noise mitigation strategies address noise at the receiver. 

Land use strategies refer to the way an airport operator may implement 
changes to improve or reduce noncompatible land uses. 

Programmatic strategies refer to the way an airport operator implements its 
noise abatement, noise mitigation, and community outreach efforts. 

NCP 

See Chapter 1 of the Draft NCP report for more information 

Submitting Comments 

All formal comments on the FLL Draft NCP Report will become part of the official public record and must 
be submitted to BCAD by May 15th, 2021 using the methods below: 

Regular Mail 
Broward County Aviation Department 
Attn: Noise Office FLL Part 150 Study 
c/o Winston Cannicle 
320 Terminal Drive, Suite 200 
Fort Lauderdale, FL 33315 

Public Hearing 

Comments can be submitted at this 
Public Hearing. We will also play the pre 
recorded video testimonials that were 
submitted prior to the Public Hearing. 

E mail 

fllpart150study@garthsolutions.com @ 
Web 

http://www.fllpart150.com/comments/ 

Part 150 Study updates are provided on the Project website at: 
www.fllpart150.com 
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Public Hearing Information 

• Hearing Facilitator: Yvonne Garth 

• Time Limit: Two minutes per speaker 
– A timer and verbal cues regarding the remaining time for each individual’s comment will be provided. 

– Please keep comments constructive and on topic, and honor the two-minute time limit in fairness to 
others. 

• Additional Information: 
– Please use the “raise your hand” feature or notify us via the Q&A feature if you are unable to use the 

raise your hand feature and would like to speak; call in users press *9 to request to speak. 

– At the beginning of your comment, state your name and address for the court reporter to accurately 
capture your information for the record. 

– Pre-recorded video testimonials will be played after all verbal commenters have had the opportunity to 
speak. 

Submitting Comments 

All formal comments on the FLL Draft NCP Report will become part of the official public record and must 
be submitted to BCAD by May 15th, 2021 using the methods below: 

Regular Mail 
Broward County Aviation Department 
Attn: Noise Office FLL Part 150 Study 
c/o Winston Cannicle 
320 Terminal Drive, Suite 200 
Fort Lauderdale, FL 33315 

Public Hearing 

Comments can be submitted at this 
Public Hearing. We will also play the pre 
recorded video testimonials that were 
submitted prior to the Public Hearing. 

E mail 

fllpart150study@garthsolutions.com @ 
Web 

http://www.fllpart150.com/comments/ 

Part 150 Study updates are provided on the Project website at: 
www.fllpart150.com 
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WELCOME! 

OVERVIEW OF THE FORT LAUDERDALE-
HOLLYWOOD INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT 
14 CFR PART 150 NOISE COMPATIBILITY 
PROGRAM: 
RECOMMENDED NOISE ABATEMENT 
MEASURES 

Types of Noise Abatement Measures 

• Noise abatement flight tracks 
• Arrival/departure procedures 
• Use restrictions* 

• Preferential runway use 
• Airport layout modifications 

* Subject to further notice, review, and approval requirements in 14 Code of Federal Regulations Part 161. 

Other actions proposed by stakeholders and/or recommended by 
the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) 

• Noise barriers 
• Run-up enclosures 

Noise abatement 
refers to measures 
to address noise at 
the source to reduce 
the impact on 
noncompatible land 
uses. 

1 
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Standard Evaluation Criteria for Noise Abatement Measures 

BCAD has moved 
forward on noise 

abatement measures 
suggested throughout 

the stakeholder 
engagement process 
even though they may 

not show a direct 
reduction in 

noncompatible land 
uses. 

Effects on airfield capacity and aircraft delay 

Effects on airspace/air traffic control procedures 

Consistency with FAA safety and other standards 

Other environmental effects 

Operational effects and costs 

Financial feasibility 

Reduction of noncompatible land uses within Day Night 
Average Sound Level (DNL) 65 Contour 

Existing Aircraft Noise Abatement Program 

Passage of the Airport Noise and Capacity Act prohibited operation 
of Stage 1 and Stage 2 aircraft with a maximum weight above 
75,000 pounds within the U.S. after December 31, 1999. 

Passage of the FAA Modernization and Reform Act prohibited 
operation of Stage 1 and Stage 2 aircraft with a maximum weight 
of 75,000 pounds or lower within the 48 contiguous U.S. after 
December 31, 2015. 

The 2008 Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) identified a 
mitigation program based on the preferred alternative s (Alternative 
B1b) 2020 noise exposure with no operational limitations or 
restrictions. 

BCAD s FLL Idle Power and Full Power Engine Runs procedures 
were enacted in 1996 and updated in 2004. 

The City of Dania Beach and Broward County entered into an 
Interlocal Agreement in November of 2013, which included a 
provision for a voluntary limited nighttime use of Runway 10R 28L. 

See Section 2.1 of 
the Draft NCP for 
more information 
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10L 28R 

2023 NEM versus 2023 Removal of Voluntary Use Program for Runway 10R-28L DNL Noise Contours 

10R 28L 

B 

A 

A 

B 

DNL 65 contour if Voluntary 
User Program for Runway 10R 
28L is removed. 

Noise Abatement 
Proposed Measures and Recommendations 

The Part 150 Study resulted in five noise abatement measures recommended for inclusion in the 
Draft FLL Noise Compatibility Program (NCP). 

NA-1: Continue Voluntary User Program for Runway 10R-28L 

NA-2: Continue the “Engine Run Up Restriction” Policy 

NA-3: Reduce Early Aircraft Departure Turns from FLL through Implementation of 
ELSO or ELSO-Equivalent Procedures During West-Flow Conditions 

NA-4: Reduce Early Aircraft Departure Turns from FLL through Implementation of 
ELSO or ELSO-Equivalent Procedures During East-Flow Conditions 

NA-5: Modify Aircraft Arrival Profiles to the West of FLL to Keep Aircraft Higher 

See Chapter 2 of the Draft NCP report for more information 

All measures are subject to the 
availability of FAA funding. 

NA 1: Continue Voluntary User Program for Runway 10R 28L 

Discontinuation would likely 
decrease use of Runway 10L 
28R (north runway), shifting 
more flights to Runway 10R 
28L (south runway) during 
nighttime hours. 

Continuation of the Voluntary 
User Program for Runway 
10R 28L would continue to 
reduce overflights of densely 
populated areas located west 
of Runway 10R and reduce 
annoyance during nighttime 
hours. 

See Section 2.2 of the Draft NCP report for more information 

3 
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NA-2: Update and Continue the “Engine Run Up Restriction” Policy

Limits aircraft engine maintenance run-ups 
to specific times of day and locations at FLL. 

Dictates when run-up activity must be 
coordinated with Airport management staff.The “Engine Run Up 

Restriction” Policy:

This measure could further reduce noise exposure and potential annoyance associated 
with engine maintenance run-ups to noise-sensitive areas around FLL. This measure is 

not expected to reduce noncompatible uses within the DNL 65 contour.

Engine run-ups shall not be 
conducted between the hours 

of 11 pm and 7 am.

Engine Run-Up will be 
conducted at locations 
designated by BCAD. 

Idle power engine runs at 
aircraft gates and ramp areas 

after 11 pm must be approved.

See Section 2.2 of the Draft NCP report for more information

Overview of ELSO or ELSO-Equivalent Procedures

ELSO uses Area Navigation (RNAV) departure procedures, which enable aircraft to 
track a more precise flight path and reduce the lateral spacing between other 

departing aircraft.

See Section 2.2 of the Draft NCP report for more information

Application of ELSO or ELSO-
equivalent procedures could allow for 
divergence to be reduced from 15 
degrees to 10 degrees or less. 

Reduced divergence would allow 
greater flexibility and use of the more 
compatible land use corridors.
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NA-3: Reduce Early Aircraft Departure Turns from FLL through Implementation of 
ELSO or ELSO-Equivalent Procedures During West-Flow Conditions

There is a minimal difference in 
noise levels between the baseline 
contours and the conceptual 
noise contours. 

2023 NEM Baseline versus 2023 West Bound Conceptual Departure Flight Tracks Noise Contours

10L-28R

10R-28L

This measure would not reduce noncompatible land uses within the 
DNL 65 contour, but could reduce annoyance northwest of FLL.

See Section 2.2 of the Draft NCP report for more information

FLL operates in west-flow 
approximately 20% of the time.

Neighborhoods northwest of FLL 
are outside of the baseline DNL 
65, 70, and 75 contours and are 
considered to be compatible.

NA-4: Reduce Early Aircraft Departure Turns from FLL through Implementation of 
ELSO or ELSO-Equivalent Procedures During East-Flow Conditions

This measure would not reduce noncompatible land uses within the DNL 65 contour, but 
could reduce annoyance caused by aircraft overflight in residential areas northeast of FLL.

See Section 2.2 of the Draft NCP report for more information

Application of ELSO or ELSO-
equivalent procedures could allow 
for the divergence of departures 
paths to be reduced from 15 
degrees to 10 degrees or less. 

Modeled Flight Tracks - Maximize Use of Runway Heading For All Arrivals And Departures

10L-28R

10R-28L

Reduced divergence would allow 
greater ability to route departing 
aircraft over water rather than flying 
over communities.
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NA-5: Modify Aircraft Arrival Profiles to the West of FLL to Keep Aircraft Higher

Analysis of NA-5 suggests that 
aircraft arrival altitudes could 
be increased to reduce 
annoyance west of FLL. 
However, these changes 
would be outside the DNL 65 
contour and have no effect on 
future noncompatible land 
uses.

10L-28R

10R-28L

During busy operational 
periods, FAA assigns lower 
altitudes to aircraft streams 
from the north to provide 
adequate separation.

Commercial Aircraft Arrival Altitudes Over Weston Peak Day - March 2019

See Section 2.2 of the Draft NCP report for more information

When merging two arrival streams, FAA must 
maintain at least 1,000’ of vertical aircraft 
separation or 3 miles of horizontal separation until 
the aircraft are established on the final approach.

Noise Abatement Measures Considered but Not Recommended for Inclusion in 
this NCP

Build Noise Barriers

Increase Use of Runway 10L-28R

Develop New or Modify Existing Noise Abatement Departure Procedures

Impose Financial Penalties

Reduce Frequency of Operations

See Section 2.3 of the Draft NCP for more information
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WELCOME!

OVERVIEW OF THE FORT LAUDERDALE-
HOLLYWOOD INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT
14 CFR PART 150 NOISE COMPATIBILITY 
PROGRAM: 
RECOMMENDED LAND USE MEASURES

Existing Land Use (LU) Measures

See Section 3.2 of the Draft NCP report for more information

Existing Land Use Measure Description

Residential Sound Insulation Sound insulate homes within 2008 EIS 2020 DNL 65 contour

Purchase Assurance/ Standard 
Sales Assistance

Provide eligible property owners with the option to sell homes 
and relocate outside the 2008 EIS 2020 DNL 65 contour

Avigation Easement/ 
Conveyance and Release (CAR)

Provide property owners within the 2008 EIS 2020 DNL 65 
contour who do not want to sell and move a payment in 
exchange for a recorded CAR Agreement

Growth Planning Policies
Development restrictions within the 2008 EIS 2020 DNL 65 
contour within Town of Davie Transit Oriented Corridor (TOC)

Land Use Restrictions
Restrict new residential and noncompatible land uses within 
the Dania Beach Regional Activity Center (RAC)

Building Codes/ Noise Level 
Reduction

Sound level reduction in new construction within Town of 
Davie TOC and Dania Beach RAC

Disclosure
Notification of potential aircraft overflight and noise impacts 
within the Dania Beach RAC and Town of Davie TOC

Existing land use 
measures are set forth in 
the 2013 Interlocal 
Agreement, through the 
development plan 
amendment processes 
with the City of Dania 
Beach and Town of Davie, 
and in the 2008 
Environmental Impact 
Statement (EIS) Record of 
Decision (ROD).
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LU-1: Implement a Voluntary Acquisition 
Program for a Portion of the Ocean Waterway 
Mobile Home Park

LU-4: Encourage Local Jurisdictions to 
Implement Real Estate Fair Disclosure 
Requirements that Address Potential for 
Aircraft-Related Noise

LU-2: Implement a Voluntary Acquisition 
Program for a Portion of the Everglades 
Lakes Mobile Home Park

LU-5: Encourage Local Jurisdictions to 
Incorporate Planning Actions in their 
Respective Comprehensive Plans related to 
Aircraft-Related Noise that are Consistent 
with the Policies of the BrowardNEXT Plan

LU-3: Implement a Voluntary Residential 
Sound Insulation Program for Eligible 
Dwelling Units located in the Future 
Conditions (2023) Day-Night Average Sound 
Level (DNL) 65+ Noise Contours

LU-6: Encourage Local Jurisdictions Efforts to 
Incorporate Noise Overlay Zoning Ordinances 
to Regulate Sound Attenuation and 
Compatible Land Uses near the Airport

Land Use
Proposed Measures and Recommendations

See Chapter 3 of the Draft NCP report for more information

The Part 150 Study resulted in six land use measures recommended for inclusion in the Draft FLL 
Noise Compatibility Program (NCP).

All measures are subject to the 
availability of FAA funding.

LU-1: Implement a Voluntary Acquisition Program for a Portion of the Ocean 
Waterway Mobile Home Park

See Section 3.3 of the Draft NCP report for more information

This would include the purchase of 
approximately 1.95 acres of land 
and 16 mobile homes associated 
with the Ocean Waterway Mobile 
Home Park (MHP). 

Residential Units in Mobile Home Parks within the 2023 DNL 65 Contour

Mobile homes would be appraised, 
and the purchase offer would be 
established based on the fair 
market value (FMV). Home owners 
and renters may also be eligible 
for relocation benefits.

Rough order of 
magnitude for 
acquisition, relocation 
assistance, and program 
cost is estimated at $2.3 
million with contingency. 

Noise-impacted MHPs present a 
challenge as mobile homes 
cannot be effectively sound 
insulated.
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LU-2: Implement a Voluntary Acquisition Program for a Portion of the Everglades 
Lakes Mobile Home Park

See Section 3.3 of the Draft NCP report for more information

This would include the purchase of 
11.3 acres of land and 66 mobile 
homes associated with the 
Everglade Lakes MHP.

Residential Units in Mobile Home Parks within the 2023 DNL 65 Contour

Mobile homes would be appraised, 
and the purchase offer would be 
established based on the FMV. 
Home owners and renters may also 
be eligible for relocation benefits.

Rough order of 
magnitude for 
acquisition, relocation 
assistance, and 
program cost is 
estimated at $12.15 
million with contingency.

Noise-impacted MHPs present a 
challenge as mobile homes 
cannot be effectively sound 
insulated.

Located in the 2023 
DNL 65 contour

Previous treatments

Interior noise greater 
than DNL 45 in 
habitable rooms

Ambient noise levels

Must have been  
constructed prior to 
October 1, 1998

Compliance with  
building codes

LU-3: Implement a Voluntary Residential Sound Insulation Program (RSIP) for Eligible 
Dwelling Units located in the Future Conditions (2023) DNL 65 and Higher Contours

See Section 3.3 of the Draft NCP report for more information

Dania Beach and the Town of Davie contain an 
estimated total of 55 single-family units and 12 
multi-family units to be eligible for participation 
in the Part 150 RSIP, including block rounding.

Up to two years would be needed to complete 
the insulation of all eligible housing units.

If 100% of all identified 67 units were deemed 
eligible and participated in the Part 150 RSIP, 
the estimated program cost would total 
approximately $7.7 million.**

Factors Affecting 
Eligibility

Basic 
Requirements

Program Eligibility

**Assumes a per unit cost of $80,000 in addition to 25% program 
management and 15% contingency costs. 

Eligible units must be individually evaluated 
before participation in the Part 150 RSIP.
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See Section 3.3 of the Draft NCP report for more information

This helps ensure that prospective property buyers within noise-impacted areas 
are aware of aircraft noise levels and can make informed purchasing decisions.

LU-4: Encourage Local Jurisdictions to Implement Real Estate Fair Disclosure 
Requirements that Address Potential for Aircraft-Related Noise

Broward County Aviation 
Department (BCAD) does not 

possess the regulatory 
authority to adopt, implement, 

or enforce real estate 
disclosure requirements.

Provides a level of protection 
for property owners, potential 

buyers, the 
communities/jurisdictions in 
which they reside, and the 

Airport.

Disclosure allows buyers to 
make an informed decision 
as it relates to the purchase 
of property near an airport. 

LU-5: Encourage Local Jurisdictions to Incorporate Planning Actions in their Respective 
Comprehensive Plans related to Aircraft-Related Noise that are Consistent with the Policies 
of the BrowardNEXT Plan

See Section 3.3 of the Draft NCP report for more information

Helps ensure future land use compatibility with airport operations, consistency 
among local government planning efforts, and compliance with the 

recommendations of the 14 CFR Part 150 process.

BrowardNEXT

The preparation and adoption of 
comprehensive plans is a critical 

and effective part of the process of 
ensuring land use compatibility 

around airport facilities.

BCAD encourages local 
communities/jurisdictions 

adjacent to FLL to incorporate 
land use planning measures into 

the respective comprehensive 
plan updates and/or 

amendments to ensure 
consistency among local 

government planning efforts and 
with the recommendations of the 
14 Code of Federal Regulations 

(CFR) Part 150 process.



5

See Section 3.3 of the Draft NCP report for more information

An overlay zone (or district) 
involves the creation of an area of 

special-purpose zoning 
regulations, often specific to a 

defined geographic location, that 
is placed over an existing base 
zone or zones as a means of 

addressing specific area 
conditions and modifying the 

requirements associated with the 
area’s underlying zoning 

designation.

Noise overlay zoning augments 
traditional zoning controls by 

focusing on noise-related 
requirements for a specific area.

This can help ensure future development proposals in the vicinity of FLL result in 
land uses that are compatible with airport operations.

LU-6: Encourage Local Jurisdictions Efforts to Incorporate Noise Overlay Zoning 
Ordinances to Regulate Sound Attenuation and Compatible Land Uses near the Airport

All development and building 
permits for properties located 
within an overlay district must 
meet the requirements of the 

specific underlying zoning district.
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WELCOME!

OVERVIEW OF THE FORT LAUDERDALE-
HOLLYWOOD INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT    
14 CFR PART 150 NOISE COMPATIBILITY 
PROGRAM: 
RECOMMENDED PROGRAM MANAGEMENT 
MEASURES

Types of Program Management (PM) Measures

Program management refers to the way an airport operator implements its 
noise abatement, noise mitigation, and community outreach efforts.

Program management measures 
enable Broward County Aviation 
Department (BCAD) to monitor the 
implementation and compliance of the 
recommended measures of this Noise 
Compatibility Program (NCP), as well 
as enhance its ability to educate and 
inform communities in the vicinity of 
FLL about aircraft noise. Noise Exposure 

Map (NEM) 
Update and

NCP Revision

Monitoring Promotion, 
education, and 

signage

Other actions proposed by 
stakeholders and/or 

recommended by the Federal 
Aviation Administration (FAA)

ReportingImplementation 
Tools

Example Program Management Measures

See Chapter 4 of the Draft NCP report for more information
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Existing Program Management Measures

Noise Office manages 
noise program and 
includes a 24-hour 

Noise Comment 
Hotline.

Aircraft Noise and 
Operations Management 

System (ANOMS) acquires 
flight track and noise 

information around FLL.

Airport Noise Abatement Committee 
(ANAC) established to provide a 

platform to share airport noise-related 
information with interested parties.

Noise complaint management 
system to collect and manage 
noise comment information 

submitted for FLL.

A noise information webpage 
which provides information 

and links to FLL’s Noise 
Program.

See Section 4.1 of the Draft NCP report for more information

Separate Noise Mitigation Program Office 
established to support the noise mitigation 
program for the Runway 10R-28L expansion 

in the 2008 Environmental Impact Statement 
(EIS) Record of Decision (ROD).

Community outreach to 
discuss and answer 
comment/concerns 

related to aircraft noise.

Programmatic
Proposed Measures and Recommendations

PM-1: Maintain the Existing Noise Office 
and Website

PM-6: Install Runway Reminder Signs

PM-2: Evaluate/Update the Existing Noise 
Monitoring and Flight Tracking Systems

PM-7: Evaluate a Voluntary Fly Quiet 
Program

PM-3: Maintain Noise Complaint 
Management System

PM-8: Update the Noise Exposure Map

PM-4: Conduct Community Outreach 
Activities

PM-9: Update the Noise Compatibility 
Program

PM-5: Evaluate the Composition of the 
ANAC

See Chapter 4 of the Draft NCP report for more information

The Part 150 Study resulted in nine program management measures recommended for inclusion in the 
FLL NCP. 

All measures are subject to the 
availability of FAA funding.
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PM-1: Maintain the Existing Noise Office and Information Webpage

See Section 4.2 of the Draft NCP report for more information

BCAD’s Noise Office serves 
as a vital link between 
BCAD and surrounding 
communities regarding 
aircraft-related noise 

concerns.

The Noise Office’s 
webpage provides links to 
pages describing the FLL’s 

various noise 
management programs, 

which include links to 
submit a noise complaint, 

noise monitoring, data 
reports, and ANAC 

materials.

Once this NCP has been 
approved by the FAA, the 

Noise Office will play a key 
role implementing the FAA-
approved NCP measures 

and monitoring adherence 
to the implemented noise 

abatement measures.

PM-2: Evaluate/Update the Existing Noise Monitoring and Flight Tracking Systems

See Section 4.2 of the Draft NCP report for more information

Review the effectiveness of the existing noise monitoring and flight 
tracking systems, which provide information about noise levels 
associated with aircraft operating in the vicinity of FLL.

This analysis would help BCAD better understand the current state of its 
noise monitoring and flight tracking systems and inform them of a path 
forward that best meets their current and future needs.

An upgraded system would allow for better reporting of trends and take 
advantage of significant advancements in technology. 
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PM-3: Maintain Noise Complaint Management System

See Section 4.2 of the Draft NCP report for more information

This measure involves continuing to operate an existing noise 
complaint management system, which enables BCAD to collect and 

manage noise complaints regarding FLL operations. 

BCAD receives a large number of noise comments on a monthly basis.

Allows BCAD to track the number of complaints as well as locations 
and associated households in an efficient manner and to correlate 

trends in complaints and locations to aircraft activity.

PM-4: Conduct Community Outreach Activities

See Section 4.2 of the Draft NCP report for more information

This measure includes BCAD continuing to participate in outreach activities with 
local community members, including hosting the ANAC.

• Community outreach provides valuable insight into community 
concerns and educating the community about airport 
operations and on-going activities to reduce noise exposure in 
areas surrounding the airport. 

• Outreach is critical for information sharing and discussion of 
concerns, which allows for BCAD to better understand, 
investigate and respond to community noise concerns.
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PM-5: Evaluate the Composition of the ANAC

See Section 4.2 of the Draft NCP report for more information

This measure involves BCAD evaluating and possibly restructuring the 
composition of the ANAC.

• The current ANAC dates back to 1992 and its composition is 
primarily associated with the location of existing noise 
monitors.

• 14 CFR Part 150 process has documented that communities 
well beyond the existing noise monitor locations have concerns 
about noise and overflights, which may not be adequately 
represented by the current composition of the ANAC.

• The ANAC needs to be structured to support the most current 
and relevant concerns, priorities, and interests of local 
communities.

PM-6: Install Runway Reminder Signs

See Section 4.2 of the Draft NCP report for more information

This measure involves BCAD installing 
new, additional signage to 1) remind pilots 
that FLL is a noise-sensitive airport and 2) 
encourage pilots to follow voluntary noise 

abatement measures. 

Signage reinforces the noise-sensitive 
nature of FLL and serves as an additional 

reminder to departing pilots to operate 
their aircraft in a manner that minimizes 

impacts on the community. 

Please Fly Quiet 
Follow Noise 
Abatement 
Procedures

!
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PM-7: Evaluate a Voluntary Fly Quiet Program

See Section 4.2 of the Draft NCP report for more information

This measure would help BCAD to determine if a voluntary Fly Quiet 
Program is a necessary and cost-effective approach to leveraging the 

benefits of FLL’s noise program.

What is it?
A Fly Quiet Program  

is a voluntary 
program that  

promotes the use  
of noise abatement  

procedures.

?
Who’s involved?

BCAD,  FAA air traffic  
controllers, and aircraft 

operators/pilots.

How does it work?

Promotional and 
educational materials 
are created to ensure 
pilots know about the 
recommended noise 

abatement procedures.

What's required?

Fly Quiet programs are 
typically reviewed 

annually by the airport 
sponsor and adjusted, 

as appropriate.

PM-8: Update the Noise Exposure Maps

See Section 4.2 of the Draft NCP report for more information

The FAA requires airport operators to maintain NEMs that reflect current or 
reasonably projected conditions in order to obtain AIP funding for noise 

programs.

**Diagram is for demonstration 
purposes only—it does not represent 

FLL noise contours.

Major changes in aircraft activity or flight procedures are examples of changes 
that could require an update to the NEMs. BCAD is recommending this measure 

to comply with 14 CFR Part 150 requirements in the future.
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PM-9: Update the Noise Compatibility Program

See Section 4.2 of the Draft NCP report for more information

14 CFR Part 150, Sec. 150.23(e)(9), states that NCPs must include a “provision for 
revising the program if made necessary by revision of the noise exposure map.”

This measure will enable BCAD to meet the requirements of 14 CFR Part 150, 
Sec. 150.23(e)(9), if made necessary by a revision of the NEMs for FLL.

NCP

An NCP update may be necessary 
if there are large increases in 
noncompatible land uses that 

would require new NCP elements 
to achieve land use compatibility. 

An NCP update could also be 
required if there is a reduction in 
noise exposure to noncompatible
uses and any previously relevant 
measures are no longer needed. 
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1 Thereupon, the following proceedings were had:

2           MS. GARTH:  Welcome and good evening.

3           Welcome to the Fort Lauderdale International

4      Airport Title 14 Code of the Federal Regulation CFR

5      Part 150 Noise Compatibility Program Public

6      Hearing.

7           All participants are automatically muted upon

8      arrival and will remain muted, except when

9      providing comments for the record.

10           Those who are attending via -- those who are

11      attending using Zoom can only see our panelists.

12      If you will not -- you will not be able to see the

13      other attendees.

14           If you are attending using Zoom and are having

15      trouble viewing or hearing, please use the Q and A

16      feature found at the bottom of your Zoom screen,

17      and someone on our technical support team will

18      assist you, or please text (205)697-3432.  Again,

19      you can text (205)697-3432 for technical

20      assistance.

21           My name is Yvonne Garth, and I will be the

22      hearing officer for tonight's public hearing.  For

23      those that may have missed the presentation at the

24      public workshop earlier this evening, we have a

25      brief overview of the noise compatibility program



(954) 525-2221
United Reporting, Inc.

5ccc3bbf-35b2-4cc0-bdfa-3d81f33c41e9

Page 4

1      and general information about the public format --

2      the public hearing format.

3           Our other panelists this evening include Mike

4      Arnold, Mike is ESA's project manager for the

5      Part 150 study and is responsible for the

6      consulting team's work effort.  ESA is a consulting

7      firm hired by the Broward County Aviation

8      Department to conduct this Part 150 noise study.

9           Autumn Ward is ESA's deputy project manager

10      for the Part 150 study, and Winston Cannicle is the

11      BCAD's environmental program manager and Part 150

12      study project manager.

13           I will now turn this over to Mike to provide

14      some background about the study.  Then we will

15      officially open the public hearing for public

16      comments.

17           MR. ARNOLD:  Thank you, Yvonne, and welcome.

18           The Part 150 study was initiated in the

19      2016/2017 timeframe with the development of the

20      noise exposure maps, which were accepted by the FAA

21      in October of 2019.  The noise capability program,

22      or NCP process, began as the noise exposure map

23      report process was being completed.

24           The community's input was solicited at the NEM

25      public workshops held in January 2019.  Suggestions
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1      submitted during those workshops, as well as those

2      submitted by the technical committee, ANAC, and

3      others, were used to begin the NCP process and

4      evaluate potential measures.

5           The draft recommended measures represented at

6      the final technical committee meeting held in

7      February 2020, with original plans to hold today's

8      public workshop and hearing in May of 2020.

9           Due to Covid-19 pandemic, these meetings were

10      delayed multiple times in an attempt to try to

11      conduct these meetings in person.  Ultimately, the

12      meetings were shifted to the current virtual

13      workshop and hearing format with public health and

14      safety in mind.

15           Thence, draft NCP was released March 14th,

16      2021, and the comment period has been extended

17      until May 15, 2021.  After all public comments are

18      reviewed, the NCP will be revised, as necessary,

19      and all comments will be addressed, and a final NCP

20      will be submitted to the FAA for review and

21      acceptance.  The FAA may take up to 180 days to

22      issue its record of approval.

23           The NCP process requires evaluating noise

24      abatement, noise mitigation, land use and

25      programmatic strategies or measures.  Ultimately,
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1      this draft NCP includes potential recommendations

2      for 20 measures with an estimated total cost of

3      $25 million.  The draft NCP includes five noise

4      abatement measures, six land use measures, and nine

5      programmatic measures.

6           There are presentations available on the noise

7      study website, www.FLLPart150.com, and the draft --

8      and in the draft NCP, which details all of the

9      strategies recommended or evaluated throughout the

10      study process.

11           To submit a comment on the draft NCP outside

12      this hearing process, please follow the

13      instructions provided on the screen, as well as on

14      the project website and in the newspaper

15      advertisements.  Comments must be submitted or

16      postmarked by 5 p.m. on May 15th.  You can submit

17      comments online at FLLPart150.com/comments; and the

18      mailing address is Broward County Aviation

19      Department, attention Noise Office, FLL Part 150

20      Study, care of Winston Cannicle, 320 Terminal

21      Drive, Suite 200, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33315.

22      Alternately, you can submit comments via email to

23      FLLPart150Study@GarthSolutions.com.

24           Please be aware that whether your comments are

25      submitted during the formal public hearing or in
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1      writing before or after the hearing, they will be

2      considered equally.

3           I will now turn it back over to Yvonne.

4           MS. GARTH:  Thank you, Mike.

5           Before we open the hearing to receive public

6      comments, there are some additional instructions I

7      would like to share.

8           Each speaker will have two minutes to provide

9      their comments.  A timer will be provided on the

10      screen.  The timer will start the countdown when

11      each commenter begins.

12           In an effort to optimize transparency, you

13      will be able to see the timer for each individual

14      commenting during the live verbal comments.

15           Please complete your comments by the

16      two-minute mark.  When you have ten seconds

17      remaining, I'll prompt you gently and ask you to

18      wrap up your comments.

19           After each commenter is done speaking, their

20      line will be muted.  If you do not finish your

21      comment in the allotted time, we will mute your

22      line.  So we respectfully ask you to adhere to the

23      two-minute mark.

24           If you have additional comments, we encourage

25      you to submit them in writing.  The instructions
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1      are provided in the public notice, as well as on

2      the study website, and we will show the

3      how-to-comment slide again at the end of this

4      public hearing.

5           To comment, please use the raise-your-hand

6      feature if you'd like to speak.  If you're calling

7      in, please use "star 9" on your phone.  Zoom

8      automatically places you in a queue based on when

9      you raised your hand, and we will call on each

10      person in the order that their hand was raised.

11           If you encounter technical difficulties with

12      this feature, please use the Q and A function

13      provided at the bottom of the screen and let us

14      know that you would like to speak.

15           Once everyone has had the opportunity to

16      speak, we will play the prerecorded video comments

17      that we received today.

18           Begin your comment, please, by clearly stating

19      your first and last name and your address for the

20      record.

21           I will now call the public hearing to order.

22      This public hearing is being conducted for the

23      Draft 14 CFR Part 150 Noise Compatibility Program.

24      Notice of this public hearing was published on

25      March 14th and March 28th in the Sun Sentinel and
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1      on March 18th and April 1st in the El Sentinel.

2      Comments should be as specific as possible and only

3      related to the draft NCP.

4           We are here to listen to your comments.  The

5      panelists will not be responding to questions.

6      Again, we are here to listen to your comments.

7           All comments are being recorded by a court

8      reporter, and responses will be provided in the

9      final NCP.  As Mike stated previously, all comments

10      submitted during the public hearing, as well as in

11      writing or electronically, will be considered

12      equally.

13           As a friendly reminder, if you have already

14      submitted a video testimonial, the video is in lieu

15      of a live comment at this hearing.  So if you

16      submitted a video testimonial, we ask you to submit

17      your additional comments via email or on the study

18      website at FLLPart150.com.

19           Again, if you would like to speak, please use

20      the raise-your-hand feature at the bottom of your

21      screen or please use the "star 9" features on the

22      phone.

23           And we will begin by calling on our first

24      commenter.  Again, the timer will be on the screen

25      at two minutes, and we ask you to state your first
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1      name, last name, and address for the record.

2           Our first commenter is Byron Jaffe.  You may

3      begin your two minutes.

4           MR. JAFFE:  Hello there.  Good evening.  Can

5      you hear me, ma'am?

6           MS. GARTH:  Yes, we can.  Thank you.

7           MR. JAFFE:  Thank you so much.  My name is

8      Byron Jaffe.  My address is 1500 Sea Bay Road,

9      Weston, Florida 33326.

10           I am currently a city commissioner out here in

11      Weston, and I'm also a member of the SCC for the

12      Fort Lauderdale Part 150 study that I've been part

13      of for the last two-and-a-half years, so first I

14      want to thank everybody for all their participation

15      and our Broward County Aviation Department for

16      bringing this forward for the community.  I also

17      want to thank Mr. Gale of the Broward Aviation

18      Department for his fairness and attention to the

19      detail in getting this accomplished.

20           My comments are as follows, as you all know,

21      the City of Weston has had conversations with the

22      Broward County Aviation Department and the Fort

23      Lauderdale and Miami Approach Control concerning

24      the traffic flow and heights of aircraft over the

25      City of Weston.  We did have a very good meeting
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1      where the associated administrator for the FAA came

2      out to the City of Weston in 2019 and met with

3      about a hundred residents to discuss options to

4      mitigate the noise arrival routes over the City of

5      Weston, and they were incorporated in the draft

6      report of the NCP on page 2-13, where this measure,

7      it says here, will seek to continue FAA's recent

8      actions to keep aircraft higher on approach to Fort

9      Lauderdale and evaluate new methods; and the Table

10      2-5 does show the benefits, the rationale, the

11      responsible parties, and the estimated costs to all

12      interested parties to mitigate additional noise

13      over the City of Weston.

14           So I'm asking this evening for the -- on page

15      2-14, the conclusions for noise abatement number

16      five, modify aircraft arrival profile for the rest

17      of Fort Lauderdale --

18           MS. GARTH:  Ten seconds remaining.

19           MR. JAFFE:  Okay.  I am on the SCC, so I would

20      like an additional time.  If you want to put me

21      back in the queue, I'll be more than happy to do

22      that if there is other speakers.

23           MS. GARTH:  Thank you, Commissioner Jaffe.

24           MR. JAFFE:  Okay.  Can I go back in the queue,

25      then?
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1           MS. GARTH:  We are restricted to the

2      two-minute mark, and we'll respectfully ask you to

3      submit your comments -- your additional comments in

4      writing.

5           MR. JAFFE:  Okay.  Thank you.

6           MS. GARTH:  Thank you, Commissioner.  Thank

7      you for understanding.

8           MR. JAFFE:  Thank you, ma'am.

9           MS. GARTH:  Again, we do -- we are restricting

10      the comments to two minutes and respectfully ask

11      you to adhere to the two-minute mark.  Thank you

12      for your patience.

13           We do have our next speaker, and I will ask

14      for your forgiveness in advance if I mispronounce

15      your name.  Again, please state your name and

16      address for the record.

17           I have Richard Cahoon.

18           MR. CAHOON:  That's correct.  Can you hear me?

19           MS. GARTH:  Yes, I can.  Thank you so much.

20           MR. CAHOON:  Yes.  Richard Cahoon 2460 Cat Cay

21      Lane, Fort Lauderdale.  I'm in the Lauderdale Isles

22      neighborhood, and we are just north of the airport

23      and just west of the airport, and we have

24      experienced tremendous noise since the south runway

25      was put in.
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1           At that time, the FAA started turning planes

2      when they are west -- when -- for west departures,

3      they, instead of going straight out, runway

4      headings to the west, like they always did for

5      decades, the FAA, in its wisdom, decided to turn

6      planes over our houses, which they've done for the

7      last four years.

8           When we complained, they said, Oh, I'm sorry,

9      we can't change flight patterns until we do a Part

10      150.

11           Well, guess what, they didn't do a Part 150.

12      They just arbitrarily changed the flight patterns.

13           So then they wanted us to wait four years for

14      this Part 150 to come out, and we didn't find out

15      until way into the study that the FAA has this

16      bizarre method of measuring noise, which says that

17      it's an annual average.  When the winds are from

18      the east for 80 percent of the time and from the

19      west 20 percent of the time, planes travel to the

20      west for 20 percent of the time, giving us

21      horrendous noise.  When that's averaged with zero

22      for the 80 percent of the time, the FAA considers

23      that zero noise.  I think that's baloney, and I

24      think the FAA was disingenuous in making us wait

25      four years for this nonsense.
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1           Thank you.

2           MS. GARTH:  Thank you, Mr. Cahoon.

3           Our next commenter is Hallie Pasternack.  I

4      believe you are muted.

5           MS. PASTERNACK:  Hi, my name is Hallie

6      Pasternack.  My address is -- can everybody hear

7      me, first of all?  Sorry about that.

8           MS. GARTH:  Yes, we can.  Thank you.

9           MS. PASTERNACK:  Okay.  Great.  Yep.

10           My address is 2535 Royal Palm Way in Weston.

11      I'm a Weston resident, obviously, and over the past

12      few years the amount of air traffic and the height

13      of the airplanes, the altitude is becoming more and

14      more unbearable.

15           We actually had a reprieve during the Covid

16      crisis that, obviously, we are still in; but we,

17      actually, have started to see an increase again,

18      now that flight travel has been a little bit busier

19      and, you know, it's, like I said, unbearable.

20           It's to the point that you are outside of your

21      own home.  You could be sitting outside.  You could

22      be getting your mail.  You could be getting out of

23      your car, and these planes are just incredibly,

24      incredibly low.  We hear it.  It shakes your house

25      when you are inside it.  In a room where there is



(954) 525-2221
United Reporting, Inc.

5ccc3bbf-35b2-4cc0-bdfa-3d81f33c41e9

Page 15

1      no windows, an interior room, you can actually feel

2      the vibrations of the airplanes that fly so low.

3           We have used some of the apps that were

4      recommended to us to check the altitude of the

5      planes that are overhead and there are so many

6      planes -- and we do report this to, you know, the

7      Broward County link and the app that we were given

8      to report these to; but they are just, basically, I

9      mean, under 2,000 feet altitude, 1,800 feet.  I

10      mean, our neighbors, everybody that we've discussed

11      this with, we are all, you know, finding the same

12      thing.

13           We would really appreciate if something could

14      be done so that the planes are not turning directly

15      over Weston when they are either coming from the

16      north and -- sorry, coming south over like the 595

17      area, if they can cut their turns a little bit

18      farther east, so that we are not having to contend

19      with this.  We are pretty far away from the

20      airport, although it feels like it would be the

21      airport right next to us.

22           Thank you.

23           MS. GARTH:  Thank you for your comments.

24           At this time, I'll just remind everyone you

25      can -- if you wish to speak, please use the
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1      raise-your-hand feature at the bottom of your

2      screen, or you can use "star 9."

3           We do have another commenter, and, again,

4      please forgive me if I mispronounce your name,

5      Ms. Kathleen Iturralde.  You are on mute.  Please

6      unmute your line.

7           MS. ITURRALDE:  There we go.  I see.

8           Okay.  Yes, your pronunciation was perfect.

9      Thank you.

10           MS. GARTH:  Thank you.  Your two minutes.

11           MS. ITURRALDE:  Yes.  My name is Kathleen

12      Iturralde.  I live at 2422 Deer Creek Road, and

13      that's in Weston, Florida.  I, too, have witnessed

14      with the second runway, even though Weston was here

15      before you put in the second runway, that the

16      flights are coming in well below 2,000 feet.

17           I believe we're at about 15 miles from the

18      airport, so you don't anticipate, when you purchase

19      out here at a master plan community, that you are

20      going to sound like you are on the runway

21      sometimes.  It seems as if some of the -- some of

22      the airlines, that they are trying to race to the

23      runway, because they are coming in at over 200

24      miles per hour, or however you say it, at below --

25      sometimes below 1,800, 1,600 feet altitude.
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1           The house shakes inside and out.  We can feel

2      the windows rattling.  We've noticed a lot more

3      cracks on our home, so we know that this constant

4      vibration and this noise and this low altitude is

5      affecting, you know, the integrity of our home.

6           It certainly is interfering with our peaceful

7      enjoyment inside, as well as outside of the house.

8      The decibels are quite loud.  Sometimes it wakes us

9      up at night, and this was not what we anticipated,

10      moving so far from the airport, to sound like we

11      are living, you know, next to the airport.

12           If you entertain outside, it's very hard to

13      hear when the height -- when there is the height of

14      traffic.  I believe that the aircraft are being

15      cleared for visual approaches from MIA, and even

16      though it's a clear day, they should be coming in

17      with instruments over, you know, 3,000 feet, we see

18      them very low, and I find it unacceptable.

19           I think we can coexist with commerce and with

20      the airport with a little bit of consideration and

21      with some good neighborly altitude restrictions

22      that they have to adhere for.  Instead of this

23      saying of "we'll try," I think there should be a --

24      there should be a mandate that they have to be over

25      a certain altitude over residential sections for
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1      the peaceful enjoyment of our community.

2           Thank you.

3           MS. GARTH:  Thank you.  Thank you for your

4      comments.

5           Our next commenter is Fred Burton.

6           Mr. Burton, you are on mute.

7           MR. BURTON:  Hi.  Can you hear me now?

8           MS. GARTH:  Yes, we can.  Thank you.

9           MR. BURTON:  Great.  Thank you.

10           My name is Fred Burton.  I live in Weston, and

11      I'm commenting this evening because I'm extremely

12      frustrated by the low-flying planes over our home.

13           We pay property taxes, and we live here, and

14      we are trying to be good neighbors with the

15      airport.  We recognize the tourism industry and the

16      benefit of the airport, but we feel very slighted

17      by this whole process.  It feels as if the Weston

18      area is outside this DNL contour, which is somewhat

19      arbitrary, and yet we still have issues.

20           We feel that the study, which is an average

21      over 24-hour periods was largely done during Covid

22      when there weren't a lot of planes.

23           Weston is approximately 15 miles from the Fort

24      Lauderdale airport, and oftentimes, as others have

25      mentioned, there is planes under 2,000 feet,
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1      oftentimes between 1,500 and 1,800 feet, and we've

2      done the calculations for the glide slopes and

3      everything else; there is no reason why they

4      shouldn't be higher up from there.

5           The other thing is that I feel that the

6      residents should not have to become experts in this

7      subject matter.  For example, the last meeting that

8      we just listened to, there were plenty of

9      references to multiple other documents, as well as

10      a 450-page noise policy from the FAA.  We shouldn't

11      have to deal with this.  Our elected officials

12      should be representing us properly.

13           We looked at the study that you guys have

14      done, and although it is mentioned of having planes

15      higher in the Weston area and out west, there is

16      nothing substantial to permanently solve this

17      problem in the study, only that it was a

18      recommendation.

19           Therefore, we would appreciate, and we would

20      support all of this, if we could get some sort of

21      permanent solution and permanent help with this,

22      whether it be making some mandatory height minimums

23      over the City of Weston, perhaps turning over the

24      Everglades --

25           MS. GARTH:  (Unintelligible) ten seconds,
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1      please.

2           MR. BURTON:  -- or turning over I-75 or some

3      other help in order to help Weston.

4           Thank you.

5           MS. GARTH:  Thank you so much for your

6      comments.

7           As a reminder, you may use the raise-your-hand

8      feature at the bottom of your screen or press

9      "star 9."

10           Additionally, if you prefer to make your --

11      submit your formal comments in writing, you can

12      submit your comment by email to

13      FLLPart150Study@GarthSolutions.com or on the study

14      website at FLL dot -- FLLPart150.com/comments.

15           And also, as a friendly reminder, we did

16      accept video testimonials in advance, and if you

17      did submit a video testimonial, we will be playing

18      them shortly, and that is in lieu of your live

19      comment today.  All comments verbal live tonight or

20      previously submitted by video will be weighted in

21      the final NCP report equally.

22           Okay.  Are there any additional comments at

23      this time?

24           At this time, there are no further requests to

25      comment live -- I'm sorry, there we are.  Okay.
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1      Good.

2           We do have one additional -- one additional

3      commenter, Mr. Greggory Sanders, two minutes to

4      submit your comment, please.

5           MR. SANDERS:  Yes, I live at 8343 North Lake

6      Forest Drive, Davie, Florida.  Can you hear me?

7           MS. GARTH:  Yes, we can.  Thank you.

8           MR. SANDERS:  Okay.  Thank you.

9           And it's approximately at 36th Street and

10      University in the City of Davie, and I use Flight

11      Aware quite -- quite often to look at the height of

12      the planes when they go over my house.  They are

13      coming over my house at approximately between 12-

14      and 1300 feet above -- above my house, according to

15      Flight Aware, and it certainly causes us not to

16      even be able to hold a conversation.  We have to

17      stop if we are in our yard or out in the front

18      talking to -- to -- to our neighbors.

19           So we are right on the flight path, and

20      although we don't meet the -- the DNL requirements,

21      it's certainly affects us far more than it does the

22      folks in Weston or Plan -- Plantation.

23           Specifically, the part of the recommendations

24      that really make it difficult for us is the idea of

25      adopting the plan where the planes are not able to
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1      veer to the north as they take off.  Those are our

2      best days.  We put up with about 90 percent of the

3      air traffic going over our home, day in, day out.

4      That 20 percent of the time when the planes are

5      taking off to the west and they are going to the

6      north is about the only time we get mitigation and

7      that we can actually enjoy our being in our yard.

8           And I have lived in Weston, and I've lived in

9      Davie, and let me tell you, it's a world of

10      difference over here at University; and I've been

11      here 18 years, so I've seen the airport traffic

12      increase since I purchased here, and it's become

13      unbearable, and it's the one good part of the Covid

14      epidemic.

15           Thank you.

16           MS. GARTH:  Thank you so much for your

17      comments, Mr. Sanders.

18           Mr. Henry Mead, you have two minutes to submit

19      your comments.

20           Mr. Mead, you are on mute.

21           MR. MEAD:  Thank you.  Can you hear me?

22           MS. GARTH:  Yes, we can.  Thank you.

23           MR. MEAD:  Thank you.  I appreciate that.

24           My name is Commissioner Henry Mead.  I live in

25      Weston.
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1           You've had a good cross section tonight of

2      residents from Weston.  They've been from different

3      parts of the community, so it isn't just one area

4      that is affected; it's the whole city, and it's

5      quite a large city.

6           Many people have told you that they have had

7      airplanes come in at 13-, 14-, 1500 feet.  Again,

8      we are many, many miles from the airport.  There

9      really isn't a need, under normal conditions, for a

10      plane to come in that low.

11           Trying to carry on a conversation outside

12      means that it will be interrupted every time a

13      plane comes over.  Every time a plane flies

14      overhead, it drowns out whatever you're saying.

15      Not to mention, the windows can rattle.  It is

16      quite a serious problem.  I can -- I cannot

17      understand why the Weston residents need to have

18      planes coming in this low.

19           We recognize the economic driver the airport

20      is, but we also feel that there can be

21      compatibility, that there needs to be a living

22      condition between the airplanes that are coming in

23      and the residents of Weston.

24           Thank you.  I appreciate your time.

25           MS. GARTH:  Thank you, Commissioner Mead.
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1           We'll give a few minutes, if there are any

2      additional attendees that would like to speak.

3      Again, please use the raise-your-hand feature at

4      the bottom of your screen or press "star 9."

5           Okay.  I'm not seeing any hands raised.

6           At this time, we will proceed with playing the

7      video testimonials, but we will come back after the

8      video testimonials and give any additional

9      attendees a chance to comment at that time, as

10      well.  So at this time -- there you go.  Thank you.

11           (The video titled "Submission 1: Javier

12      Figueroa" was played for the record.)

13           MR. FIGUEROA:  So I want you guys to hear this

14      Spirit airplane that's about to go by my house.

15      You can see it right there.  That's my house.

16      That's the airplane.  It's coming right at us,

17      right here.  You can probably see it in the

18      background.

19           Okay.  Hear that?

20           Right there.  Super low.  Okay?  Right there.

21      Every five to ten minutes there is an airplane like

22      that going by my house.

23           I live on -- west of the Vista View Park.

24      Basically, that plane is going east, and -- in a

25      community called River Stone, and we get an
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1      airplane like that every five to ten minutes all

2      day, even in the middle of the night, it could be

3      two in the morning, five in the morning, especially

4      around that time.

5           So, yeah, it's pretty bad.

6           (The video was completed.)

7           (The video titled "Submission 2: Amy" was

8      played for the record.)

9           (The video was completed.)

10           (The video titled "Submission 3: Michael

11      Friend" was played for the record.)

12           MR. FRIEND:  Every few moments a plane courses

13      over our house.  (Inaudible) north side of I-95.

14      That's a quite high plane.  Normally they are much

15      lower, and they elicit a louder house-shaking

16      sound.

17           The second runway is just a little bit south

18      of us, and it also produces noise concerns on a

19      routine basis.

20           Please consider extending and caring for the

21      noise violations occurred or incurred to us from

22      the expansion of the Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood

23      International Airport.

24           Thank you.

25           (The video was completed.)
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1           (The video titled "Submission 4: Michelle

2      Papa" was played for the record.)

3           MS. PAPA:  Hi.  My name is Michelle Papa.  I

4      am a resident in Forest Ridge off of Pine Island,

5      and ever since I moved in here, the amount of noise

6      we get from planes has progressively increased.

7           I have two small kids, and basically it has

8      affected bedtimes, our sleep schedule.  We wake up

9      in the middle of the night hearing planes, which is

10      going over us as we record this.  It's just every

11      five minutes in the house, we are always hearing a

12      plane going over us, and it would just be wonderful

13      if you could do anything to help.

14           So I really appreciate your time.  Thank you

15      so much.

16           (The video was completed.)

17           (The video titled "Submission 5: Dawn Hanna"

18      was played for the record.)

19           MS. HANNA:  Good morning.  It's Dawn from

20      Whale Harbor Lane.  I can't even hear myself think.

21      It's a good thing there is no noise here.

22           Thanks you for that study, FAA.  We appreciate

23      you here in Lauderdale Isles.  Bye.

24           (The video was completed.)

25           (The video titled "Submission 6: Earl Prizlee"
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1      was played for the record.)

2           MR. PRIZLEE:  -- Isles during the day in my

3      backyard.  I would (inaudible) here.  (Inaudible.)

4      I think I (inaudible).  It doesn't seem quiet in

5      the backyard anymore.  Please help us out.  Part

6      150 did not work.

7           (The video was completed.)

8           (The video titled "Submission 7: Diana

9      Steeger" was played for the record.)

10           UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER:  -- on the news now.

11           UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER:  (Inaudible.)

12           (Multiple inaudible speakers.)

13           UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER:  But I will tell you

14      this --

15           UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER:  What? (Inaudible) --

16           (Multiple inaudible speakers.)

17           UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER:  -- when they do the air

18      shows (inaudible) following them around --

19           (The video was completed.)

20           (The video titled "Submission 8: Richard Katz"

21      was played for the record.)

22           UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER:  Sunday morning, this

23      has been going on since before 7 o'clock a.m.

24      Sunday morning.

25           (The video was completed.)
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1           (The video titled "Submission 9: Ken Stauch"

2      was played for the record.)

3           MR. STAUCH:  What's today's date, that kind of

4      stuff.

5           UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER:  Today -- today is

6      April 16th.

7           MR. STAUCH:  The 17th?

8           UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER:  17th, the 17th,

9      whatever date this is.  (Inaudible) standing

10      outside in my backyard (inaudible) planes goes

11      over.  (Inaudible) that a plane goes over --

12           (The video was completed.)

13           (The video titled "Submission 10: Geoff Rames"

14      was played for the record.)

15           MR. RAMES:  We've shown this graphic many

16      times.  It shows the 65 DNL contours where the Part

17      150 study says there is objectionable airport

18      noise, and it shows where the airport noise

19      complaints come from.  The airport noise complaints

20      are the green dots.

21           In 2019, 52,000 noise complaints were filed

22      with Broward County Aviation, 44,000 of the 52,000

23      came from Lauderdale Isles, right here.  Noise

24      complaints are not considered as part of the

25      Part 150 study process.
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1           One of the most dismaying things about this

2      futile study is that no one from the FAA has ever

3      come out to hear airport noise firsthand in

4      Lauderdale Isles.  To share what we really go

5      through on days in west winds, several neighbors in

6      the Lauderdale Isles have filed prerecorded video

7      comments created from our backyards on Saturday,

8      April 17th.  My video follows.  The video speaks

9      for itself.

10           It's Saturday, April 17th, at around

11      12:40 p.m. in Lauderdale Isles.  It's a beautiful

12      spring day.  I am talking at a normal voice level,

13      and the FAA says we don't have (inaudible).

14           (Inaudible) hear what I just said, so I'll say

15      it again:  The Part 150 study has concluded that we

16      don't have an airport noise problem in Lauderdale

17      Isles.

18           (The video was completed.)

19           (The video titled "Submission 11: Donna

20      Peplin" was played for the record.)

21           MS. PEPLIN:  Hi.  Donna Peplin, 3397 Southwest

22      44th Court, Fort Lauderdale, Florida.

23           I sat on the Part 150 study as a

24      representative of the City of Dania Beach.  I want

25      to thank everyone for hearing us and listening to
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1      our suggestions and implementing them in the new

2      Part 150.

3           I definitely strongly, strongly want to

4      emphasize that we would like to see that all

5      flights on the south runway, which is 9R, be

6      limited to during the day only, and that anything

7      after 10:30 at night be redirected over to 9L,

8      which is the north runway.  This will allow the

9      community to thrive and grow.

10           The City of Dania would appreciate this very

11      much, and so will the residents.

12           Again, my name is Donna Peplin.  Thank you.

13           (The video was completed.)

14           (The video titled "Submission 11: Richard

15      Cahoon" was played for the record.)

16           MR. CAHOON:  The FAA in its Part 150 study for

17      the Fort Lauderdale Airport claims that there is no

18      measurable airport noise, and I -- I beg to differ,

19      because it's really hard for me to hear myself talk

20      right now, let alone listen to the conversation of

21      anyone else I am trying to talk to; or even inside

22      the house, it's hard to hear the television.  So

23      the FAA's methodology is -- is faulted -- faulty

24      because they dismiss noise that's horrendous like

25      that.
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1           (The video was completed.)

2           MS. GARTH:  Okay.  That concludes our video

3      testimonials submitted prior to this meeting.

4           Prior to closing the public hearing, we want

5      to provide one more opportunity for public comment

6      for those that have not previously commented so

7      far.  Please use the raise-your-hand feature if you

8      would like to speak, or if you are calling in,

9      please use "star 9."

10           Okay.  We'll just wait a few more moments to

11      give any attendees that have not yet spoken an

12      opportunity to speak.

13           Okay.  We have Ms. Mary Molina-Macfie.  You

14      have two minutes to speak.  Please state your name

15      for the record and your address.

16           MS. MOLINA-MACFIE:  Hi there.  Mary

17      Molina-Macfie, commissioner, City of Weston.  My

18      address is 230 Lake View Drive.

19           As a city commissioner, I can tell you I have

20      had dozens upon dozens upon dozens of complaints

21      regarding noise.  I personally, myself, have dealt

22      with noise for the last several years with

23      airplanes, physically to the point that they are so

24      low flying at times that you can see windows.  It's

25      shocking.
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1           On several occasions being outside with

2      neighbors or friends, all looking up, can't have a

3      conversation because of the amount of noise that's

4      taking place around us, have to stop, wait until

5      the aircraft has gone far enough so that we can

6      continue with conversation.  That's become somewhat

7      of a normal activity at this point, and you have to

8      actually jog yourself back to remembering that this

9      is not or should not be acceptable or commonplace,

10      but we are starting to get used to it, and that's

11      unacceptable.

12           Thank you.

13           MS. GARTH:  Thank you, Commissioner, for your

14      comments.

15           We'll wait a few more moments to allow any

16      other attendees to comment.  Again, use your

17      raise-your-hand feature at the bottom of your

18      screen or "star 9."

19           Okay.  We have -- we are not seeing any

20      additional comments at this time, and having no

21      additional speakers, the public hearing for the

22      Draft 14 CFR Part 150 Noise Compatibility Program

23      is now closed.

24           Thank you very much for joining us for today's

25      public hearing.
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1           As a reminder, the public comment period is

2      open until May 15th.  All comments will be

3      responded to in the final NCP.

4           To submit a comment on the draft NCP, please

5      follow the instructions provided on screen, as well

6      as on the project website and in the newspaper

7      advertisement.  Comments must be submitted or

8      postmarked by 5 p.m. on May 15th.  You can submit

9      comments online at FLLPart150.com/comments, and the

10      mailing address is Broward County Aviation

11      Department, attention Noise Office, FLL Part 150

12      Study, care of Winston Cannicle, 320 Terminal

13      Drive, Suite 200, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33315.

14      Alternatively, you can email your comments to

15      FLLPart150Study@GarthSolutions.com.  And lastly,

16      today's materials will be posted on the project

17      website at FLLPart150.com.

18           I'd like to, on behalf of the study team and

19      Broward County Aviation Department, thank all of

20      you for participating this evening.  Have a great

21      evening.  Thank you.

22           (Whereupon, the remote proceeding was

23      concluded at 8:14 p.m.)

24
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1 

2 C E R T I F I C A T E 

3 

4 THE STATE OF FLORIDA) 
COUNTY OF BROWARD) 

6 

7 I, EMILY SCOTT, certify that I was 

8 authorized to and did stenographically report the 

9 foregoing remote proceedings via Zoom and that the 

transcript is a true and complete record of my 

11 stenographic notes. 

12 Dated this 1st day of May, 2021. 

13 

14 

16 

17 ___________________________________ 
EMILY SCOTT 

18 
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ByDaraKam
NewsService of Florida

TALLAHASSEE — A
controversial proposaldeal-
ing with vacation rentals
underwent a major over-
haul on Thursday, after the
bill sponsor stripped out a
provision that would have
blocked local governments’
ability to license and inspect
theproperties.
The fight about oversight
of short-term rentals has
escalated in the Legislature
as the popularity of vaca-
tion properties advertised
onplatforms suchasAirbnb
hasmushroomed.
At the heart of the legis-
lative wrangling is an e(ort
to “preempt” regulation of
short-term rental proper-
ties to the state, amove that
draws vehement opposition
fromcityandcountyo?cials
because it would take away
local authority.
Sen.MannyDiazJr.,R-Hi-
aleah, filed a proposal (SB
522)inJanuarythat included

requiring online platforms
tocollect andremit taxeson
vacation rental properties,
something the platforms
havenotbeenrequired todo
in thepast.Themeasurealso
includedrequiringplatforms
to ensure that only properly
licensed rentals are adver-
tised and provide the state
with specific information
about therentals.
In exchange, regulation
wouldhavebeenpreempted
to the state, largely prevent-
ing local governments from
licensing or inspecting the
rentals. Local governments
could have only regulated
the rentals in the sameway
asother propertiesinneigh-
borhoods, a restriction that
cities and counties strenu-
ously opposed.
But an amendment
o(eredbyDiazandaccepted
by the Senate Appropria-
tions Committee on Thurs-
day deleted the regulatory
preemptionparts of the bill,
while leaving in require-
ments making platforms

responsible for such duties
as collecting and remitting
taxes to the state and ensur-
ing rental properties are
licensed.
The latest version of the
bill also says nothing about
regulating rentals in the
same way as neighboring
properties.
Senators have been split
on the bill, butDiaz’s e(ort
to maintain the status quo
regarding local govern-
ments’ oversight authority
earned support Thursday
from Sen. Ed Hooper, a
Clearwater Republican
who votedagainst anearlier
version.
Hooper said he “almost
universally ” opposes
preemptionlaws,but thebill
gives the state the ability “to
register, regulate and make
sure that the appropriate
revenue” fromvacationrent-
alsmakesit intostateco(ers.
Diaz’samendment,which
drewsupport fromtheFlor-
ida League ofCities, “makes
the bill better and the fact

that it does no further harm
tomycommunitiesgivesme
greatcomfort,”Hoopersaid.
“Sen. Diaz, you’ve turned
a hard no into a pleasant
yes and I appreciate your
e(orts,”Hooper said before
the committee voted 13-5 in
favorof the revisedbill.
State law already bans
local governments from
passingordinancestooutlaw
vacationrentals,whichhave
raised the ire of residents
who complain of inves-
tor-owned“partyhouses” in
neighborhoods. Other crit-
ics maintain that owners of
some rental properties are
failing to properly submit
stateand local taxes.
But proponents of Diaz’s
earlier version contend that
the short-term rental prop-
erties are used to supple-
ment theincomesofretirees
and families.
Theearlierversionwould
have done away with ordi-
nances regulating short-
term rentals adopted after
June1,2011.Opponentssaid

such a provision would be
problematic for areas that
haveworked in recent years
to develop local regulations.
But Senate Minority
Leader Gary Farmer said
that, evenwith the changes
adoptedThursday, he could
not support the proposal.
Farmer,D-LighthousePoint,
said his district includes
two cities that are in the
10 most-popular vacation
rental sitesinthestate.Diaz’s
plan doesn’t give local o?-
cialsenoughcontrol,Farmer
argued.
“When you purchase a
homeinasingle-family resi-
dential neighborhood, you
have an expectation of soli-
tude and peace and tran-
quility,” he said. “I just still
believe there should be no
restrictions.”
In a phone interview
following the committee
meeting, Diaz said thevaca-
tion rental legislation “is
clearly awork inprogress.”
He said he stripped some
of the language out of the

proposal because “there’s a
lot of concerns and miscon-
ceptions with what was in
thebillonthechangestothe
local piece.”
“Now that it’s removed,
it makes it easier to have
the conversation without
confusing what locals can
andcannotdo,”headded.
The bill would require
platforms to pre-verify
that properties advertised
on their sites are licensed,
which would be di?cult if
local governments cannot
perform inspections, Diaz
told The News Service of
Florida.
“Thatcouldbeverytricky
without any piece that at
least creates some kind of,
at least, framework for the
locals,”he said.
Diaz and supporters of
his earlier version of the
bill maintain that vaca-
tion-rental owners are
entitled to the same rights
as their neighbors and
shouldn’t be regulated
di(erently.

Vacation rental plan ‘clearly awork in progress’ inLegislature

ByGrayRohrer
Orlando Sentinel

TALLAHASSEE—When
Florida lawmakers kicked
o(thesessionlastweekthey
were concerned with how
toclosea $2billion shortfall.
Nowthey’re lookingat a$10
billionwindfall, thankstothe
$1.9 trillion federal COVID-
19 relief package signed
by President Joe Biden on
Thursday.
The package includes
$350 billion in aid to states
andcities,andFlorida’sshare
isalreadyupendinglawmak-
ers’ approachto thebudget.
Legislative leaders had
pointed to the projected
shortfallasareasontolookat
cutting spending for higher
education and for K-12
schools amidquestions over
howmanystudentswillbein
classrooms next year. They
are also considering cancel-

ing an expensive project to
buildthreemajorhighways.
But the federal money
allows the state somemajor
breathingroomandachance
tospendbig.
“It clearly takes a lot of
the pressure o( a lot of the
deeper cuts thatwere going
to have to be made,” said
Senate President Wilton
Simpson,R-Trilby.
Simpson has stressed
that the federal money is a
one-time boon, so it should
be spent on road andwater
projects and other singu-
lar uses instead of boosting
annualprograms thatwould
face cuts in futures years
once the federal money is
gone.
“The (Department of
Transportation) trust
fund took a pretty good hit
because of sales tax collec-
tions in March, April, May
of last year, and so by being

able to put resources into
thoseareaswewouldbeable
to stimulate job creation,”
Simpsonsaid.
Before lawmakers
knew the COVID-19 aid
payments were coming
for certain, House Speaker
Chris Sprowls warnedK-12
school superintendents that
the nearly 88,000 students
missing from enrollment
counts should be found
and accounted for to help
lawmakers draft an educa-
tion budget for the coming
year.
FederalCARESActmoney
allowed Gov. RonDeSantis’
administrationtohold fund-
ing level for school districts
thisyear,butSprowlswarned
that might not happennext
year.Withthelatestroundof
federal funding, cuts based
onreducedenrollmentmight
notbeneeded.
House Democrat ic

Co-Leader Evan Jenne of
Dania Beach said he agrees
that road andwater projects
would be a good use of the
money but that education
and health care programs
should get some of the
moneyaswell.
“We need to make sure
that we protect what was
already in there first and
lessentheblowthatcould’ve
beenonschools,postsecond-
ary, whatever it may have
been,”Jenne said.
Jenne specif ica lly
mentioned school main-
tenance and construction
projects, known as Public
EducationCapital Outlay,or
PECOdollars,asause forthe
federal money. That would
keepthemoneyintheeduca-
tion systemwhile ensuring
it’s spent on one-time proj-
ects, asSimpsonoutlined.
Evenaftercoveringthe$2
billion shortfall, the state’s

co(ers could have billions
more in new funding this
year. Having just learned
theyarereceivingthemoney,
lawmakers haven’t begun
detailed talks abouthow the
money couldbespent.
At the same time, Jenne
doesn’t want the stimu-
lusmoney to be used as an
excuse to keep alive the
three new arterial highways
theLegislatureapprovedlast
year.
Simpson and Sen. Gayle
Harrell, R-Stuart, have
pushed to stop the project,
known as M-CORES, from
movingforward.
One of the reasons cited
was the anticipated tight
budget year, but environ-
mentalists have decried
the project from its incep-
tion, saying the roads aren’t
needed and would disrupt
key portions of the state’s
environment.

Lawmakers have until
April 30, the last day of their
regular session, to decide
how to divvy up themoney
for the budget year that
begins July 1. They’ll also
look for guidance from the
federal government on how
the money can be spent
beforemakinganydecisions.
Jenne, though, wants his
colleagues to think big.
“I would hope that we
take this gift that we’re
being given right now and
do something really posi-
tive that will a(ect genera-
tionsmovingforwardrather
than just trying to spackle
over bad ideas, cracks in
M-CORES, and things like
that,” he said. “Iwould hope
we can do something that
wouldhaverealgenerational
change.”

grohrer@orlandosentinel.
com
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Notice of Draft Noise Compatibility Program (NCP) Report and
Notice of Public Information Workshop and Public Hearing

Title 14 Code of Federal Regulations Part 150
Airport Noise Compatibility Planning Study for
Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood International Airport

As a part of its ongoing Part 150 Study for Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood International Airport (FLL), the Broward County Aviation Department (BCAD) has prepared a Draft Noise Compatibility Program
(NCP) Report in accordance with the provisions and methods prescribed in Title 14 Code of Federal Regulations Part 150 (14 CFR Part 150), Airport Noise Compatibility Planning. The Draft NCP
Report identi+es draft recommendations for future operational, land use, and programmatic measures that may be implemented to reduce aircraft noise impacts to noncompatible land uses around
FLL. The Draft NCP will be available for public review and comment through April 30, 2021. Following the comment period, BCAD will address the comments and submit the Final NCP Report to the
Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) for consideration. The FAA will ultimately issue a determination for each of the proposed measures identi+ed in the NCP.

NCP Document Availability
Notice is hereby given that the Draft NCP will be available from March 14, 2021 to April 30, 2021 for public review and comment. Printed copies and 0ash drives of the Draft NCP Report
will be available for check-out during normal hours at the locations listed below. In addition, the Draft NCP Report (PDF format) is available for download from the project website at:
http://www.0lpart150.com/resources/.

• Dania Beach-Paul DeMaio Library: 1 Park Avenue East, Dania Beach, Florida 33004
• Davie/Cooper City Branch Library: 4600 SW 82nd Avenue, Davie, Florida 33328
• Broward County Main Library: 100 S Andrews Ave, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301

Please contact rsvp@garthsolutions.com or call (800) 204-1803 if you have trouble downloading the report or obtaining a copy for review.

Public Comment Period
The comment period on the Draft NCP Report begins on March 14, 2021 and ends on April 30, 2021. The Draft NCP Report will be available at the above locations until close of the comment
period. Anyone wishing to submit comments may do so at any time during the comment period. Comments on the Draft NCP can be submitted online (by 5:00 PM Eastern on April 30, 2021) at
http://www.0lpart150.com/comments/ or mailed to (postmarked by April 30, 2021):

Broward County Aviation Department
Attn: Noise Of+ce – FLL Part 150 Study c/o Winston Cannicle
320 Terminal Drive, Suite 200, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33315.

Please note that comments can only be accepted with the full name and address of the individual commenting. Before including your address, phone number, e-mail address, or other personal
identifying information in your comment, be advised that your entire comment, including your personal identifying information, may be made publicly available at any time. While you may ask to
have your personal identifying information withheld from public review, it cannot be guaranteed. Public comments can also be submitted orally through the formal Public Hearing as outlined below.
All comments, whether provided in writing or orally, will be considered with equal weight.

Online Virtual Public Information Workshop
BCAD invites you to attend an online virtual Public Information Workshop to learn more about the ongoing 14 CFR Part 150 Study at FLL and the proposed measures in the Draft NCP. The Workshop
will begin with a brief overview presentation that includes information regarding the 14 CFR Part 150 process and a brief summary of the noise abatement, land use, and program management
measures recommended in the Draft NCP Report. Following the presentation, the BCAD representatives and their consultant will be available to discuss the Draft NCP and answer questions
submitted through the virtual meeting platform. The narrated overview presentation along with more detailed presentations on the speci+c measures will be available for viewing on the project
website beginning on March 28, 2021. We encourage the review of these materials prior to the Public Information Workshop and Public Hearing. Only the overview presentation will be played during
the virtual workshop to maximize the time available for questions.

The Public Information Workshop details are provided below.

DATE: Wednesday April 21, 2021
TIME: 5:00-7:00PM
REGISTRATION: http://bit.ly/FLL_workshop_hearing_registration
PHONE (Audio Only): 888-788-0099, Meeting ID: 851 6779 3827

The virtual Public Hearing will begin at 7:30PM, shortly after completion of the Public Information Workshop. The same link can be used to join the Public Hearing.

Public Hearing
After the Public Information Workshop, a virtual Public Hearing will be held to provide the public with an opportunity to submit formal oral comments on the Draft NCP Report. Each person may
submit one (1) live or pre-recorded video comment, up to two minutes in length. To enhance the Public Hearing process, pre-recorded video testimony may be submitted in advance to be played
back during the virtual Public Hearing, in lieu of live comments. Please reference the project website (www.0lpart150.com) beginning March 28, 2021 for more information on the process and format
for submitting video testimony. Pre-recorded video must be submitted no later than April 16, 2021 to be included for playback during the Public Hearing. Oral comments can be provided during
the Public Hearing. All comments received on the Draft NCP, whether submitted in writing, verbally or via pre-recorded video, will be addressed by BCAD and considered equally by the FAA in their
decision-making process. The Public Hearing details are provided below.

DATE: Wednesday April 21, 2021
TIME: Begins at 7:30PM
REGISTRATION: http://bit.ly/FLL_workshop_hearing_registration
PHONE (Audio Only): 888-788-0099, Meeting ID: 851 6779 3827
PRERECORDED VIDEO TESTIMONY INSTRUCTIONS (Beginning March 28, 2021): www.fllpart150.com

Additional Information
The Public Information Workshop and Public Hearing will be conducted in virtual format on the Zoom® videoconferencing platform. This virtual workshop format provides attendees with the maximum
opportunity for safe and accessible public engagement during COVID-19. There is no cost to use Zoom or to participate in the virtual Public Information Workshop or Public Hearing.

Please contact rsvp@garthsolutions.com or (800) 204-1803 if you do not have a computer or access to the internet for assistance in obtaining a copy of the Draft NCP for review.

Interpretation services are also available upon advanced request. To make arrangements for such services, contact the study team at rsvp@garthsolutions.com or at (800) 204-1803 no less than +ve
business days (by April 14, 2021) prior to the Public Information Workshop and Hearing.

BCAD encourages all interested parties to monitor the project website for the latest study information and announcements at www.0lpart150.com.



PorCarlosValdez
AP

LA PAZ — En un país como Bolivia, de
fuertes desigualdades de género, el fútbol
femenino todavía está enpañales.
Pero en una escuela llamada Las Súper
Poderosas, niñas y adolescentes aprenden
lamagiadel balompié y lapelota también le
está ayudando a empoderarlas a ellas.
“En un partido de entrenamiento con
varones, no entras si no eres buena. Pero
cuando puedesmostrar tus habilidades en
la cancha te respetan. Todos somos iguales
con lapelota”,dice AlbaAlexandraPatzi de
15 añosduranteunapráctica enunbarrioal
sur de lacapital LaPaz.
Las Súper Poderosas comenzaron hace
seis años y ahora llegan casi a un centenar
de alumnas.
FueunainiciativadeZdensckaBacarreza
y Carmen Pozo, de las primeras reporteras
quecubrían fútbol enBolivia.
“La sensación de sentirme libre con el
balón, es increíble.El fútbolnosóloteenseña

disciplina, te da confianza; yo creo que el
fútbolempoderaa lasmujeres”,diceThiana
Berdeja, de 15 años que ha sido convocada
dos veces a la selección nacional Sub17que
dirigeBacarreza, sumadre.
El esfuerzo de estas mujeres en promo-
ver valoresenlaenseñanzaypracticadeun
deporte dominado por hombres, incluso
durante el encierro por la pandemia, le ha
validoaLasSúperPoderosasganarelpremio
“Football for Friendship”, un programa
social promovido por el gigante energético
rusoGazprom.
En virtud de ese premio las ganadoras
viajarán aEstambul, Turquía, a lafinal de la
Liga deCampeones afinales demayo.
Durantelapandemia, las alumnas siguie-
ronpracticando desde sus casas víazoom.
“Implementamos practicas creativas,
hacemos bailes folclóricos para los calen-
tamientos como lasaya, unadanzatípicade
los afrodescendientes”, señaló Pozo, unade
lasdirectorasyentrenadorasde laacademia.
EnBolivia hay escuelas de fútbol mixtas,
y Las Súper Poderosas es una de las prime-

ras exclusivamente femeninas. El nombre
quiere reivindicar el espíritu y la fortaleza
de lasmujeres, segúnPozo.
“De niña me cambiaba el nombre para
jugarcon loschicosenelbarrioyparaburlar
a mis papas. Hemos avanzado un montón
pero seguimos rezagados. Ahora los papás
aceptan e incentivan”, dice Bacarreza. “Las
chicas se dan cuenta que con en el fútbol
pueden acceder a becas, a mejores oportu-
nidades”.
Peroelpaísaúncarecedeun torneoprofe-
sional, así que el fútbol femenino sigue
siendo amateur. Las mujeres están muy
distantes todavíadeganarunsalario. Juegan
porqueamaneldeporte
“Ellas todavía juegan en parques, no hay
un cuerpo técnico femenino”, según Baca-
rreza.
PozoyBacarreza se iniciaronenelperio-
dismo deportivo, cubriendo partidos de
fútbol y entrevistando en los vestuarios en
un tiempo cuando en el oficio estaba domi-
nado porhombres.
Conmejordesempeñoqueotrasnaciona-

les latinoamericanas,Boliviaocupaelpuesto
42 entre 153 países, según el Informe sobre
brecha de género global del Foro Econó-
micoMundial. No obstante, la desigualdad
de género sobre todo se hace notoria en le
mercado laboral.
Casi un 70% de la economía boliviana es
informal — y las mujeres cubren más del
80% de ese sector. Son vendedoras calleje-
ras o tienen puestos fijos en los mercados,
pero el gremio está dirigido por hombres,
según estudios del Centro deEstudios para
elDesarrolloLaboral yAgrario (CEDLA).
Las Súper Poderosas se ven reduciendo
esadesigualdad desde el fútbol.
“Nuestro objetivo es enseñar a lasmuje-
res que la cancha y el balón es de todos”,
destacó Pozo. “Al varón no le gusta pasar
la pelota a las chicas, pero las cosas están
cambiando. La magia del fútbol es domi-
nar la pelota y meter un gol y eso atrae a
hombres y mujeres. Además, enseñas a
romper barreras sociales con el fútbol.
Todos jugamos sin importar tu sexo u
origen social”.

Las Súper Poderosas
Escuela boliviana empodera a niñas y adolescentes a través del fútbol

Ungrupodechicasentrenan en la academia“LasSúperPoderosas”enLaPaz,Bolivia, el 6demarzode2021.JUANKARITA
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Aviso sobre el Documento Preliminar del Informe del Programa de Compatibilidad del Ruido (NCP)
Y Aviso sobre el Taller de Información al Público y Audiencia Pública

Título 14 del Código de Regulaciones Federales Parte 150
Estudio de Planificación de Compatibilidad de Ruidos Aeroportuarios del

Aeropuerto Internacional Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood
Como parte del actual Estudio Parte 150 para el Aeropuerto Internacional de Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood (FLL), el Departamento de Aviación del Condado de Broward (BCAD) ha preparado un
Documento Preliminar del Informe del Programa de Compatibilidad del Ruido (NCP, por sus siglas en inglés) siguiendo las disposiciones y los métodos establecidos en el Título 14 del Código
de Regulaciones Federales Parte 150 (14 CFR Part 150), Planificación de Compatibilidad de Ruidos Aeroportuarios. El Documento Preliminar del Informe NCP identi*ca las recomendaciones
preliminares para futuras medidas operacionales de uso del terreno y programáticas que pueden llegar a implementarse para reducir el impacto del ruido de aeronaves en aquellos terrenos de usos
no compatibles alrededor del Aeropuerto Internacional de Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood (FLL). El Documento Preliminar del NCP estará disponible para hacer revisiones y comentarios hasta el día
30 de abril de 2021. Después del periodo de comentarios, el BCAD tratará esos comentarios y presentará el Informe Final del NCP ante la Administración Federal de Aviación (FAA, por sus siglas
en inglés) para su consideración. La FAA emitirá una determinación *nal sobre cada una de las medidas propuestas en el NCP.

Disponibilidad del Documento del NCP
Por medio de la presente, se anuncia que el Documento Preliminar del NCP estará disponible desde el 14 de marzo de 2021 hasta el 30 de abril de 2021 para que el público lo revise y haga
comentarios. El Documento Preliminar del Informe NCP va a estar disponible en copias impresas y en memorias USB que pueden ser retiradas en horarios de atención en las direcciones que
aparecen a continuación. Además, el Documento Preliminar del Informe NCP (en formato PDF) está disponible para su descarga en la página web del proyecto: http://www.+lpart150.com/resources/.

• Biblioteca Dania Beach-Paul DeMaio Library: 1 Park Avenue East, Dania Beach, Florida 33004
• Biblioteca Davie/Cooper City Branch Library: 4600 SW 82nd Avenue, Davie, Florida 33328
• Biblioteca Broward County Main Library: 100 S Andrews Ave, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301

Si necesita asistencia para descargar el informe o para obtener una copia, escriba a rsvp@garthsolutions.com o llame al (800) 204-1803.

Periodo de Comentarios Públicos

El periodo para hacer comentarios sobre el Documento Preliminar del Informe NCP comienza el 14 de marzo de 2021 y termina el 30 de abril de 2021. El Documento Preliminar del Informe NCP
estará disponible en las direcciones antes mencionadas hasta el cierre del periodo de comentarios. Cualquier persona que desee puede hacer sus comentarios durante el periodo señalado
anteriormente. Los comentarios sobre el Documento Preliminar del NCP se pueden hacer en línea a través del enlace http://www.+lpart150.com/comments/ (antes del 30 de abril de 2021 a las
5:00 PM, hora del Este), o enviar por correo (con fecha postal hasta el 30 de abril de 2021) a:

Broward County Aviation Department
Attn: Noise Of*ce – FLL Part 150 Study c/o Winston Cannicle
320 Terminal Drive, Suite 200, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33315.

Tenga en cuenta que solo se aceptarán comentarios que tengan el nombre completo y la dirección del individuo que hace el comentario. Antes de escribir su dirección, número de teléfono, correo
electrónico, u otros datos personales de identidad, debe saber que su comentario completo, incluidos sus datos personales de identidad pueden llegar a estar accesibles al público en cualquier
momento. Aunque usted puede solicitar que sus datos personales de identidad sean inaccesibles a la vista del público, esto no puede ser garantizado. También se puede comentar oralmente en la
Audiencia Pública cuyos detalles se indican a continuación. Todos los comentarios, ya sea que se presenten de forma oral o escrita, serán considerados con el mismo valor.

Taller Virtual de Información al Público en Línea
El BCAD lo invita a asistir al Taller Virtual de Información al Público en línea para saber más sobre el Estudio 14 CFR Parte 150 en el FLL y las medidas propuestas en el Documento Preliminar del
NCP. El taller comenzará con una breve presentación general que incluye información sobre el proceso del 14 CFR Parte 150 y un breve resumen sobre las medidas propuestas en el Documento
Preliminar del Informe NCP sobre reducción de ruidos, uso del terreno y gestión del programa. Luego de la presentación, los representantes del BCAD y sus consultores van a estar disponibles
para hablar sobre el Documento Preliminar del NCP y para responder las preguntas que se hagan en la reunión mediante la plataforma virtual. Se podrá observar la presentación general narrada y
más detalles de la presentación en la página web del proyecto el 28 de marzo de 2021. Le recomendamos que vea esos materiales antes de asistir al Taller de Información al Público o la Audiencia
Pública. En el taller virtual solo se mostrará la presentación general para tener más tiempo disponible para las preguntas.

Estos son los detalles del Taller de Información al Público:

FECHA: Miércoles 21 de abril, 2021
HORA: 5:00-7:00PM
INSCRIPCIÓN: http://bit.ly/FLL_workshop_hearing_registration
TELÉFONO (Solo Audio): 888-788-0099, ID de la reunión (Meeting ID): 851 6779 3827

La Audiencia Pública virtual comenzará a las 7:30PM, luego de que *nalice el Taller de Información al Público. Se puede utilizar el mismo enlace para acceder a la Audiencia Pública.

Audiencia Pública
Después del Taller de Información al Público, se llevará a cabo una Audiencia Pública virtual para proveer la opportunidad de presentar comentarios orales formales sobre el Documento Preliminar
del Informe NCP. Cada persona puede presentar un (1) comentario, ya sea en vivo o grabado, que no dure más de dos minutos. Para que la Audiencia Pública proceda mejor, se pueden presentar
testimonios pregrabados en video para que se los reproduzca durante la Audiencia Pública, en vez de hacer su comentario en vivo. Diríjase a la página web del proyecto (www.+lpart150.com) a
partir del 28 de marzo para conocer más acerca del proceso y el formato del video con su testimonio. Los videos pregrabados deben ser presentados antes del 16 de abril de 2021 para que sean
incluidos y se los muestre en la Audiencia Pública. Se pueden hacer comentarios orales durante la Audiencia Pública. Todos los comentarios sobre el Documento Preliminar del NCP que se reciban,
ya sean por escrito, verbalmente, o con un video pregrabado, van a ser considerados por el Departamento de Aviacion del Condado de Broward (BCAD siglas en inglés) así como también por la
FAA en su proceso de toma de decisiones. A continuación, los detalles de la Audiencia Pública.

FECHA: Miércoles 21 de Abril, 2021
HORA: Comienza a las 7:30PM
INSCRIPCIÓN: http://bit.ly/FLL_workshop_hearing_registration
TELÉFONO (Solo Audio): 888-788-0099, ID de la reunión (Meeting ID): 851 6779 3827
INSTRUCCIONES PARA LOS TESTIMONIOS PREGRABADOS EN VIDEO (A partir del 28 de marzo de 2021): www.fllpart150.com

Información Adicional
El taller de Información al Público y la Audiencia Pública serán llevadas a cabo de manera virtual por medio de la plataforma de videoconferencias Zoom®. La realización del taller de manera virtual
permite que los asistentes tengan la mejor oportunidad de poder acceder de manera segura a un evento público durante el COVID-19. El uso de la plataforma Zoom para participar en el taller de
Información al Público o la Audiencia Pública es sin costo.

Escriba a rsvp@garthsolutions.com si tiene acceso a una computadora, o llame al (800) 204-1803 si no tiene acceso a internet, para que le ayudemos a obtener una copia del Documento Preliminar
del NCP para su revisión.

Habrá servicio de interpretación disponible si se lo solicita con anterioridad. Para solicitar dichos servicios, contacte al equipo del Estudio en rsvp@garthsolutions.com o al (800) 204-1803 no menos
de cinco días hábiles (14 de abril de 2021) antes del taller de Información al Público y la Audiencia.

El Departamento de Aviación del Condado de Broward (BCAD) recomienda a todos aquellos interesados que visiten la página web del proyecto para enterarse de la información más actualizada
sobre el proyecto y anuncios en www.+lpart150.com.



Have a question about
South Florida schools and
COVID-19? Sun Sentinel
reporter Lois Solomon
will find the answer. Email
your question to AskLois@
sunsentinel.com.

“For a long timewe
heard that kids should stay 6
feet apart to keepschools
safe.NowIamhearing
that 3 feet is fine. So
which is it?Are schools
moving desks closer
togethernow?”—Mara,
Coral Springs

This topic hasbeen
quite confusing forawhile.
Schools inBroward and
PalmBeach countieshad

beensayingthey try tokeep
kids 6 feet apart butwere
oftennoncommittal on the
specifics.
For example, some
Browardparentsgot a
letter from their principal
inJanuary that said“social
distancingmayberelaxed”
ifmore students return to
campus.
Schooldistricts across
the countryhave been
saying for a fewmonths
that keepingkids 6 feet
apart isunnecessary if
everyone iswearing their
masks.Transmissionat
schools has beennegligible,
andmanycredit these strict
mask policies.
TheCenters forDisease
Control andPrevention
announced its latest school
distancingadviceMarch
19, saying: “In elementary
schools,CDCrecommends
all studentsremain at least
3 feet apart inclassrooms

wheremaskuse is univer-
sal —regardless ofwhether
community transmission is
low,moderate, substantial
or high.”
The advice is similar for
middleandhigh schools.
Here’s howSuperinten-
dentRobertRuncie said
Broward schoolswill
handle this:“If lowerphys-
ical-distancingpolicies
can be adopted in schools
without adverselya(ecting
our students, itwill enable
more students to return to
theclassroom for amuch-
needed,traditional face-to-
face education.”
So nothingspecific
there. PalmBeachCounty
was a littlemoredetailed
in a letter toparents and
teachers onMarch22:
“Your child’s teacherwill
continue todistance desks
as far apart as possible, in
most cases by at least 6 feet,
except in classes inwhich

spacingmustbereduced
tobetween3and 6 feet to
accommodate additional
students.”
Miami-Dade schools
hadbeen followingWorld
HealthOrganization
distancingguidelinesof
1meter,which isabout 3
feet, 3 inches, andwill stick
with that, Superintendent
AlbertoCarvalhosaid.
“WhenCOVID-19
vaccinationsareavail-
ableforallpreschooland
school-age children,will
vaccinationsbemanda-
toryforschoolatten-
dance?”—ArelyCox,
DelrayBeach
No, at leastnotunder the
currentgovernor.Gov.Ron
DeSantis hasmade it clear
that the vaccinewill notbe
mandatory for anyone.
Most recently, onMarch
18,DeSantis said: “Under
nocircumstanceswill the
state askyou to showproof
of vaccination.Peopleare
able tomakedecisions for
themselves.”
Thediscussion is
academic at themoment
because there are no
approvedvaccines for
young children. Someare
beingtested, but theywon’t
be ready for preschool and
elementary-age kids by the
fall. Fortunately, teachers
and other school sta( are
able to get the vaccinenow,
making lots of parents feel
better about sending their
kids back to school build-
ings in the comingmonths.
“Ihearaboutgetting
adultsvaccinatedby
May.What aboutteens?
Iknowtheydonot
spread likeadultsdo,but
theydospreadandIam
concernedabouthaving

myteengobacktoschool
in thefall.”—Debra,Davie
Your teenmaybeable to
get a vaccinenow,depend-
inghowoldhe or she is.
Pfizer shots are authorized
for people aged 16 andup.
Andthecompany is about
to start testing thevaccines
in younger teens; it has
enrolled2,000 children
aged 12 to 15.
Johnson&Johnson is
about to test its vaccine
in teenagers too.And
Moderna is currently
enrolling about 3,000chil-
drento test its shots for
ages 12 to 17.
So there’s lotsgoingon in
the teenvaccineworld.
“If all goeswell and these
vaccinesareproven safe
in this age range, thenwe
mayhave vaccines for the
12-year-olds by the fall,”
saidDr.Chad Sanborn, an
infectiousdisease specialist
inWestPalmBeach.
“Whyaren’tweusing
schools asvaccination
sites?Allcommuni-
ties, richandpoor,have
schools. In the 1950s,
schoolswereused for
polio vaccine.Health
departmentsand/or
FEMAcouldgivethe
shots.”—Steve Rivlin, Lake
Worth
This is a very logical idea,
as schools are centrally
located in themiddle of
communities, but it’s not
going tohappen for several
reasons.
Themainreason is
thatFlorida schools are
opennowandwouldnot
beamenable to having
hordes of peoplewaiting
in line, causing traAc jams
andpotentiallybringing
COVID-19ontocampus

whenkids are there. Secu-
rityhas become super tight
on school campuses, espe-
cially since theMarjory
StonemanDouglasHigh
School shootings inPark-
land in2017,and few
adultswhoare not sta( are
allowed in thebuildings.
DuringCOVID-19, even
parents arenot allowed in.
PalmBeachCounty
schools didopenup four
schools as sites for educa-
tors to getvaccinesona
recentweekend.But the
eventsweren’t open to the
general public anddidn’t
takeplacewhenschoolwas
insession.
SouthFlorida’s schools
areclosedonElection
Day for similar reasons:
OAcials don’twant kids
mixingwith thegeneral
population of adults.
“Iamhelpinga 16-year-
oldwithaFlorida
DepartmentofHealth
formtoget thevaccine.
He triedgoingto the
FEMAsiteatMiami-
DadeCollege butwas
rejectedbecause they
said it’s 18 andup. Iwas
tryingtofindoutabout
HardRock if theywould
administer toa 16-year-
oldandnooneIcalledat
anyof thehotlinesknew
theanswer.Doyouknow
if theywouldadminis-
ter thevaccine forhim
there?”—Akiva Jeger
As longas hehas that
formfilled outby adoctor,
heshouldbe able to get
vaccinated at theHard
Rock. CVS,MarlinsPark
and JacksonHealth are also
possibilities.Checkout the
Sun-Sentinel’s list of all the
sites and their rules before
going.

ASKLOIS

Are schools social distancing at 6 feet? Or is it 3?
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Notice of Draft Noise Compatibility Program (NCP) Report and
Notice of Public Information Workshop and Public Hearing

Title 14 Code of Federal Regulations Part 150
Airport Noise Compatibility Planning Study for
Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood International Airport

As a part of its ongoing Part 150 Study for Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood International Airport (FLL), the Broward County Aviation Department (BCAD) has prepared a Draft Noise Compatibility Program (NCP) Report in accordance with the
provisions and methods prescribed in Title 14 Code of Federal Regulations Part 150 (14 CFR Part 150), Airport Noise Compatibility Planning. The Draft NCP Report identifies draft recommendations for future operational, land use, and
programmatic measures that may be implemented to reduce aircraft noise impacts to noncompatible land uses around FLL. The Draft NCP will be available for public review and comment through April 30, 2021. Following the comment
period, BCAD will address the comments and submit the Final NCP Report to the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) for consideration. The FAA will ultimately issue a determination for each of the proposed measures identified in the NCP.

NCP Document Availability
The Draft NCP will be available from March 14, 2021 to April 30, 2021 for public review and comment. Printed copies and flash drives of the Draft NCP Report are available for check-out during normal hours at the locations listed below. In
addition, the Draft NCP Report (PDF format) is available for download from the project website at: http://www.fllpart150.com/resources/.

• Dania Beach-Paul DeMaio Library: 1 Park Avenue East, Dania Beach, Florida 33004
• Davie/Cooper City Branch Library: 4600 SW 82nd Avenue, Davie, Florida 33328
• Broward County Main Library: 100 S Andrews Ave, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301

Please contact rsvp@garthsolutions.com or call (800) 204-1803 if you have trouble downloading the report or obtaining a copy for review.

Public Comment Period
The comment period on the Draft NCP Report began March 14, 2021 and ends on April 30, 2021. The Draft NCP Report is available at the above locations until close of the comment period. Anyone wishing to submit comments may do so
at any time during the comment period. Comments on the Draft NCP can be submitted online (by 5:00 PM Eastern on April 30, 2021) at http://www.fllpart150.com/comments/ or mailed to (postmarked by April 30, 2021):

Broward County Aviation Department
Attn: Noise Office – FLL Part 150 Study c/o Winston Cannicle
320 Terminal Drive, Suite 200, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33315.

Please note that comments can only be accepted with the full name and address of the individual commenting. Before including your address, phone number, e-mail address, or other personal identifying information in your comment,
be advised that your entire comment, including your personal identifying information, may be made publicly available at any time. While you may ask to have your personal identifying information withheld from public review, it cannot be
guaranteed. Public comments can also be submitted orally through the formal Public Hearing as outlined below.All comments, whether provided in writing or orally, will be considered with equal weight.

Online Virtual Public Information Workshop
BCAD invites you to attend an online virtual Public InformationWorkshop to learn more about the ongoing 14 CFR Part 150 Study at FLL and the proposed measures in the Draft NCP. TheWorkshop will begin with a brief overview presentation
that includes information regarding the 14 CFR Part 150 process and a brief summary of the noise abatement, land use, and program management measures recommended in the Draft NCP Report. Following the presentation, the BCAD
representatives and their consultant will be available to discuss the Draft NCP and answer questions submitted through the virtual meeting platform. The narrated overview presentation along with more detailed presentations on the
specific measures are available for viewing on the project website. We encourage the review of these materials prior to the Public Information Workshop and Public Hearing. Only the overview presentation will be played during the virtual
workshop to maximize the time available for questions.

The Public Information Workshop details are provided below.

DATE: Wednesday April 21, 2021
TIME: 5:00-7:00PM
REGISTRATION: http://bit.ly/FLL_workshop_hearing_registration
PHONE (Audio Only): 888-788-0099, Meeting ID: 851 6779 3827

The virtual Public Hearing will begin at 7:30PM, shortly after completion of the Public Information Workshop. The same link can be used to join the Public Hearing.

Public Hearing
After the Public Information Workshop, a virtual Public Hearing will be held to provide the public with an opportunity to submit formal oral comments on the Draft NCP Report. Each person may submit one (1) live or pre-recorded video
comment, up to two minutes in length. To enhance the Public Hearing process, pre-recorded video testimony may be submitted in advance to be played back during the virtual Public Hearing, in lieu of live comments. Please reference the
project website (http://fllpart150.com/workshop-hearing/) for more information on the process and format for submitting video testimony. Pre-recorded video must be submitted no later than April 16, 2021 to be included for playback during
the Public Hearing. Oral comments can be provided during the Public Hearing. All comments received on the Draft NCP, whether submitted in writing, verbally or via pre-recorded video, will be addressed by BCAD and considered equally by
the FAA in their decision-making process. The Public Hearing details are provided below.

DATE: Wednesday April 21, 2021
TIME: Begins at 7:30PM
REGISTRATION: http://bit.ly/FLL_workshop_hearing_registration
PHONE (Audio Only): 888-788-0099, Meeting ID: 851 6779 3827
PRERECORDED VIDEO TESTIMONY INSTRUCTIONS: http://fllpart150.com/workshop-hearing/

Additional Information
The Public Information Workshop and Public Hearing will be conducted in virtual format on the Zoom® videoconferencing platform. This virtual workshop format provides attendees with the maximum opportunity for safe and accessible
public engagement during COVID-19. There is no cost to use Zoom or to participate in the virtual Public Information Workshop or Public Hearing.

Please contact rsvp@garthsolutions.com or (800) 204-1803 if you do not have a computer or access to the internet for assistance in obtaining a copy of the Draft NCP for review.

Interpretation services are also available upon advanced request. To make arrangements for such services, contact the study team at rsvp@garthsolutions.com or at (800) 204-1803 no less than five business days (by April 14, 2021)
prior to the Public Information Workshop and Hearing.

BCAD encourages all interested parties to monitor the project website for the latest study information and announcements at www.fllpart150.com.

PUBLIC NOTICE
CITY OF MIRAMAR

NEIGHBORHOOD STABILIZATION PROGRAM (NSP)

March 28, 2021

The City of Miramar is an entitlement recipient of federal funds from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) under the Community
Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program.As a grantee, the City received emergency assistance funds through the Neighborhood Stabilization Program (NSP)
to facilitate the purchase and rehabilitation of foreclosed and abandoned properties that might otherwise become sources of blight within the community.
The City of Miramar has purchased and rehabilitated several properties with NSP funds. The two remaining properties will be available to income qualified
households through a lottery process with Purchase Assistance from the City of up to $140,000.

9811 W. Heather Lane, Miramar FL 33025
6749 Petunia Drive, Miramar FL 33023

2020 Income Limits

NSP Lottery Timeline

March 29, 2021 – May 27, 2021
Applicants are required to contact a lender to be pre-approved for a mortgage. Applicant(s) may use any lender as long as the lender agrees to the NSP
underwriting criteria located at www.crafla.com. A list of lenders who have worked with the Program can be found on the website.

Community Redevelopment Associates of Florida staff will contact applicants to schedule an appointment to attend the open house upon receipt/review of
the lender pre-approval letter. Pre-approval letter must be received by May 27, 2021.

Open House
June 2, 2021; June 5, 2021 and June 9, 2021

* You must have an appointment to attend an open house.
*Masks are required to view/enter the NSP Properties.

Lottery Drawing • June 17, 2021
City of Miramar • Commission Chambers • 2300 Civic Center Place

Miramar, FL 33025 • 6:00 PM

Questions regarding the lottery process should be directed to Community Redevelopment Associates of Florida, Inc. at 954-431-7866, ext. 111. You may also
e-mail dcreary@crafla.com for additional information.

In accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act and Florida Statutes 286.26, persons with disabilities needing special accommodations to participate
in these Hearings should contact the Office of the City Clerk at least 48-hours prior to the hearing at (954) 602-3011 for assistance.

City of Miramar
Denise A. Gibbs, CMC

City Clerk

Household Size

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

Low Income 0% to 50% AMI

$31,200

$35,650

$40,100

$44,550

$48,150

$51,700

$55,250

$58,850
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Aviso sobre el Documento Preliminar del Informe del Programa de
Compatibilidad del Ruido (NCP)

Y Aviso sobre el Taller de Información al Público y Audiencia Pública
Título 14 del Código de Regulaciones Federales Parte 150

Estudio de Planificación de Compatibilidad de Ruidos Aeroportuarios del
Aeropuerto Internacional Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood

Como parte del actual Estudio Parte 150 para el Aeropuerto Internacional de Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood (FLL), el Departamento de Aviación del Condado de Broward (BCAD) ha preparado un
Documento Preliminar del Informe del Programa de Compatibilidad del Ruido (NCP, por sus siglas en inglés) siguiendo las disposiciones y los métodos establecidos en el Título 14 del Código
de Regulaciones Federales Parte 150 (14 CFR Part 150), Planificación de Compatibilidad de Ruidos Aeroportuarios. El Documento Preliminar del Informe NCP identi+ca las recomendaciones
preliminares para futuras medidas operacionales, de uso del terreno y programáticas que pueden llegar a implementarse para reducir el impacto del ruido de aeronaves en aquellos terrenos de
usos no compatibles alrededor del Aeropuerto Internacional de Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood (FLL). El Documento Preliminar del NCP estará disponible para hacer revisiones y comentarios hasta el
día 30 de abril de 2021. Después del periodo de comentarios, el Departamento de Aviación del Condado de Broward (BCAD) tratará esos comentarios y presentará el Informe Final del NCP ante la
Administración Federal de Aviación (FAA), por sus siglas en inglés) para su consideración. La FAA emitirá una determinación +nal sobre cada una de las medidas propuestas en el NCP.

Disponibilidad del Documento del NCP
El Documento Preliminar del NCP estará disponible desde el 14 de marzo de 2021 hasta el 30 de abril de 2021 para que el público lo revise y haga comentarios. El Documento Preliminar del Informe
NCP está disponible en copias impresas y en memorias USB que pueden ser retiradas en horarios de atención al público en las direcciones que aparecen a continuación. Además, el Documento
Preliminar del Informe NCP (en formato PDF) está disponible para su descarga en la página web del proyecto: http://www.,lpart150.com/resources/.

• Biblioteca Dania Beach-Paul DeMaio Library: 1 Park Avenue East, Dania Beach, Florida 33004
• Biblioteca Davie/Cooper City Branch Library: 4600 SW 82nd Avenue, Davie, Florida 33328
• Biblioteca Broward County Main Library: 100 S Andrews Ave, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33301

Escriba a rsvp@garthsolutions.com o llame al (800) 204-1803 si tiene alguna di+cultad para descargar el informe o para obtener una copia.

Periodo de Comentarios Públicos
El periodo para hacer comentarios sobre el Documento Preliminar del Informe NCP comenzó el 14 de marzo de 2021 y termina el 30 de abril de 2021. El Documento Preliminar del Informe NCP
está disponible en las direcciones antes mencionadas hasta el cierre del periodo de comentarios. Cualquier persona que desee hacer comentarios puede hacerlo durante el periodo señalado
anteriormente. Los comentarios sobre el Documento Preliminar del NCP se pueden hacer en línea, usando el enlace http://www.,lpart150.com/comments/ (antes del 30 de abril de 2021 a las 5:00
PM, hora del Este), o enviar por correo (con fecha postal hasta el 30 de abril de 2021) a:

Broward County Aviation Department
Attn: Noise Of+ce – FLL Part 150 Study

320 Terminal Drive, Suite 200
Fort Lauderdale, FL 33315.

Tenga en cuenta que solo se aceptarán comentarios que tengan el nombre completo y la dirección del individuo que hace el comentario. Antes de escribir su dirección, número de teléfono, correo
electrónico, u otros datos personales de identidad, debe saber que su comentario completo, incluidos sus datos personales de identidad pueden llegar a estar accesibles al público en cualquier
momento. Aunque usted puede solicitar que sus datos personales de identidad sean inaccesibles a la vista del público, esto no puede ser garantizado. También se puede comentar oralmente en la
Audiencia Pública cuyos detalles se indican a continuación. Todos los comentarios, ya sea que se presenten de forma escrita u oral, serán considerados con el mismo valor.

Taller Virtual de Información al Público en Línea
El BCAD lo invita a asistir al Taller Virtual de Información al Público en línea para saber más sobre el Estudio 14 CFR Parte 150 en el FLL y las medidas propuestas en el Documento Preliminar del
NCP. El taller comenzará con una breve presentación general que incluye información sobre el proceso del 14 CFR Parte 150 y un breve resumen sobre las medidas propuestas en el Documento
Preliminar del Informe NCP sobre reducción de ruidos, uso del terreno y gestión del programa. Luego de la presentación, los representantes de BCAD y sus consultores estarán disponibles para
hablar sobre el Documento Preliminar del NCP y para responder preguntas que se hagan en la reunión mediante la plataforma virtual. Se puede observar la presentación general narrada y más
detalles de la presentación en la página web del proyecto. Recomendamos ver esos materiales antes de asistir al Taller de Información al Público o la Audiencia Pública. En el taller virtual solo se
mostrará la presentación general para tener más tiempo disponible para las preguntas.

Detalles del Taller de Información al Público:

FECHA: Miércoles 21 de abril, 2021
HORA: 5:00-7:00PM
INSCRIPCIÓN: http://bit.ly/FLL_workshop_hearing_registration
TELÉFONO (Solo Audio): 888-788-0099, ID de la reunión (Meeting ID): 851 6779 3827
La Audiencia Pública virtual comenzará a las 7:30PM, al +nalizar el Taller de Información al Público. Se puede utilizar el mismo enlace para acceder a la Audiencia Pública.

Audiencia Pública
Después del Taller de Información al Público, se llevará a cabo una Audiencia Pública virtual para que el público tenga la oportunidad de presentar comentarios orales formales sobre el Documento
Preliminar del Informe NCP. Cada persona puede presentar un (1) comentario, ya sea en vivo o grabado, que no dure más de dos minutos. Para que la Audiencia Pública proceda de mejor manera,
el público también tendrá la opción de presentar testimonios pregrabados en video que serán reproducidos durante la Audiencia Pública, en lugar de comentarios en vivo. Diríjase a la página web
del proyecto (http://,lpart150.com/workshop-hearing/) para conocer más detalles acerca de este proceso, incluyendo el formato requerido para el video con su testimonio. Los videos pregrabados
deben ser presentados antes del 16 de abril de 2021 para que sean incluidos como parte de la Audiencia Pública. Así mismo, se podrán hacer comentarios orales durante la Audiencia Pública.
Todos los comentarios sobre el Documento Preliminar del NCP que se reciban, ya sean por escrito, verbalmente, o con un video pregrabado, van a ser considerados por BCAD así como también
por FAA en su proceso de toma de decisiones. A continuación, los detalles de la Audiencia Pública.

FECHA: Miércoles 21 de Abril, 2021
HORA: Comienza a las 7:30PM
INSCRIPCIÓN: http://bit.ly/FLL_workshop_hearing_registration
TELÉFONO (Solo Audio): 888-788-0099, ID de la reunión (Meeting ID): 851 6779 3827
INSTRUCCIONES PARA LOS TESTIMONIOS PREGRABADOS EN VIDEO: http://fllpart150.com/workshop-hearing/
Información Adicional
El taller de Información al Público y la Audiencia Pública serán llevadas a cabo de manera virtual por medio de la plataforma de videoconferencias Zoom®. La realización del taller de manera virtual
permite que los asistentes tengan la mejor oportunidad de poder acceder de manera segura a un evento público durante el COVID-19. El uso de la plataforma Zoom para participar en el taller de
Información al Público o la Audiencia Pública es sin costo.

Por favor escriba a rsvp@garthsolutions.com o llame al (800) 204-1803, si usted no tiene una computadora o si no tiene acceso a internet, y le ayudaremos a obtener una copia del Documento
Preliminar del NCP para su revisión.

Habrá servicio de interpretación disponible si se lo solicita con anterioridad. Para solicitar dicho servicio, contacte al equipo del Estudio en rsvp@garthsolutions.com o, al (800) 204-1803 con menos
de cinco días hábiles de anticipación (14 de abril de 2021) al taller de Información al Público y la Audiencia.

BCAD recomienda a todos aquellos interesados que visiten la página web www.,lpart150.com, para obtener la información más actualizada sobre el proyecto y anuncios.

LA AUTORIDAD DE VIVIENDA DEL CONDADO DE BROWARD ESTARA ACEPTANDO
SOLICITUDES PREVIAS PARA LA LISTA DE ESPERA DE VIVIENDA MULTIFAMILIAR,

PARA LOS APARTAMENTOS DE MEYERS ESTATES DE 3 DORMITORIOS Y 2 DORMITORIOS
Las aplicaciones preliminares deben de completarse solo en línea.

• Las solicitudes previas para los apartamentos de 3 habitaciones se aceptarán desde el 15 de abril del 2021 a las 8:00 A.M. y cerrarán el
19 de abril del 2021 a las 4:00 P.M.

• Las solicitudes previas para los apartamentos de 2 habitaciones se aceptarán desde el 22 de abril del 2021 a las 8:00 A.M. y cerrarán el
26 de abril del 2021 a las 4:00 P.M.

Para que los solicitantes califiquen, el hogar debe cumplir con los siguientes requisitos preliminares de ocupación de elegibilidad y límite
de ingresos.

Tamaño del dormitorio Mínimo de personas por hogar Máximo de personas por hogar

3 dormitorios 3 personas 6 personas

Tamaño del dormitorio Mínimo de personas por hogar Máximo de personas por hogar

2 dormitorios 2 personas 4 personas

Número de personas en el hogar 2 3 4 5 6

Ingreso Anual Bruto (Ingresos Muy Bajos) 35,650 40,100 44,550 48,150 51,700

Solo se accederá a la Lotería de Pre-Aplicación para la lista de espera a través de nuestro Sitio Web: www.bchafl.org

• No se aceptarán solicitudes previas por medio de llamadas telefónicas, ni aplicaciones entregadas en persona o enviadas por correo.
• Solo se considerará una pre-solicitudes por familia a lo largo de todo el proceso. Cualquier familia que presente más de una solicitud previa
inmediatamente todas las pre-solicitudes serán anuladas.
• No se aceptarán solicitudes incompletas.

AVISO PARA UN ALOJAMIENTO RAZONABLE: Si usted es una persona con discapacidades y requiere un alojamiento específico en orden para utilizar
nuestro programa y servicios, póngase en contacto con nosotros al (954)739-1114, ext.1051, TRS/Florida Relay Service 711 o correo electrónico a
accommodations@bchafl.org o escribir a Meyers Estates Apartments-Waiting List, 4780 NorthState Road 7, Lauderdale Lakes, FL 33319. Las solicitudes
se aceptarán el 15 de abril de 2021 a las 8:00 a.m. y deberán recibirse al antes de que termine el día laborable el 26 de abril del 2021 a las 4:00 p.m.

Todas las pre-solicitudes completadas enviadas en línea se introducirán en un sorteo de lotería aleatorio donde 200 seleccionados para
los apartamentos 3 dormitorios y 150 para los apartamentos 2 dormitorios y se colocarán en la lista de espera. Si su solicitud se envía
correctamente, recibirá una confirmación #, de su envío. The Meyers Estates Apartments está situado en 2411 NW 7th Street, Fort Lauderdale,
Florida 33311.

Las solicitudes no seleccionadas por lotería se descartarán sin ninguna notificación adicional. Si es seleccionado como uno de los pre-solicitantes, se le
informará y debe enviar todos los cambios de dirección e ingresos por escrito a: Meyers Estates Apartments, Lista de Espera 4780 North State Road
7 Lauderdale Lakes, FL 33319 Attn: REM-Intake o correo electrónico: remintake@bchafl.org inmediatamente.

AVISO IMPORTANTE:
Solicitante o cualquier miembro de la familia que haya sido condenado alguna vez por fabricar o producir metanfetamina en comunidades de cualquier
vivienda asistida por el gobierno federal o cualquier miembro del hogar familiar que esté sujeto a un registro de por vida bajo un programa estatal de
registro de delincuentes sexuales no será elegible para la asistencia de vivienda.

La Autoridad de Vivienda del Condado de Broward no discrimina por motivos de raza, color, religión, origen nacional, sexo, afiliación política,
discapacidad, hándicap o condición familiar.

LÍMITE DE INGRESOS ELEGIBLES POR HOGAR

REQUISITOS PARA DETERMINAR EL TAMAÑO DEL DORMITORIO

BROWARD COUNTY HOUSING AUTHORITY WILL BE ACCEPTING
PRE-APPLICATIONS FOR THE MEYERS ESTATES APARTMENTS,

MULTIFAMILY HOUSING WAITING LIST FOR 3 BEDROOMS AND 2 BEDROOMS
Preliminary Applications must be completed online only.
• Pre-applications for the 3-Bedrooms will be accepted on April 15, 2021 at 8:00 A.M. and close on April 19, 2021 at 4:00 P.M.
• Pre-applications for the 2-Bedrooms will be accepted on April 22, 2021 at 8:00 A.M. and close on April 26, 2021 at 4:00 P.M.

For Applicants to qualify, the household must meet the following Preliminary Eligibility Occupancy and Income Limit guidelines.

Bedroom size Minimum persons per household Maximum persons per household

3-bedroom 3 persons 6 persons

Bedroom size Minimum persons per household Maximum persons per household

2-bedroom 2 persons 4 persons

Number of persons in Household 2 3 4 5 6

Gross Annual Income (Very Low Income) 35,650 40,100 44,550 48,150 51,700

The Pre-Application Lottery for the waiting list will be accessed ONLY through our Website: www.bchafl.org

• No telephone calls, walk-ins, mail-ins or drop-off pre-applications will be accepted.
• Only one pre-application per family will be considered throughout the entire process. Any family that submits more than one pre-application will have
all pre-applications voided

• Incomplete applications will not be accepted.

NOTICE FOR REASONABLE ACCOMODATION: If you are a person with disabilities and require a specific accommodation in order to utilize our program
and services, please contact us at (954)739-1114, ext. 1051, TRS/Florida Relay Service 711 or email to accommodations@bchafl.org or write to Meyers
Estates Apartments-Waiting List, 4780 North State Road 7, Lauderdale Lakes, FL 33319. Requests will be accepted on April 15, 2021 at 8:00A.M. and must

be received by close of business April 26, 2021 at 4:00 P.M.

All completed pre-applications submitted online will be entered into a random lottery drawing where 200 names will be selected for the
3-Bedrooms and 150 names for the 2-Bedrooms and will be placed on the waiting list. If your application is successfully submitted you will receive
a confirmation #, of your submission. The Meyers Estates Apartments is located at 2411 NW 7th Street, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33311.

Applications not selected by lottery will be discarded with no further notification. If selected as one of the pre-applicants, you will be informed and you

must submit all changes of address and income in writing to: Meyers Estates Apartments, Waiting List 4780 North State Road 7 Lauderdale Lakes,

FL 33319 Attn: REM-Intake or email: remintake@bchafl.org immediately.

IMPORTANT NOTICE:
Applicant or any member of the family that has ever been convicted of manufacturing or producing methamphetamine on the premises of any federally

assisted housing or any family household member that is subject to a lifetime registration requirement under a state sex offender registration program

will not be eligible for housing assistance.

The Broward County Housing Authority does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin, sex, political affiliation, disability,
handicap or familial status.

ELIGIBLE INCOME LIMIT PER HOUSEHOLD

GUIDELINES FOR DETERMINING BEDROOM SIZE



 
 
 

Notice of Draft Noise Compatibility Program (NCP) Report and 
Notice of Public Information Workshop and Public Hearing 

 
Title 14 Code of Federal Regulations Part 150  

Airport Noise Compatibility Planning Study for  
Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood International Airport 

 
As a part of its ongoing Part 150 Study for Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood International Airport (FLL), the Broward 
County Aviation Department (BCAD) has prepared a Draft Noise Compatibility Program (NCP) Report in 
accordance with the provisions and methods prescribed in Title 14 Code of Federal Regulations Part 150 (14 CFR 
Part 150), Airport Noise Compatibility Planning. The Draft NCP Report identifies draft recommendations for 
future operational, land use, and programmatic measures that may be implemented to reduce aircraft noise 
impacts to noncompatible land uses around FLL. The Draft NCP will be available for public review and comment 
through April 30, 2021. Following the comment period, BCAD will address the comments and submit the Final 
NCP Report to the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) for consideration. The FAA will ultimately issue a 
determination for each of the proposed measures identified in the NCP.  
 

NCP Document Availability 
Notice is hereby given that the Draft NCP will be available from March 14, 2021 to April 30, 2021 for public 
review and comment. Printed copies and flash drives of the Draft NCP Report will be available for check-out 
during normal hours at the locations listed below. In addition, the Draft NCP Report (PDF format) is available for 
download from the project website at: http://www.fllpart150.com/resources/. 
 

• Dania Beach-Paul DeMaio Library: 1 Park Avenue East, Dania Beach, Florida 33004 
• Davie/Cooper City Branch Library: 4600 SW 82nd Avenue, Davie, Florida 33328 
• Broward County Main Library: 100 S Andrews Ave, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301 

Please contact rsvp@garthsolutions.com or call (800) 204-1803 if you have trouble downloading the report or 
obtaining a copy for review. 
 

Public Comment Period 
The comment period on the Draft NCP Report begins on March 14, 2021 and ends on April 30, 2021. The Draft 
NCP Report will be available at the above locations until close of the comment period. Anyone wishing to submit 
comments may do so at any time during the comment period. Comments on the Draft NCP can be submitted 
online (by 5:00 PM Eastern on April 30, 2021) at http://www.fllpart150.com/comments/ or mailed to 
(postmarked by April 30, 2021):  

Broward County Aviation Department 
Attn: Noise Office – FLL Part 150 Study c/o Winston Cannicle 

320 Terminal Drive, Suite 200 
Fort Lauderdale, FL 33315. 

http://www.fllpart150.com/resources/
mailto:rsvp@garthsolutions.com
http://www.fllpart150.com/comments/


 
 
 
Please note that comments can only be accepted with the full name and address of the individual commenting. 
Before including your address, phone number, e-mail address, or other personal identifying information in your 
comment, be advised that your entire comment, including your personal identifying information, may be made 
publicly available at any time. While you may ask to have your personal identifying information withheld from 
public review, it cannot be guaranteed. Public comments can also be submitted orally through the formal Public 
Hearing as outlined below. All comments, whether provided in writing or orally, will be considered with equal 
weight. 
 

Online Virtual Public Information Workshop  
BCAD invites you to attend an online virtual Public Information Workshop to learn more about the ongoing 14 
CFR Part 150 Study at FLL and the proposed measures in the Draft NCP. The Workshop will begin with a brief 
overview presentation that includes information regarding the 14 CFR Part 150 process and a brief summary of 
the noise abatement, land use, and program management measures recommended in the Draft NCP Report. 
Following the presentation, the BCAD representatives and their consultant will be available to discuss the Draft 
NCP and answer questions submitted through the virtual meeting platform.  The narrated overview presentation 
along with more detailed presentations on the specific measures will be available for viewing on the project 
website beginning on March 28, 2021. We encourage the review of these materials prior to the Public 
Information Workshop and Public Hearing. Only the overview presentation will be played during the virtual 
workshop to maximize the time available for questions. 
 
The Public Information Workshop details are provided below. 
 
DATE: Wednesday April 21, 2021 
TIME: 5:00-7:00PM  
REGISTRATION: http://bit.ly/FLL_workshop_hearing_registration 
PHONE (Audio Only):  888-788-0099, Meeting ID: 851 6779 3827 
 
The virtual Public Hearing will begin at 7:30PM, shortly after completion of the Public Information Workshop. 
The same link can be used to join the Public Hearing. 
 

Public Hearing 
After the Public Information Workshop, a virtual Public Hearing will be held to provide the public with an 
opportunity to submit formal oral comments on the Draft NCP Report. Each person may submit one (1) live or 
pre-recorded video comment, up to two minutes in length. To enhance the Public Hearing process, pre-recorded 
video testimony may be submitted in advance to be played back during the virtual Public Hearing, in lieu of live 
comments. Please reference the project website (www.fllpart150.com) beginning March 28, 2021 for more 
information on the process and format for submitting video testimony. Pre-recorded video must be submitted 
no later than April 16, 2021 to be included for playback during the Public Hearing. Oral comments can be 
provided during the Public Hearing. All comments received on the Draft NCP, whether submitted in writing, 
verbally or via pre-recorded video, will be addressed by BCAD and considered equally by the FAA in their 
decision-making process. The Public Hearing details are provided below. 

http://www.fllpart150.com/


 
 
 
DATE: Wednesday April 21, 2021 
TIME: Begins at 7:30PM 
REGISTRATION: http://bit.ly/FLL_workshop_hearing_registration 
PHONE (Audio Only):  888-788-0099, Meeting ID: 851 6779 3827 
PRERECORDED VIDEO TESTIMONY INSTRUCTIONS (Beginning March 28, 2021):  www.fllpart150.com 
 

Additional Information 
The Public Information Workshop and Public Hearing will be conducted in virtual format on the Zoom® 
videoconferencing platform. This virtual workshop format provides attendees with the maximum opportunity 
for safe and accessible public engagement during COVID-19.  There is no cost to use Zoom or to participate in 
the virtual Public Information Workshop or Public Hearing.  
  
Please contact rsvp@garthsolutions.com or (800) 204-1803 if you do not have a computer or access to the 
internet for assistance in obtaining a copy of the Draft NCP for review. 
 
Interpretation services are also available upon advanced request. To make arrangements for such services, 
contact the study team at rsvp@garthsolutions.com or at (800) 204-1803 no less than five business days (by 
April 14, 2021) prior to the Public Information Workshop and Hearing. 
 
BCAD encourages all interested parties to monitor the project website for the latest study information and 
announcements at www.fllpart150.com.  

mailto:rsvp@garthsolutions.com
mailto:rsvp@garthsolutions.com
http://www.fllpart150.com/


Aviso sobre el Documento Preliminar del Informe del Programa de 
Compatibilidad del Ruido (NCP) 

Y Aviso sobre el Taller de Información al Público y Audiencia 
Pública 

 
Título 14 del Código de Regulaciones Federales Parte 150 

Estudio de Planificación de Compatibilidad de Ruidos 
Aeroportuarios del 

Aeropuerto Internacional Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood   

Como parte del actual Estudio Parte 150 para el Aeropuerto Internacional de Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood 
(FLL), el Departamento de Aviación del Condado de Broward (BCAD) ha preparado un Documento 
Preliminar del Informe del Programa de Compatibilidad del Ruido (NCP, por sus siglas en inglés) 
siguiendo las disposiciones y los métodos establecidos en el Título 14 del Código de Regulaciones 
Federales Parte 150 (14 CFR Part 150), Planificación de Compatibilidad de Ruidos Aeroportuarios. El 
Documento Preliminar del Informe NCP identifica las recomendaciones preliminares para futuras 
medidas operacionales de uso del terreno y programáticas que pueden llegar a implementarse para 
reducir el impacto del ruido de aeronaves en aquellos terrenos de usos no compatibles alrededor del 
Aeropuerto Internacional de Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood (FLL). El Documento Preliminar del NCP estará 
disponible para hacer revisiones y comentarios hasta el día 30 de abril de 2021. Después del periodo de 
comentarios, el BCAD tratará esos comentarios y presentará el Informe Final del NCP ante la 
Administración Federal de Aviación (FAA, por sus siglas en inglés) para su consideración. La FAA emitirá 
una determinación final sobre cada una de las medidas propuestas en el NCP. 

Disponibilidad del Documento del NCP 
Por medio de la presente, se anuncia que el Documento Preliminar del NCP estará disponible desde el 
14 de marzo de 2021 hasta el 30 de abril de 2021 para que el público lo revise y haga comentarios. El 
Documento Preliminar del Informe NCP va a estar disponible en copias impresas y en memorias USB que 
pueden ser retiradas en horarios de atención en las direcciones que aparecen a continuación. Además, 
el Documento Preliminar del Informe NCP (en formato PDF) está disponible para su descarga en la 
página web del proyecto: http://www.fllpart150.com/resources/. 
 

·        Biblioteca Dania Beach-Paul DeMaio Library: 1 Park Avenue East, Dania Beach, Florida 33004 
·        Biblioteca Davie/Cooper City Branch Library: 4600 SW 82nd Avenue, Davie, Florida 33328 
·        Biblioteca Broward County Main Library: 100 S Andrews Ave, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301 

Si necesita asistencia para descargar el informe o para obtener una copia, escriba a 
rsvp@garthsolutions.com o llame al (800) 204-1803. 

http://www.fllpart150.com/resources/


Periodo de Comentarios Públicos  
El periodo para hacer comentarios sobre el Documento Preliminar del Informe NCP comienza el 14 de 
marzo de 2021 y termina el 30 de abril de 2021. El Documento Preliminar del Informe NCP estará 
disponible en las direcciones antes mencionadas hasta el cierre del periodo de comentarios. Cualquier 
persona que desee puede hacer sus comentarios durante el periodo señalado anteriormente. Los 
comentarios sobre el Documento Preliminar del NCP se pueden hacer en línea a través del enlace 
http://www.fllpart150.com/comments/  (antes del 30 de abril de 2021 a las 5:00 PM, hora del Este), o 
enviar por correo (con fecha postal hasta el 30 de abril de 2021) a: 

 
Broward County Aviation Department 

Attn: Noise Office – FLL Part 150 Study c/o Winston Cannicle 
320 Terminal Drive, Suite 200 

Fort Lauderdale, FL 33315. 

 Tenga en cuenta que solo se aceptarán comentarios que tengan el nombre completo y la dirección del 
individuo que hace el comentario. Antes de escribir su dirección, número de teléfono, correo 
electrónico, u otros datos personales de identidad, debe saber que su comentario completo, incluidos 
sus datos personales de identidad pueden llegar a estar accesibles al público en cualquier momento. 
Aunque usted puede solicitar que sus datos personales de identidad sean inaccesibles a la vista del 
público, esto no puede ser garantizado. También se puede comentar oralmente en la Audiencia Pública 
cuyos detalles se indican a continuación. Todos los comentarios, ya sea que se presenten de forma oral 
o escrita, serán considerados con el mismo valor. 
 

Taller Virtual de Información al Público en Línea 
El BCAD lo invita a asistir al Taller Virtual de Información al Público en línea para saber más sobre el 
Estudio 14 CFR Parte 150 en el FLL y las medidas propuestas en el Documento Preliminar del NCP. El 
taller comenzará con una breve presentación general que incluye información sobre el proceso del 14 
CFR Parte 150 y un breve resumen sobre las medidas propuestas en el Documento Preliminar del 
Informe NCP sobre reducción de ruidos, uso del terreno y gestión del programa. Luego de la 
presentación, los representantes del BCAD y sus consultores van a estar disponibles para hablar sobre el 
Documento Preliminar del NCP y para responder las preguntas que se hagan en la reunión mediante la 
plataforma virtual. Se podrá observar la presentación general narrada y más detalles de la presentación 
en la página web del proyecto el 28 de marzo de 2021. Le recomendamos que vea esos materiales antes 
de asistir al Taller de Información al Público o la Audiencia Pública. En el taller virtual solo se mostrará la 
presentación general para tener más tiempo disponible para las preguntas. 

Estos son los detalles del Taller de Información al Público: 
  
FECHA:  Miércoles 21 de abril, 2021 
HORA:   5:00-7:00PM 
INSCRIPCIÓN:   http://bit.ly/FLL_workshop_hearing_registration 

http://www.fllpart150.com/comments/
http://www.fllpart150.com/comments/
http://www.fllpart150.com/comments/


TELÉFONO (Solo Audio): 888-788-0099, ID de la reunión (Meeting ID): 851 6779 3827 

La Audiencia Pública virtual comenzará a las 7:30PM, luego de que finalice el Taller de Información al 
Público. Se puede utilizar el mismo enlace para acceder a la Audiencia Pública. 
  

Audiencia Pública  
Después del Taller de Información al Público, se llevará a cabo una Audiencia Pública virtual para 
proveer la opportunidad de presentar comentarios orales formales sobre el Documento Preliminar del 
Informe NCP. Cada persona puede presentar un (1) comentario, ya sea en vivo o grabado, que no dure 
más de dos minutos. Para que la Audiencia Pública proceda mejor, se pueden presentar testimonios 
pregrabados en video para que se los reproduzca durante la Audiencia Pública, en vez de hacer su 
comentario en vivo. Diríjase a la página web del proyecto (www.fllpart150.com) a partir del 28 de marzo 
para conocer más acerca del proceso y el formato del video con su testimonio. Los videos pregrabados 
deben ser presentados antes del 16 de abril de 2021 para que sean incluidos y se los muestre en la 
Audiencia Pública. Se pueden hacer comentarios orales durante la Audiencia Pública. Todos los 
comentarios sobre el Documento Preliminar del NCP que se reciban, ya sean por escrito, verbalmente, o 
con un video pregrabado, van a ser considerados por el Departamento de Aviacion del Condado de 
Broward (BCAD siglas en inglés) así como también por la FAA en su proceso de toma de decisiones. A 
continuación, los detalles de la Audiencia Pública. 
 
FECHA:  Miércoles 21 de Abril, 2021 
HORA:  Comienza a las 7:30PM 
INSCRIPCIÓN:   http://bit.ly/FLL_workshop_hearing_registration 
TELÉFONO (Solo Audio): 888-788-0099, ID de la reunión (Meeting ID): 851 6779 3827 
INSTRUCCIONES PARA LOS TESTIMONIOS PREGRABADOS EN VIDEO (A partir del 28 de marzo de 
2021):    www.fllpart150.com 

 Información Adicional 
El taller de Información al Público y la Audiencia Pública serán llevadas a cabo de manera virtual por 
medio de la plataforma de videoconferencias Zoom®. La realización del taller de manera virtual permite 
que los asistentes tengan la mejor oportunidad de poder acceder de manera segura a un evento público 
durante el COVID-19. El uso de la plataforma Zoom para participar en el taller de Información al Público 
o la Audiencia Pública es sin costo.  

Escriba a rsvp@garthsolutions.com si tiene acceso a una computadora, o llame al (800) 204-1803 si no 
tiene acceso a internet, para que le ayudemos a obtener una copia del Documento Preliminar del NCP 
para su revisión.  

Habrá servicio de interpretación disponible si se lo solicita con anterioridad. Para solicitar dichos 
servicios, contacte al equipo del Estudio en rsvp@garthsolutions.com o al (800) 204-1803 no menos de 
cinco días hábiles (14 de abril de 2021) antes del taller de Información al Público y la Audiencia. 

http://www.fllpart150.com/
mailto:rsvp@garthsolutions.com
mailto:rsvp@garthsolutions.com


El Departamento de Aviación del Condado de Broward (BCAD) recomienda a todos aquellos interesados 
que visiten la página web del proyecto para enterarse de la información más actualizada sobre el 
proyecto y anuncios en www.fllpart150.com.  
 

http://www.fllpart150.com/
http://www.fllpart150.com/


the21stcentury,”vonHausch
said. “Wewant to keep that
retro spirit, but wewouldn’t
mindpolishingthefunkiness
a littlebit.”
The priority list includes
amakeover for the theater’s
famously inhospitable bath-
rooms,aswell as thebar and
concessionarea.
Von Hausch envisions a
lobby with a sleek, full-li-
quor bar where people will
lounge with a glass ofwine
or atop-shelf cocktail.
“We want to make it a
more pleasurable experi-
ence,”hesaid.
Thetheater’sfamedneon-
gildedmarquee is damaged
and will be retrofitted with
cost-eBcient LED lighting,
hesaid.

Heart of thecity
The Gateway’s place in
local history was ensured
about a decade after it
opened, making national
newsassiteofthe1960world
premiere of the filmed-in-
Fort-Lauderdale Spring
Break romp “Where the
Boys Are.” Bathed in klieg
lights, the theater hosted a
star-studdedscreeningofthe
film starring GeorgeHamil-
ton, Dolores Hart, Paula
Prentiss, Yvette Mimieux
andpopstarConnieFrancis.
Von Hausch is sensitive
to the history of the theater
and its place in the literal
and figurative heart of Fort
Lauderdale, between the
beachanda rapidly energiz-
ingdowntown.
“It’s a pre-eminent land-
mark in the city. It’s called
Gatewayforareason.It’sthe
gateway to the beach, the
gatewaytoFortLauderdale,”
hesays.
For decades the Gate-
way has been one of South

Florida’s most popular
art-house cinemas, where
film bu)s couldwatchfirst-
runreleasesbyavanguardof
young directors who would
goontoredefinemainstream
movies, including Quentin
Tarantino, Steven Soder-
bergh, Spike Lee andPedro
Almodóvar.
The Gateway also has
been a longtime home to
the annual Fort Lauderdale
Gay and Lesbian Film Festi-
valandlong-runningweekly
gatherings for “The Rocky
HorrorPictureShow.”
Von Hausch has spent
more than 30 years at the
helmof theFort Lauderdale
International FilmFestival,
scheduledtoreturnNov.5-21
withitssignaturehaulof200
or so features and shorts,
comedies and documenta-
ries and foreign-language
releases.
He said FLIFF and the
Gateway, which likely will
host the2021festival’sopen-
ing-night red-carpet festivi-
ties,areaperfectmatch.
“Wewant to create some-
thing that re-establishes an
identity for the community,
something we’re proud to
have as a calling card,” von
Hauschsaid.
The theater is located
among a diverse group of
restaurants, bars and shops
in the Gateway Shopping
Center, and von Hausch
saidhehopes tocreatesome
economicsynergywiththose
businesses.

‘Thenext step’
Leasingandrehabilitating
the theaterisafinancial leap
for a nonprofit like FLIFF,
but von Hausch believes
increased ticket sales, new
FLIFF memberships and
sponsorships will balance
the ledger.
FLIFF board chair Skip
Margerum called the Gate-
way relationship “the next

stepingrowingourfestival.”
The pivotal financial
commitment that spurred
thedealcamefromlongtime
FLIFF donor Scott Bennett,
through theScottL.Bennett
CharitableFundatOurFund
Foundation,whichprovides
support to LGBTQ causes
and culture. Board member
andvolunteerdirectorJanet
Schwartz also provided crit-
ical funding.
Bennett, aWiltonManors
residentwhoattendedGate-
way screenings onceaweek
when it was open, said his
investment was made in
supportof independentfilm,
butalsocommunity.
“I feel so good. I’m help-
ing Fort Lauderdale. This
is an iconic theater for
Fort Lauderdale. The gay
community loves it. Every-
body loves it,” Bennett said.
“Nothing against AMC, but
their movies don’t interest
me.Batmanandviolenceand
all that.”
FLIFF will continue to
screen films at its longtime
homes at Savor Cinema in
downtown Fort Lauder-
daleandCinemaParadisoin
Hollywood.
VonHausch said visitors
tothose theatersare likely to
seemorediversefare, includ-
ing releases that filmdistrib-
utors would give the larger
Gatewayfirst-runexclusives.
As part of the Gateway
renovation,VonHauschalso
is lookingat the name, likely
dropping the word “classic”
that was added a few years
ago.
“It sounds like a cheese-
burger,”hesaid.

For information on theFort
Lauderdale International
FilmFestival, visit FLIFF.
com or Facebook.com/
FLiFFnMore.

Sta�writer Ben Crandell
can be reached at bcran-
dell@sunsentinel.com.
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ByRichardTribou
Orlando Sentinel

Former U.S. Sen. Bill
Nelson was confirmed as
the new head of NASA in
a unanimous Senate vote
Thursday.
Nelson faced questions
and bipartisan support last
week in a meeting of the
Senate commerce, science
and transportation commit-
tee in which he discussed
continuing the Artemis
program to send humans
including the first woman
back to themoon aswell as
reinvigorate Earth science
missions.
“If you ask me what is
my vision for the future
of NASA it is to continue
for us to explore the heav-
ens with humans and with
machines,” he said.
Nelson,whoonce flewon
the space shuttle when he
was in theU.S.House, takes
over for interimadministra-
tor Steve Jurczyk who has
been leading NASA since
Jim Bridenstine stepped
down as head when Presi-
dentJoeBidenwas inaugu-
rated in January.
Nelson stated at his
Senate hearings that he
intends to keep the thrust
of the previous adminis-
tration’s e)orts to keep the
Artemis program on track,
including launching Arte-

mis I fromKennedy Space
Center by the end of this
year, or possibly in early
2022.
“That is going to be the
workhorse of the program
of going back to the moon
and thenon toMars,which
was a multi-administra-
tion project,” Nelson said.
“Theseprojects arenotone
administration. They’re
many. It’s like building an
aircraft carrier. You start it
and it will take you years
down the road, and it has
to be continued regardless
of who’s in the majority,

regardless of who’s in the
presidency. And so too we
are seeing this and we will
see the fulfillment of these
programs.”
Nelson, 78, lost out in his
re-electionbid to theSenate
in 2018 to then Gov. Rick
Scott.
Nelson first won his
Senate seat in 2000.
He flew on Space Shut-
tle Columbia as a payload
specialist on STS-61-C
from Jan. 12-18, 1986, the
last flight before the Chal-
lenger explosion.

Senate confirms former Senator
Nelson as newNASA administrator

Then-U.S.Rep.Bill NelsonflewonSpaceShuttleColumbia
in 1986.The formerU.S. senatorhas beenconfirmedto run
NASA.COURTESY
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PUBLIC NOTICE
City of Coral Springs
Community Development
Purchase Assistance Program

As a member of the Broward County HOME Consortium, the City of Coral Springs is
proposing a substantial change in order to utilize FY 2015 through FY 2020 HOME
allocations to offer purchase assistance to income eligible homebuyers who meet
program requirements. The Program is designed to provide purchase assistance to
low- to moderate- income homebuyers with up to $50,000 in down-payment and
closing costs assistance.

The City’s Purchase Assistance program opening date will be listed on the City’s
website. Registrations will be accepted on a first come, first-ready, first served basis.
Visit www.coralsprings.org for eligibility requirements. For additional information,
call (954) 344-1161.

Public Comment
The 30-day public comment period will commence Monday, May 3rd, 2021 and end
June 2nd, 2021. Copies of the proposed changes are available at the City of Coral Springs
Community Development Division located at 9500 West Sample Road, Coral Springs,
Florida 33065

A Regular Coral Springs City Commission meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 2nd,
2021 beginning at 6:30 PM. This meeting is being held in accordance with Ordinance
2020-127 and is being conducted both in-person and virtually. The City Commission will
meet in the Commission Chambers at 9500 West Sample Road, Coral Springs, Florida
33065 and will also continue to utilize Communications Media Technology via the Zoom
online meeting interface.

Due to the ongoing state of emergency and the recommendations from all public health
authorities, the City of Coral Springs recommends that all persons view and participate
in the meeting through electronic means. This meeting can be viewed on City TV (Blue
Stream channels 725, 25, 25.7 andAT&T U-verse channel 99), online (www.coralsprings.
org/citytv), and can be heard on City radio (1670 AM).

For those individuals who may not have access to view the meeting by any of the virtual
means provided above, the City will be providing access to view the meeting in-person
at the City Commission Chambers at 9500 West Sample Road, Coral Springs, Florida
33065. In order to accommodate proper social distancing in the Commission Chambers,
the City is also offering a City Hall alternative overflow location and/or providing access
to view and participate the meeting outside City Hall. If you plan to attend in-person,
please practice social distancing, not standing closer than six (6) feet to those around
you, and wear a mask.

Public comment will be received in-person, by phone, and by email. The local call in
number is (954) 344-5900. To submit written public comment, please complete the form
located at coralsprings.org/publiccomment or send an email to clerks@coralsprings.org.

If a person decides to appeal any decision made by the Commission with respect to
any matter considered at such meeting or hearing, he or she will need a record of the
proceedings, and that, for such purpose, he or she may need to ensure that a verbatim
record of the proceedings is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence
upon which the appeal is to be based.

Residents planning to attend the meeting who need special assistance must notify the
Office of the City Clerk at 954-344-1065 no later than 24 hours preceding the meeting.

Notice of Draft Noise Compatibility Program (NCP) Report for
Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood International Airport
Extension of Comment Period to May 15, 2021

As a part of its ongoing Part 150 Study for Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood International Airport (FLL), the Broward County Aviation Department (BCAD) has prepared a Draft Noise Compatibility Program
(NCP) Report in accordance with the provisions and methods prescribed in Title 14 Code of Federal Regulations Part 150 (14 CFR Part 150), Airport Noise Compatibility Planning. The Draft NCP
Report identi(es draft recommendations for future operational, land use, and programmatic measures that may be implemented to reduce aircraft noise impacts to noncompatible land uses around
FLL. The Draft NCP availability for public review and comment has been extended until May 15, 2021. Following the comment period, BCAD will address the comments and submit the Final NCP
Report to the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) for consideration. The FAA will ultimately issue a determination for each of the proposed measures identi(ed in the NCP.

NCP Document Availability Extended
The Draft NCP will now be available until May 15, 2021 for public review and comment. Printed copies and +ash drives of the Draft NCP Report are available for check-out during normal hours at the
locations listed below. In addition, the Draft NCP Report (PDF format) is available for download from the project website at: http://www.+lpart150.com/resources/. Please contact rsvp@garthsolutions.com
or call (800) 204-1803 if you have trouble downloading the report or obtaining a copy for review.

• Dania Beach-Paul DeMaio Library: 1 Park Avenue East, Dania Beach, Florida 33004
• Davie/Cooper City Branch Library: 4600 SW 82nd Avenue, Davie, Florida 33328
• Broward County Main Library: 100 S Andrews Ave, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301

Public Comment Period Extended
The comment period on the Draft NCP Report began March 14, 2021 and has been extended until May 15, 2021. Anyone wishing to submit comments may do so at any time during the comment
period. Comments on the Draft NCP can be submitted online (by 5:00 PM Eastern on May 15, 2021) at http://www.+lpart150.com/comments/ or mailed to (postmarked by May 15, 2021):

Broward County Aviation Department

Attn: Noise Of(ce – FLL Part 150 Study c/o Winston Cannicle

320 Terminal Drive, Suite 200

Fort Lauderdale, FL 33315.

Please note that comments can only be accepted with the full name and address of the individual commenting. Before including your address, phone number, e-mail address, or other personal
identifying information in your comment, be advised that your entire comment, including your personal identifying information, may be made publicly available at any time. While you may ask to have
your personal identifying information withheld from public review, it cannot be guaranteed. All comments, whether provided in writing or orally, will be considered with equal weight.

PUBLIC NOTICE FOR THE OPENING AND CLOSING OF THE WAITING LIST
THE HOUSING AUTHORITY OF THE CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE WILL BE ACCEPTING APPLICATIONS FOR THE

ELDERLY PROJECT BASED WAITING LIST
SITE: (NORTHWEST GARDENS II - 1204 NW 8TH STREET, FT LAUDERDALE, FL 33311 (Site requires 1 and 2 bedrooms Only))

Preliminary applications must be completed online beginning Monday, May 10, 2021 at 9:00 AM. The applications will be closed after 100 one
(1) bedroom applications and 100 two (2) bedroom applications have been received. To be eligible to be placed on the waiting list, the family
composition MUST have a minimum of one (1) and a maximum of two (2) members for the one bedroom and a minimum of 3 maximum of four (4)
members for the two bedrooms. The Head of the Household MUST be 62 years of age or older. The total household annual gross income must not
exceed the very-low income limits for the appropriate family size as listed in the Income Limits Table appearing at the end of this Public Notice.
If you wish to apply, you will need to login into www.hacfl.com and follow the application wizard ensuring that you complete all the required fields or the
application will not successfully be submitted at the end.

Pre-Applications WILL BE ACCEPTED ONLINE ONLY.
Pre-Applications must be completed beginning

Monday, May 10, 2021 at 9:00 am and ending when 100 one (1) bedroom application
and 100 two (2) bedroom applications have been received.
Hand delivered or Mailed applications WILL NOT be accepted.

“If you or anyone in your family is a person with disabilities and require(s) a specific accommodation in order to utilize our programs and
services, please contact us at (954) 556-4100, TTY Hearing Impaired: (954) 523-8890, 500 West Sunrise Blvd, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33311

and/or via email at intake@hacfl.com”

For the Elderly Project Based Waiting List: All completed pre-applications submitted online will be processed in the order in which they are received
by our system. The system will only be accepting 100 one (1) bedroom applications and 100 two (2) bedroom applications. Incomplete applications
cannot/will not be submitted and therefore will not be processed. If selected as one of the applicants, you must submit all changes of address in
writing to: Housing Authority of the City of Fort Lauderdale Waiting List, 500 West Sunrise Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33311 or intake@hacfl.com
immediately.

Placement on the waiting list will be determined by the time and date order the applications are submitted.
Incomplete applications will not be submitted.
Applicants who do not meet the criteria of Elderly (Age 62 and up) should not apply to this list.

INCOME LIMITS FOR HOUSING CHOICE VOUCHER APPLICANTS

Family Size 1
person

2
persons

3
persons

4
persons

VERY LOW
INCOME $30,800 $35,200 $39,600 $44,000

All household members are subject to a criminal background check to determine eligibility.

If your application is successfully submitted you will receive a receipt confirming the submission.

The Housing Authority of the City of Fort Lauderdale does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin, sex, political
affiliation, disability, handicap or familial status.
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PorBereniceBautista
AP

CIUDADDEMÉXICO — Tras
unañoquehamantenidoamuchos
seres queridos separados, Natalia
Jiménezcelebra launión juntoala
BandaMS en sunuevo tema “Qué
buenoes tenerte”.
“Esa frase en esta pandemia es
difícil de decir, sobre todo porque
nos han tenido separados a las
familias, a losnovios, a los amigos,
y creo que es lindo el poder decir
eso”, dijo la cantante española el
juevesenunaentrevistaporvideo-
llamada desdeMiami a propósito
del título del sencillo lanzado el
viernes.
El tema romántico de banda
formará parte de su próximo
álbum, “MéxicodemicorazónII”,
unacontinuacióndesu idiliocon la
músicamexicana iniciadohace ya
varios años con su “Homenaje a la
granseñora”JenniRivera,yconfir-
mado con el primer volumen de
“México demi corazón” de2019.
“México demi corazón II”, que
planea lanzar en agosto, incluirá
más de 15 clásicos como “No me
amenaces”, “Renunciación”y“Fue
unplacer conocerte”, junto a invi-
tados especiales como Gerardo
Ortiz,Los2delaSyAliciaVillareal,
estaúltimaen“Tequedógrande la
yegua”.Elálbumesproducidopor
SergioLizárraga.
“Le he pedido que tuviera arre-
glos modernos pero que se oiga
un poco como cantinero, que se
oiga como lo de antes”, dijo Jimé-
nezsobresutrabajoconel líderde
BandaMS, agrupación con la que
previamentehacolaborado en “El
color de tus ojos” y “Por siempre
miamor”.
“Qué bueno es tenerte” fue
compuesta por Omar Angulo
Robles,quienhahechootrostemas
paraBandaMS.CuandoLizárraga
se la enseñó, Jiménez no dudó en
viajar a Mazatlán, México, para
grabarla antes de que alguien más
pusiera sus ojos en ella. Además,
para la cantante era importante
que Lizárraga le diera la cadencia
vocal correcta para su interpreta-
cióndebanda.
“Yo soy muy valiente, agarré
unasemanalibrequeno teníaami

hija y dije ’vámonos’. Me fui para
Mazatlánagrabarporqueamícon
SergioLizárragamegustagrabary
queestéélahídándomedirección”,
contó. “Casi una semana después

de que memandara la canción yo
me fui para allá ... para interpretar
bien, para que a la gente queescu-
che banda a diario no se les haga
raro loque yoestoycantando”.

El video del tema, lanzado a
primerahoraelviernes,se grabóen
un estudiodeMazatlán conJimé-
nez y la Banda MS como si fuera
una interpretaciónen vivo.

“Loquequeríaeramásquenada
que la canción tuviera el protago-
nismo porque es muy bonita, es
preciosa”, dijo Jiménez. “Es deun
amorbonito,conrespeto, así como
medio chapadita a laantigua”.
Aunque tiene años encantada
con la música mexicana, no es un
estiloque creció escuchando.
“Lo descubrí cuando me fui
a México a vivir, a los 21 años”,
recordó la artista nacida en
Madrid, quien ahora tiene 39. “En
mi casa lo queoía era rockyheavy
metal todoeldía ...noteníatiempo
de escuchar música romántica
porque estaba enfadadísima con
la vida. Luego ya llegué aMéxico
y como queMéxicomedulcificó”,
dijo risueña.
No se imaginó entonces que
podría llegar a presumir haber
grabado duetos con el fallecido
astro de lamúsica regional mexi-
cana Juan Gabriel, a quien de
hecho le agradece el haberle dado
la ideade interpretarconmariachi.
“Juanga me dijo un día cuando
estábamos grabando el video
de ’Si quieres’: ’¿Y cuándo vas a
cantar mariachi Natalia? Tienes
que cantar mariachi’”, dijo recor-
dando la voz dulce del cantautor.
“Dije, ’si Juan Gabriel me lo dice
debería intentarlo’...Ymefuemuy
bien gracias aDios”.
Jiménez, laureada con premios
Grammy yLatinGrammy, todavía
encuentraalgodesuépoca rockera
en elmariachi.
“Los dos (géneros) son como
sufridos, cantamosal sufrimiento”,
dijo. “Yosigo rockeando. Paramíel
mariachi es como rockear, porque
alfinal los rockeros ... se hacíanun
outfit (traje)para salir acantaryes
lo mismo el mariachi, sales con el
vestidoysalesacantarcondespre-
cio. Es lomismo”.
Jiménez también aparece en el
nuevo álbum de Arthur Hanlon
“Piano y mujer”, interpretando la
clásica de mariachi “Cielo rojo”
connuevos arreglos.
“Me dio mucho gusto poder
hacer esa canción en esaversión...
Decidimos hacer algo súper
moderno”, dijo.
Lacancióntambiénestaráen su
próximoálbum, adelantó, pero en
versiónmariachi.

‘Qué bueno es tenerte’, diceNatalia Jiménez
La intérprete española continúa su idilio con la música mexicana y lanza ‘México demi corazón II’

Natalia Jiménezcanta enunhomenaje aJulio Iglesiasen la 21a entregadelLatinGrammyel 19de noviembrede
2020 enelAmericanAirlinesArenaenMiami.MARTALAVANDIER|AP
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Aviso sobre el Documento Preliminar
del Informe del Programa de Compatibilidad
del Ruido (NCP) del Aeropuerto Internacional

Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood
Extensión del Periodo de Cometarios hasta

el 15 de mayo de 2021
Como parte del actual Estudio Parte 150 para el Aeropuerto Internacional de Fort
Lauderdale-Hollywood (FLL), el Departamento de Aviación del Condado de Broward
(BCAD) ha preparado un Documento Preliminar del Informe del Programa de
Compatibilidad del Ruido (NCP, por sus siglas en inglés) siguiendo las disposiciones y
los métodos establecidos en el Título 14 del Código de Regulaciones Federales Parte
150 (14 CFR Part 150), Planificación de Compatibilidad de Ruidos Aeroportuarios. El
Documento Preliminar del Informe NCP identifica las recomendaciones preliminares
para futuras medidas operacionales, de uso del terreno y programáticas que pueden
llegar a implementarse para reducir el impacto del ruido de aeronaves en aquellos
terrenos de usos no compatibles alrededor del FLL. El Documento Preliminar del NCP
estará disponible para hacer revisiones y comentarios por un periodo extendido hasta
el día 15 de mayo de 2021. Después del periodo de comentarios, BCAD estudiará
esos comentarios y presentará el Informe Final del NCP ante la Administración Federal
de Aviación (FAA, por sus siglas en inglés) para su consideración. La FAA emitirá una
determinación final sobre cada una de las medidas propuestas en el NCP.

Extensión de la disponibilidad del Documento del NCP
El Documento Preliminar del NCP estará disponible hasta el 15 de mayo de 2021 para
que el público lo revise y haga comentarios. El Documento Preliminar del Informe NCP
está disponible en copias impresas y en memorias flash USB que pueden ser retiradas
en horarios de atención en las direcciones que aparecen a continuación. Además,
el Documento Preliminar del Informe NCP (en formato PDF) está disponible para
su descarga en la página web del proyecto: http://www.fllpart150.com/resources/.
Escriba a rsvp@garthsolutions.com o llame al (800) 204-1803 si tiene alguna
dificultad para descargar el informe o para obtener una copia para revisar.

• Dania Beach-Paul DeMaio Library: 1 Park Avenue East, Dania Beach, Florida 33004
• Davie/Cooper City Branch Library: 4600 SW 82nd Avenue, Davie, Florida 33328
• Broward County Main Library: 100 S Andrews Ave, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301

Extensión del Periodo de Comentarios Públicos
El periodo para hacer comentarios sobre el Documento Preliminar del Informe NCP
comenzó el 14 de marzo de 2021 y ha sido extendido hasta el 15 de mayo de 2021.
Cualquier persona interesada en hacer comentarios puede hacerlo en cualquier
momento durante el periodo de comentarios. Los comentarios sobre el Documento
Preliminar del NCP se pueden hacer en línea a través del siguiente enlace
http://www.fllpart150.com/comments/ (antes del 15 de mayo de 2021 a las 5:00 PM,
hora del Este), o enviar por correo (con fecha postal hasta el 15 de mayo de 2021) a:

Broward County Aviation Department
Attn: Noise Office – FLL Part 150 Study c/o Winston Cannicle

320 Terminal Drive, Suite 200
Fort Lauderdale, FL 33315.

Por favor tener en cuenta que solo se aceptarán comentarios que tengan el nombre
completo y la dirección del individuo que hace el comentario. Antes de escribir
su dirección, número de teléfono, correo electrónico, u otros datos personales de
identidad, debe saber que su comentario completo, incluidos sus datos personales de
identidad pueden llegar a estar accesibles al público en cualquier momento. Aunque
usted puede solicitar que sus datos personales de identidad sean inaccesibles a la
vista del público, esto no puede ser garantizado. Todos los comentarios, ya sea que se
presenten de forma escrita u oral, serán considerados con el mismo valor.

P
u

b
lic

a
ti

o
n

 D
at

e:
 

0
5/

0
6/

20
2

1

A
d

 N
um

be
r:

 
6

94
1

23
5

-1

In
se

rt
io

n
 N

u
m

be
r:

 

S
iz

e:
 

3
 x

 1
0.

50
0

0

C
o

lo
r 

T
yp

e
: 

B
&

W

C
lie

n
t 

N
a

m
e

:

A
d

ve
rt

is
er

: 
G

a
rt

h
 S

o
lu

ti
o

n
s

 I n
c

.

S
e

ct
io

n
/P

a
g

e/
Z

on
e:

 
M

a
in

 N
e

w
s/

A
0

07
/B

R

D
e

sc
rip

tio
n:

 
E

x
te

n
s

io
n

 o
f 

C
o

m
m

e
n

t 
P

e
ri

o
d

 S
P

A
N

IS
H

T
h

is
 E

-S
h

e
et

 c
o

n
fi

rm
s 

th
a

t 
th

e 
ad

 a
p

p
ea

re
d

 in
 S

u
n

-S
e

n
ti

n
e

l o
n

 t
h

e
 d

at
e

 a
n

d
 p

ag
e 

in
d

ic
at

e
d

. 
 Y

o
u

 m
ay

 n
o

t 
cr

e
at

e 
d

er
iv

a
ti

v
e 

w
o

rk
s

, o
r 

in
 a

n
y

 w
a

y 
ex

p
lo

it
 o

r 
re

p
u

rp
o

s
e 

an
y 

co
n

te
n

t 
d

is
p

la
ye

d
 o

r 
c

o
n

ta
in

e
d

 o
n

 t
h

e 
e

le
c

tr
o

n
ic

 t
ea

rs
h

ee
t.



 
 
 

Notice of Draft Noise Compatibility Program (NCP) Report for  
Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood International Airport 

Extension of Comment Period to May 15, 2021 
 
As a part of its ongoing Part 150 Study for Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood International Airport (FLL), the Broward 
County Aviation Department (BCAD) has prepared a Draft Noise Compatibility Program (NCP) Report in 
accordance with the provisions and methods prescribed in Title 14 Code of Federal Regulations Part 150 (14 CFR 
Part 150), Airport Noise Compatibility Planning. The Draft NCP Report identifies draft recommendations for 
future operational, land use, and programmatic measures that may be implemented to reduce aircraft noise 
impacts to noncompatible land uses around FLL. The Draft NCP availability for public review and comment has 
been extended until May 15, 2021. Following the comment period, BCAD will address the comments and submit 
the Final NCP Report to the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) for consideration. The FAA will ultimately 
issue a determination for each of the proposed measures identified in the NCP.  
 

NCP Document Availability Extended 
The Draft NCP will now be available until May 15, 2021 for public review and comment. Printed copies and flash 
drives of the Draft NCP Report are available for check-out during normal hours at the locations listed below. In 
addition, the Draft NCP Report (PDF format) is available for download from the project website at: 
http://www.fllpart150.com/resources/. Please contact rsvp@garthsolutions.com or call (800) 204-1803 if you 
have trouble downloading the report or obtaining a copy for review. 
 

• Dania Beach-Paul DeMaio Library: 1 Park Avenue East, Dania Beach, Florida 33004 
• Davie/Cooper City Branch Library: 4600 SW 82nd Avenue, Davie, Florida 33328 
• Broward County Main Library: 100 S Andrews Ave, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301 

Public Comment Period Extended 
The comment period on the Draft NCP Report began March 14, 2021 and has been extended until May 15, 2021. 
Anyone wishing to submit comments may do so at any time during the comment period. Comments on the Draft 
NCP can be submitted online (by 5:00 PM Eastern on May 15, 2021) at http://www.fllpart150.com/comments/ 
or mailed to (postmarked by May 15, 2021):  

Broward County Aviation Department 
Attn: Noise Office – FLL Part 150 Study c/o Winston Cannicle 

320 Terminal Drive, Suite 200 
Fort Lauderdale, FL 33315. 

Please note that comments can only be accepted with the full name and address of the individual commenting. 
Before including your address, phone number, e-mail address, or other personal identifying information in your 
comment, be advised that your entire comment, including your personal identifying information, may be made 
publicly available at any time. While you may ask to have your personal identifying information withheld from 
public review, it cannot be guaranteed. All comments, whether provided in writing or orally, will be considered 
with equal weight. 

http://www.fllpart150.com/resources/
mailto:rsvp@garthsolutions.com
http://www.fllpart150.com/comments/


Aviso sobre el Documento Preliminar del Informe del Programa de 
Compatibilidad del Ruido (NCP) del Aeropuerto Internacional Fort 

Lauderdale-Hollywood 
Extensión del Periodo de Cometarios hasta el 15 de mayo de 2021 

 

Como parte del actual Estudio Parte 150 para el Aeropuerto Internacional de Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood 
(FLL), el Departamento de Aviación del Condado de Broward (BCAD) ha preparado un Documento 
Preliminar del Informe del Programa de Compatibilidad del Ruido (NCP, por sus siglas en inglés) 
siguiendo las disposiciones y los métodos establecidos en el Título 14 del Código de Regulaciones 
Federales Parte 150 (14 CFR Part 150), Planificación de Compatibilidad de Ruidos Aeroportuarios. El 
Documento Preliminar del Informe NCP identifica las recomendaciones preliminares para futuras 
medidas operacionales, de uso del terreno y programáticas que pueden llegar a implementarse para 
reducir el impacto del ruido de aeronaves en aquellos terrenos de usos no compatibles alrededor del 
FLL. El Documento Preliminar del NCP estará disponible para hacer revisiones y comentarios por un 
periodo extendido hasta el día 15 de mayo de 2021. Después del periodo de comentarios, BCAD 
estudiará esos comentarios y presentará el Informe Final del NCP ante la Administración Federal de 
Aviación (FAA, por sus siglas en inglés) para su consideración. La FAA emitirá una determinación final 
sobre cada una de las medidas propuestas en el NCP. 

 

Extensión de la disponibilidad del Documento del NCP 
El Documento Preliminar del NCP estará disponible hasta el 15 de mayo de 2021 para que el público lo 
revise y haga comentarios. El Documento Preliminar del Informe NCP está disponible en copias impresas 
y en memorias flash USB que pueden ser retiradas en horarios de atención en las direcciones que 
aparecen a continuación. Además, el Documento Preliminar del Informe NCP (en formato PDF) está 
disponible para su descarga en la página web del proyecto: http://www.fllpart150.com/resources/. 
Escriba a rsvp@garthsolutions.com o llame al (800) 204-1803 si tiene alguna dificultad para descargar el 
informe o para obtener una copia para revisar. 
 

• Dania Beach-Paul DeMaio Library: 1 Park Avenue East, Dania Beach, Florida 33004 
• Davie/Cooper City Branch Library: 4600 SW 82nd Avenue, Davie, Florida 33328 
• Broward County Main Library: 100 S Andrews Ave, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301 

 

Extensión del Periodo de Comentarios Públicos  
El periodo para hacer comentarios sobre el Documento Preliminar del Informe NCP comenzó el 14 de 
marzo de 2021 y ha sido extendido hasta el 15 de mayo de 2021. Cualquier persona interesada en hacer 
comentarios puede hacerlo en cualquier momento durante el periodo de comentarios. Los comentarios 
sobre el Documento Preliminar del NCP se pueden hacer en línea a través del siguiente enlace 
http://www.fllpart150.com/comments/  (antes del 15 de mayo de 2021 a las 5:00 PM, hora del Este), o 
enviar por correo (con fecha postal hasta el 15 de mayo de 2021) a: 

http://www.fllpart150.com/resources/
http://www.fllpart150.com/comments/


Broward County Aviation Department 
Attn: Noise Office – FLL Part 150 Study c/o Winston Cannicle 

320 Terminal Drive, Suite 200 
Fort Lauderdale, FL 33315. 

Por favor tener en cuenta que solo se aceptarán comentarios que tengan el nombre completo y la 
dirección del individuo que hace el comentario. Antes de escribir su dirección, número de teléfono, 
correo electrónico, u otros datos personales de identidad, debe saber que su comentario completo, 
incluidos sus datos personales de identidad pueden llegar a estar accesibles al público en cualquier 
momento. Aunque usted puede solicitar que sus datos personales de identidad sean inaccesibles a la 
vista del público, esto no puede ser garantizado. Todos los comentarios, ya sea que se presenten de 
forma escrita u oral, serán considerados con el mismo valor. 
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CITY OF WEST PARK
PUBLIC HEARING

ORDINANCES (SECOND READING)

Notice is hereby given that on Wednesday, November 6, 2019 at 7:00 pm, a City of West
Park Public Hearing will be held in the Commission Chamber, City Hall, 1965 South
State Road 7,West Park, FL 33023, where the following ordinance(s) will be considered
for adoption:

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF WEST PARK, FLORIDA, RE-
PEALING ORDINANCE NO. 2006-25 WHICH ESTABLISHED THE SENIOR CITIZENS ADVISORY
COMMITTEE; PROVIDING FOR ADOPTION OF REPRESENTATIONS; PROVIDING FOR SEVER-
ABILITY; PROVIDING FOR CONFLICT AND REPEALER; PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF WEST PARK, FLORIDA, RE-
PEALING ORDINANCE NO. 2007-04, WHICH ESTABLISHED THE DIVERSITY ADVISORY COM-
MITTEE; PROVIDING FOR ADOPTION OF REPRESENTATIONS; PROVIDING FOR SEVERABIL-
ITY; PROVIDING FOR CONFLICT AND REPEALER; PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF WEST PARK, FLORIDA, AMENDING THE OPERATING BUD-
GET FOR FISCAL YEAR 2018-19 COMMENCING OCTOBER 1, 2018, THROUGH SEPTEMBER
30, 2019, BY ALIGNING REVENUES AND EXPENDITURES THAT WERE ACTUALLY RECEIVED
OR SPENT SINCE THE BUDGET WAS ADOPTED; ADDRESSING REVISIONS AND ADDITIONAL
EXPENDITURES THAT THE COMMISSION APPROVED FROM THE UNDESIGNATED FUND
BALANCE DURING THE FISCAL YEAR; PROVIDING FOR ADOPTION OF REPRESENTATIONS;
PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; PROVIDING FOR CONFLICT AND REPEALER; PROVIDING
FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

11/3/2019

CALL 1-800-250-2000
To Advertise

BEDS -

New set with frame Twin $149; Full$179,
Queen $199; King $319. We Deliver Daily.
Bunkbed $169; Daybed $125; Futon $129;
Headboard $29. C/C, COD. 3652 Davie
Blvd, Ft Lauderdale. Call 954-584-3287

HouseholdItems

PLANTATION -
City of Plantation Parks & Recreation
Outdoor Community Garage Sale
Sunday, November 3, 2019 7 a.m. – 1 p.m.
Clothes, Household, Furniture & More!
Volunteer Park, 12050 W. Sunrise Blvd.
For More Info: 954-452-2558

MIRAMAR, FL 33023 -
Church Members Emptying Their Attics!
6701 SW 25th Street, Sat, Nov 16, 7 am
Come see for yourself.

DAVIE - SATURDAY ONLY - NOV 2 -
7:00AM to 1:00PM
14441 Arlington Place - Davie 33325
Entire household needs to go-items
like new
Baby clothes, toys and other items, elec-
tronics, pictures, tools, women’s clothes,
shoes, costume jewelry, household items,
office toners plus more

CITY OF POMPANO BEACH INDOOR
YARD SALE WEEKEND - City of Pom-
pano Beach is hosting 2 indoor yard
sales. Over 40 vendors at each site sell-
ing everything from household goods,
toys, collectibles & more. Sat Nov 2 from
8am-2pm at Emma Lou Olson Civic, 1801
NE 6th St. & Sun Nov 3 from 10am-2pm
at Skolnick Comm. Center, 800 SW 36th
Ave. 33069.

GarageSales/FleaMarkets

JEWELRYWANTED - Courteous Palm
Beach Buyer buys designer, antique,
vintage & modern. 561-801-0222

Jewelry

ABSOLUTE AUCTION

KOKO FIT CLUB
by order of Landlord 715
Wednesday, Nov. 6 @ 11 AM

on site
8 - Koko V-3 Smart Trainers
6 - Precor EFX Stepper 885
4 - Precor FRM Treadmills
2 - Koko Fitcheck

2 - Free Motion Cross Cable System
Reception Desk, Soft Floor Furniture,
Balls, Mats, Steps & Stands, etc.
Catalog pics & Terms at
MARTINCLAIRE.COM
AU1151 AB 3357 15% BP

954 558 4582

Auctions

COURTEOUS BUYER - Old masters to
modern, oils, prints etc. 561-801-0222

Art

WANTED - Toy Trains - Buy & Sell. Any
model, any condition. Ken 954-881-9730

WANTED - Furniture, Military, Antiques,
Coins, Sterling Silver, Records, Old Camer-
as & Collectibles. Call Pop: 954-494-0815

OLD HANDMADE QUILTS - Different
sizes, colors & prices. 954-434-1329

ANTIQUES WANTED - Anything old,
1800 and 1900 furn. Bronze/Paintings/All
Porcelain/Dishware/Wood Carvings/Rugs/
Metal Signs/Jewelry/Real Vintage Cars.
PAYING CASH, Boca Raton, 561-715-0497.

Antiques&Collectibles

Merchandise
SunSentinel.com/Classified

Call Classified
1-800-250-2000
to take advantage of
Sun Sentinel’s
wide reach

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name
of NGOZI’S BEAUTY BLOCK intends
to register the said name with the
Florida Department of State, Division
of Corporations, Tallahassee, FL and/or
Clerk of the Circuit Court of Broward
County, FL.
MORDI, LAKAISHA
326 SW 79TH WAY
NORTH LAUDERDALE, FL 33068
10/03/2019 6499744

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name of
BOSSES MAKE BOSSES ENTERTAINMENT
intends to register the said name
with the Florida Department of State,
Division of Corporations, Tallahassee,
FL and/or Clerk of the Circuit Court of
Broward County, FL.
FIELDS, BERNARD
5705 SWORDFISH CIRCLE #B5
TAMARAC, FL 33319
11/03/2019 6499739

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name of
SOLUCIONES CIVILES INDUSTRIALES Y
MECANICAS C.A intends to register the
said name with the Florida Department
of State, Division of Corporations,
Tallahassee, FL and/or Clerk of the
Circuit Court of Miami-Dade County, FL.
SOLUCIONES CIVILES INDUSTRIALES Y
MECANICAS INC
8503 NW 115TH CT
DORAL, FL 33178
11/03/2019 6499453

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name
of Cinco Spirits Group intends to
register the said name with the
Florida Department of State, Division
of Corporations, Tallahassee, FL and/or
Clerk of the Circuit Court of Miami-Dade
County, FL.
Park Street Imports, LLC
1000 Brickell Avenue, Suite 915
Miami, FL 33131
11/3/2019 6500522

FictitiousNameNotice

REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS
20-03Q - DESIGN AND ENGINEERING
SERVICES FOR THE EAST SIDE

DISTRIBUTION EXPANSION PROJECT
Due Date: December 11, 2019

@ 3:00 P.M. EST
ALL QUALIFIED FIRMS:
The City of Tamarac is seeking proposals
from qualified engineering firms to pro-
vide professional engineering services for
the feasibility study, design, permitting,
bidding assistance and construction ad-
ministration for the East Side Distribution
Expansion Project, in accordance with the
requirements of the Consultants Compet-
itive Negotiations Act (CCNA) F.S. 287.055.
The project site is generally located along
Commercial Boulevard between State
Road 7 and NW 31st Avenue. Proposers
shall submit responses electronically via
https://tamarac.bidsandtenders.org/Mod-
ule/Tenders/en, on or before the date and
time referenced above.
The City’s solicitation management sys-
tem will not accept electronic responses
after 3:00 p.m. with no exceptions. Any
uncertainty regarding the time a submit-
tal is received will be resolved against
the submitting vendor. Proposer shall be
required to register with bidsandtender-
sTM at www.tamarac.org/bids in order
to obtain access to the bid documents,
and to submit their electronic response.
Additionally, all written inquiries shall be
submitted through bidsandtendersTM
and all written addenda shall be com-
municated through bidsandtendersTM as
well. For inquiries, contact the Purchas-
ing & Contracts Division Office at (954)
597-3570.
A Pre-Qualification conference will be
held on November 21, 2019, beginning
at 10:00AM located at Tamarac City Hall,
7525 NW 88th Avenue, Tamarac, Florida
33321, Room 105.
City reserves the right to reject any or all
Proposals, to waive any informalities or
irregularities in any Proposals received, to
re-advertise for RFQ’s, to award in whole
or in part to one or more Proposers, or
take any other such actions that may
be deemed to be in the best interests
of the City.
Best Regards,
/s/ Andrew Rozwadowski
Senior Procurement Specialist, CPPB
11/03/2019 6499688

AdvertisementforBids
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YAMAHA JET SKI - 4 PASSENGER
TURBOJET - Low 40 Hours. BOAT SHOW
SPECIAL - Just $10,900. Call 561-676-1912

Sport/Recreation

OFFICE EQUIPMENT - (closing business)
filing cabs., desks & misc + warehouse
racks & shelving. Del Ray Beach, 561-212-
0029 & 561-278-8844

Office/Business

GRAND PIANO - Beautiful Yamaha 3
peddle grand piano, with bench. $5900.
Deerfield by. 954-547-0409

MusicalInstruments

WANTED FREON R12 - We pay CA$H.
R12 R500 R11. Convenient.

Certified professionals. 312-291-9169
www.refrigerantfinders.com/ad

Miscellaneous

MISC FURNITURE. - 48 inch Round
Cherry Dining Table w. 4 Chairs, Insert For
6, & Matching Hutch. $200. 64 inch Ecru
Leather Couch $200. Man’s Beige Leather
Recliner, $50. Call: 954-436-8661

HouseholdItems

CITY OF CORAL SPRINGS
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

The Coral Springs City Commission will
hold a Public Hearing at Coral Springs City
Hall located at 9500 West Sample Road,
Coral Springs, Florida, onWednesday,
November 13, 2019, at 6:30 PM when the
Commission will hear:
ORDINANCE 2019-125 AN ORDINANCE
OF THE CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY
OF CORAL SPRINGS, FLORIDA, AMENDING
CHAPTERS 3 AND 5 OF THE CODE OF THE
CITY OF CORAL SPRINGS, TO CREATE,
ADJUST, MOVE,AND REMOVE CERTAIN
ADMINISTRATIVE AND USER FEES RE-
LATED TO COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT
AND THE BUILDING DIVISION; PROVIDING
FOR CONFLICTS; PROVIDING FOR SEVER-
ABILITY; PROVIDING FOR CODIFICATION;
AND PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE.
This ordinance may be viewed in its
entirety at the Office of the City Clerk
during regular business hours at the
address above. If a person decides to
appeal any decision made by the City
Commission with respect to this matter,
he or she must ensure that a verbatim
record of the proceedings are made. The
record should include the testimony and
evidence upon which the appeal is to
be based.
Residents planning to attend the meeting
who need special assistance must notify
the Office of the City Clerk at (954) 344-
1065 no less than 72 hours (3 business
days) preceding the meeting.
Debra Thomas, CMC
City Clerk
11/03/2019 6498011

MEETING NOTICES
NORTH BROWARD HOSPITAL DISTRICT

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
Broward Health Corporate Office, Spec-
trum Complex
1700 NW 49 Street – Suite 150, Fort Lau-
derdale, Florida
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 12, 2019
Pension and Investment Committee
Meeting – 10:00 am
Followed by
Governance Committee Meeting
Followed by
Compliance & Ethics Committee Meeting
Followed by
Finance Committee Meeting
Followed by
Human Resource Committee Meeting
The purpose of these meetings is to re-
view and consider any matters within the
Committees’ respective jurisdiction.
For additional information on Broward
Health’s Committees, please go to the
following link:
https://www.browardhealth.org/pages/
board-calendar
Persons with disabilities requiring special
accommodations in order to participate
should contact the District by calling 954-
473-7481 at least 48 hours in advance
of the meeting to request such accom-
modations.
Any person who decides to appeal any
decision of the District’s Board with
respect to any matter considered at
these meetings will need a record of the
proceedings, and for such purpose, may
need to ensure that a verbatim record of
the proceedings is made which record
includes testimony and evidence upon
which the appeal is to be based.
11/3/19 6500449

PublicHearingNotice

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name
of JOIE DE VIVRE DE’COR intends
to register the said name with the
Florida Department of State, Division
of Corporations, Tallahassee, FL and/or
Clerk of the Circuit Court of Palm Beach
County, FL.
BEVERLY JOI BELL
190 SE 5TH AVENUE
DELRAY BEACH, FL 33483
11/03/2019 6500518

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name
of STREAMINN HUB RADIO intends
to register the said name with the
Florida Department of State, Division
of Corporations, Tallahassee, FL and/or
Clerk of the Circuit Court of Broward
County, FL.
STREAMINN HUB INC
4555 NW 103RD AVE SUITE 100
SUNRISE, FL 33351
11/03/2019 6500467

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name of
WALK YOUR OWN WALK - HEALTH &
LIFE COACHING intends to register the
said name with the Florida Department
of State, Division of Corporations,
Tallahassee, FL and/or Clerk of the
Circuit Court of Broward County, FL.
SRIDEVI EPPILI
12599 SW 28TH COURT
MIRAMAR, FL 33027
11/03/2019 6500365

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name of
WILEN intends to register the said name
with the Florida Department of State,
Division of Corporations, Tallahassee,
FL and/or Clerk of the Circuit Court of
Broward County, FL.
WILEN HOLDING, LLC
3333 S.W. 15TH STREET
DEERFIELD BEACH, FL 33442
11/03/2019 6500249

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name of
Church of South Florida Inc intends
to register the said name with the
Florida Department of State, Division
of Corporations, Tallahassee, FL and/or
Clerk of the Circuit Court of Broward
County, FL.
Light at Fort Myers Inc
940 Tarpon St
Fort Myers, FL 33916
11/03/2019 6500194

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name of
DANIELLE KERCKHOVE AGENCY intends
to register the said name with the
Florida Department of State, Division
of Corporations, Tallahassee, FL and/or
Clerk of the Circuit Court of Palm Beach
County, FL.
DANIELLE THERESE KERCKHOVE
5090 PGA BLVD SUITE 200
PALM BEACH GARDENS , FL 33418
11/03/2019 6500155

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name
of THE GOAL FACTORY intends to
register the said name with the
Florida Department of State, Division
of Corporations, Tallahassee, FL and/or
Clerk of the Circuit Court of Palm Beach
County, FL.
FREDERIC HENRY ROY
332 LINDA LANE
WEST PALM BEACH, FL 33405
10/03/2019 6499977

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name of
U Pose I Shoot intends to register the
said name with the Florida Department
of State, Division of Corporations,
Tallahassee, FL and/or Clerk of the
Circuit Court of Miami-Dade County, FL.
Robert S Smith
14725 NW 10th Place
Miami , FL 33168
10/03/2019 6499747

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name of
Neatronics intends to register the said
name with the Florida Department
of State, Division of Corporations,
Tallahassee, FL and/or Clerk of the
Circuit Court of Broward County, FL.
Thenes Gabriel
P.O. Box 4271
Deerfield Beach, FL 33442
11/03/2019 6496155

FictitiousNameNotice

LegalNotices
SunSentinel.com/Classified

Call Classified
For Your Advertising Opportunities!

1-800-250-2000

CITY OF PEMBROKE PINES
NOTICE OF ENACTMENT OF

ORDINANCE

Notice is hereby given that the City Com-
mission of the City of Pembroke Pines,
Florida, will consider Proposed Ordinance
2019-20 on second and final reading at
6:30 PM onWednesday, November 13,
2019, in the City Commission Chambers,
Pembroke Pines City Center, 601 City
Center Way, Pembroke Pines, Florida
33025.

PROPOSED ORDINANCE 2019-20 IS AN
ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF PEMBROKE
PINES, FLORIDA, AMENDING TITLE XV,
“LAND USAGE,” CHAPTER 155, “ZON-
ING CODE,” SECTION 155.146, COM-
MUNITY BUSINESS (B-2) DISTRICTS,” BY
SPECIFICALLY AMENDING SUBSECTION
155.146(B)(12), TO PROVIDE FOR THE
SALE OF ELECTRONIC NICOTINE DISPENS-
ING DEVICES AS AN ACCESSORY USE;
AMENDING SECTION 155.146, “COM-
MUNITY BUSINESS (B-2) DISTRICTS,” BY
SPECIFICALLY AMENDING SUBSECTION
155.146(C)(12) OF THE CITY OF PEM-
BROKE PINES CODE OF ORDINANCES
TO REMOVE THE SALE OF ELECTRONIC
NICOTINE DISPENSING DEVICES AND
NICOTINE PRODUCTS AS A PROHIBITED
USE; AMENDING TITLE XIII, “GENERAL
OFFENSES,” CHAPTER 134, “OFFENSES
AGAINST PUBLIC PEACE AND SAFETY,” BY
SPECIFICALLY CREATING SECTION 134.10,
“PROHIBITION OF SALE OR DISTRIBUTION
OF ELECTRONIC NICOTINE DISPENSING
DEVICES AND NICOTINE PRODUCTS TO
PERSONS UNDER 21 YEARS OF AGE,” TO
PROVIDE FOR PROHIBITION OF SALE AND
DISTRIBUTION; PROVIDING FOR DEFINI-
TIONS; AMENDING TITLE XIII, “GENERAL
OFFENSES,” CHAPTER 134, “OFFENSES
AGAINST PUBLIC PEACE AND SAFETY,”
BY SPECIFICALLY AMENDING SECTION
134.04, “SMOKING IN CERTAIN PUBLIC
PLACES PROHIBITED,” TO PROHIBIT THE
USE OF AN ELECTRONIC NICOTINE DIS-
PENSING DEVICE OR NICOTINE PRODUCT
IN CERTAIN PUBLIC PLACES; PROVIDING
FOR CONFLICT; PROVIDING FOR SEVER-
ABILITY; PROVIDING FOR CODIFICATION;
AND PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

Marlene D. Graham, CMC
City Clerk

Any person who decides to appeal any
decision of the Commission with respect
to any matter considered at this meeting
will need a record of the proceedings and
for such purpose, may need to ensure
that a verbatim record of the proceedings
is made which record includes testimony
and evidence upon which the appeal is
to be based.

Persons with disabilities requiring accom-
modations in order to participate should
contact the City Clerk, 954-450-1050 at
least 48 hours in advance to request such
accommodation.
11/3/2019 6498641

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
CITY OF COCONUT CREEK

Notice is hereby given that on Thursday,
November 14, 2019, a City Commission
meeting of the City Commission of the
City of Coconut Creek will be held at
7:00 p.m. in the Government Center,
4800 West Copans Road, Coconut Creek,
Florida, and the following proposed ordi-
nances will be considered for adoption:

ORDINANCE NO. 2019-036

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY COMMIS-
SION OF THE CITY OF COCONUT CREEK,
FLORIDA, AMENDING THE CITY’S CODE OF
ORDINANCES, BY AMENDING CHAPTER
21, “PERSONNEL ADMINISTRATION,” AR-
TICLE I, “CIVIL SERVICE CODE,” SECTIONS
21-3, “POSITIONS INCLUDED IN THE CITY
SERVICE;” 21-4, “THE CLASSIFICATION
AND COMPENSATION PLANS;” 21-5, “EM-
PLOYMENT INFORMATION AND REQUIRE-
MENTS;” 21-6, “EMPLOYEE RECRUIT-
MENT AND HIRING PROCEDURES;” 21-7,
“RESERVED;” 21-8, “APPOINTMENTS;”
21-9, “EMPLOYEE BENEFITS;” 21-10, “AT-
TENDANCE AND LEAVE;” 21-11, “PERFOR-
MANCE EVALUATIONS AND PAY-FOR-PER-
FORMANCE;” 21-13, “RESERVED;” 21-14,
“DISCIPLINARY APPEAL PROCESS;” 21-16,
“DRUG FREE WORKPLACE;” AND 21-17,
“SEPARATIONS;” AND BY AMENDING
ARTICLE II, “AT-WILL EMPLOYEE POLICIES
AND PROCEDURES MANUAL,” SECTIONS
21-22, “EMPLOYMENT INFORMATION AND
REQUIREMENTS;” 21-24, “EMPLOYEE BEN-
EFITS;” 21-25, “ATTENDANCE AND LEAVE;”
AND 21-30, “DRUG FREE WORKPLACE;”
IN ORDER TO UPDATE THE TERMS AND
CONDITIONS OF CITY EMPLOYMENT, PRO-
VIDE CROSS-REFERENCES TO APPLICABLE
PERSONNEL POLICIES AND PROCEDURES,
AND PROVIDE CLARIFICATION FOR SAME;
PROVIDING FOR CONFLICTS; PROVID-
ING FOR SEVERABILITY; PROVIDING FOR
CODIFICATION; AND PROVIDING AN EF-
FECTIVE DATE.

ORDINANCE NO. 2019-037

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY COMMIS-
SION OF THE CITY OF COCONUT CREEK,
FLORIDA, AMENDING THE CITY’S CODE OF
ORDINANCES, BY AMENDING CHAPTER
20, “UTILITIES,” ARTICLE III, “WATER AND
WASTEWATER REGULATIONS,” SECTION
20-34, “LIMITATION OF USE,” TO PROVIDE
CLARIFICATION THAT THE CITY PROHIBITS
RESALE OF WATER OR SEWER SERVICE
UNLESS IT IS SOLD AS A DIRECT PASS-
THROUGH COST TO THE END-USER, AND
TO PROVIDE THAT THE CITY MAY AUDIT
ANY CUSTOMER THAT ENGAGES IN REME-
TERING AND RESALE OFWATER/SEWER
TO SERVE AN END-USER; PROVIDING FOR
PENALTIES; PROVIDING FOR CONFLICTS;
PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; PROVID-
ING FOR CODIFICATION; AND PROVIDING
AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

Any and all interested parties may appear
at the aforesaid meeting and be heard
with respect to the proposed ordinances.
Copies of the above-proposed ordinances
may be inspected by the public at the
City Clerk Department located in City
Hall, Monday through Thursday, 7:00 a.m.
through 6:00 p.m., or online at www.
coconutcreek.net/clerk/agendas-minutes
by viewing the November 14, 2019, City
Commission Agenda.

NOTE: If any person, firm, or corporation
decides to appeal any decision made by
the above City Commission with respect
to any matter considered at such meeting
or hearing, they will need to ensure that
a verbatim record of the proceedings is
made, which record includes the testimo-
ny and evidence, if any, upon which the
appeal is to be based. (F.S. 286.0105)

In accordance with the Americans with
Disabilities Act, any person with a disabil-
ity who requires assistance to participate
in said meeting may contact the City
Clerk Department at 954-973-6774 at
least two (2) days prior to said meeting.

Leslie Wallace May, MMC
City Clerk
11/3/2019 6494520

MEETING NOTICES
NORTH BROWARD HOSPITAL DISTRICT

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
Broward Health Corporate Office Spec-
trum Complex
1700 NW 49 Street – Suite 150 Fort Lau-
derdale, Florida

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 20, 2019

REGULAR BOARD MEETING – 4:00 pm
The purpose of this Boardmeeting is to
review
and consider any matters within the
Board’s jurisdiction.

Persons with disabilities requiring special
accommodations in order to participate
should contact the District by calling 954-
473-7481 at least 48 hours in advance
of the meeting to request such accom-
modations.

Any person who decides to appeal any
decision of the District’s Board with
respect to any matter considered at
these meetings will need a record of the
proceedings, and for such purpose, may
need to ensure that a verbatim record of
the proceedings is made which record
includes testimony and evidence upon
which the appeal is to be based.
11/3/19 6500752

PublicHearingNotice

BID NOTICE
Crown Castle is proposing to install four
29-foot, 11-inch metal small wireless
pole telecommunications facilities at 301
Biscayne Blvd., Miami, FL 33132 (Maurice
A. Ferré Park): Node MP1 (25.783809,
-80.188123), Node MP2 (25.783172,
-80.186724), Node MP3 (25.784727,
-80.187322) and Node MP4 (25.785082,
-80.186287). The facility is not expected
to be FAA lighted. Crown Castle invites
comments from any interested party on
the impact of the proposed action on
any districts, sites, buildings, structures
or objects significant in American history,
archaeology, engineering or culture that
are listed or determined eligible for listing
in the National Register of Historic Places
and/or specific reason the proposed ac-
tion may have a significant impact on the
quality of the human environment. Spe-
cific information regarding the project is
available by contacting Monica Gambino
at 724 416 2516 during normal business
hours. Comments must be received at
1500 Corporate Drive, Canonsburg, PA
15317, ATTN: Monica Gambino or via tele-
phone at 724 416 2516 within 30 days
of the date of this notice. (Ref. EBI Project
#6119004580)
11/3/2019 6500010

Miscellaneous

NOTICE OF SELF STORAGE SALE
Please take notice Prime Storage – Hia-
leah located at 1000 Hialeah Dr., Hialeah,
FL 33010 intends to hold a sale to sell
the property stored at the Facility by the
below list of Occupants whom are in
default at an Auction. The sale will occur
as an online auction via www.storaget-
reasures.com on 11/20/2019 at 12:00pm.
Unless stated otherwise the description
of the contents are household goods and
furnishings. Kelly Patrice Delgado unit
#1409. This sale may be withdrawn at any
time without notice. Certain terms and
conditions apply. See manager for details.
11/3, 11/10/2019 6488233

NOTICE OF SELF STORAGE SALE
Please take notice Prime Storage - West
Palm Beach located at 422 7th Street,
West Palm Beach, FL 33401 intends to
hold a sale to sell the property stored
at the Facility by the below list of Occu-
pants whom are in default at a Auction.
The sale will occur as an Online Auc-
tion via www.storagetreasures.com on
11/20/2019 at 12:00 PM. Unless stated
otherwise the description of the contents
are household goods and furnishings.
Stephanie Judd unit #1303; Bernice Parks
unit #2047; James A. Davis unit #2192;
Willie Trice unit #2207; Eugene Cash unit
#2363; Jeannie Coleman unit #2364. This
sale may be withdrawn at any time with-
out notice. Certain terms and conditions
apply. See manager for details.
11/3, 11/10/2019 6488223

STORAGE POST
641 NW 12TH AVE, MIAMI, FL 33136

Public Notice is hereby given, that begin-
ning on the date, as enumerated below
and continuing from day to day, until all
items are sold, Storage Post Self Storage
will sell at public sale, to the highest bid-
der for cash, goods for which a lien on
the same is claimed. The following goods,
household items, electronics, wares, mer-
chandise, furniture, tools, and misc. items
for storage and other charges for which a
lien on the same is claimed, to wit:

Date/Time of Sale: November 12th, 2019
@ 9:00am
Location: www.StorageAuctions.com
Storage Post at 641 NW 12th Ave, Miami,
FL 33136 / Tel: 786-789-6040

1080 IBANEZ, MANUEL KENNETH
1105 Lopez, Aminta
2026 MORA, HARRY
2135 Nuttall, Stephen
4047 Valdespino San Juan, Maria Del
4060 Byrd, Alberto
4104 Rivera, Benigno
4128 Rivera, Benigno
4172 Diez Gonzalez, Lisandra
5039 LARIA, FRANCISCO
5124 ARIAS AMAYA, ALMA ROSIBEL
5204 DIAZ, The Estate of RAUL/ Raul Diaz

All sales are with reserve and are subject
to prior cancellation. Sale rules and regu-
lations are available at the time of sale.
10/27, 11/3/2019 6486190

SaleNotices

CITY OF PEMBROKE PINES
NOTICE OF ENACTMENT OF

ORDINANCE

Notice is hereby given that the City Com-
mission of the City of Pembroke Pines,
Florida, will consider Proposed Ordinance
2019-14 on second and final reading at
6:30 PM onWednesday, November 13,
2019, in the City Commission Chambers,
Pembroke Pines City Center, 601 City
Center Way, Pembroke Pines, Florida
33025.

PROPOSED ORDINANCE 2019-14 IS AN
ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF PEMBROKE
PINES, FLORIDA, CHANGING THE DATES
OF THE CITY’S 2020 REGULAR MUNICIPAL
ELECTION FROMMARCH 10, 2020 TO
MARCH 17, 2020 IN ACCORDANCE WITH
SECTION 101.75, F.S.; PROVIDING FOR A
QUALIFYING PERIOD FOR THE MARCH
17, 2020 REGULAR MUNICIPAL ELECTION;
PROVIDING FOR CONFLICTS; PROVIDING
FOR SEVERABILITY; AND PROVIDING FOR
AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

Marlene D. Graham, CMC
City Clerk

Any person who decides to appeal any
decision of the Commission with respect
to any matter considered at this meeting
will need a record of the proceedings and
for such purpose, may need to ensure
that a verbatim record of the proceedings
is made which record includes testimony
and evidence upon which the appeal is
to be based.

Persons with disabilities requiring accom-
modations in order to participate should
contact the City Clerk, 954-450-1050 at
least 48 hours in advance to request such
accommodation.
11/3/2019 6499637

CITY OF PEMBROKE PINES
NOTICES OF ENACTMENT OF

ORDINANCES

Notice is hereby given that the City Com-
mission of the City of Pembroke Pines,
Florida, will consider Proposed Ordinance
2019-13 and 2019-21 on second and final
reading at 6:30 PM on Wednesday, No-
vember 13, 2019, in the City Commission
Chambers, Pembroke Pines City Center,
601 City Center Way, Pembroke Pines,
Florida 33025.

PROPOSED ORDINANCE NO. 2019-13
IS AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF
PEMBROKE PINES, FLORIDA AMEND-
ING CHAPTER 130, ENTITLED “GENERAL
PROVISIONS” BY AMENDING SECTION
130.06, ENTITLED “ADULT CIVIL CITATION
PROGRAM;” PROVIDING MODIFICATION
TO REQUEST FOR PROVIDER; PROVIDING
FOR CODIFICATION; PROVIDING FOR CON-
FLICTS; PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY;
AND PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

PROPOSED ORDINANCE NO. 2019-21 IS
AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY COMMIS-
SION OF THE CITY OF PEMBROKE PINES,
FLORIDA, AMENDING ORDINANCE NO.
1913; PROVIDING FOR AN AMENDED BUD-
GET FOR FISCAL YEAR 2018-2019 FOR
THE CITY; PROVIDING FOR CONFLICTS;
PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; AND PRO-
VIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

Debra E. Rogers, CMC
Deputy City Clerk

Any person who decides to appeal any
decision of the Commission with respect
to any matter considered at this meeting
will need a record of the proceedings and
for such purpose, may need to ensure
that a verbatim record of the proceedings
is made which record includes testimony
and evidence upon which the appeal is
to be based.

Persons with disabilities requiring accom-
modations in order to participate should
contact the City Clerk, 954-450-1050 at
least 48 hours in advance to request such
accommodation.
11/3/2019 6482838

PublicHearingNotice

NOTICE OF FORECLOSURE SALE
IN THE CIRCUIT COURT OF THE
SEVENTEENTH JUDICIAL CIRCUIT IN
AND FOR BROWARD COUNTY, FLORIDA
GENERAL JURISDICTION DIVISION

TRADEWINDS OF POMPANO
ASSOCIATION, INC., A FLORIDA NOT FOR
PROFIT CORPORATION,

PLAINTIFF,
V.

KERWIN F. McMAHON; UNKNOWN
TENANT 1, AND UNKNOWN TENANT 2,

DEFENDANTS.

CASE NO. CACE19010600 (14)

NOTICE OF ACTION

TO: Kerwin F. McMahon
1009 N Ocean Boulevard, #403
Pompano Beach, FL 33062

Kerwin F. McMahon
105 Salazar Lane
Sebastian, FL 32958

YOU ARE HEREBY NOTIFIED that an
action to enforce and foreclose a Claim of
Lien for condominium assessments and
to foreclose any claims which are
inferior to the right, title and interest of
the Plaintiff herein in the following
described property:

Condominium Parcel No. 403 of TRADE
WINDS OF POMPANO, a Condominium,
according to the Declaration thereof,
recorded in Official Records Book 5738,
Page 348 and Supplemental Declaration
recorded in Official Records Book 5809,
Page 761, of the Public Records of
Broward County, Florida; said lands
situate, lying and being in Broward
County, Florida.

has been filed against you and you are
required to serve a copy of your written
defenses, if any, to it on:
CANDACE C. SOLIS, ESQ. (AF)

Plaintiff’s attorney, whose address is:

BECKER & POLIAKOFF, P.A.
1 East Broward Blvd., Suite 1700
Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33301
Primary:
cofoservicemail@beckerlawyers.com

on or before 30 days after first
publication, and to file the original of the
defenses with the Clerk of this Court
either before service on Plaintiff’s
attorney or immediately thereafter. If a
Defendant fails to do so, a default will be
entered against that Defendant for the
relief demanded in the Complaint.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of said
Court October 02, 2019.

BRENDA D. FORMAN,
as Clerk of said Court

By: Melissa Bonner
As Deputy Clerk

Published in:
SUN SENTINEL

10/27/2019 & 11/03/2019

ForeclosureNotices

AUCTION NOTICE
Palm Bch Sheriff, City of Boca Raton &
BSO
Vehicles available to the public at auction
On 11/12/19 5353 South State Rd 7
Davie Fl 33314 a $1000 certified refund-
able. Deposit required before viewing &
bidding. Must register, pay & view day
before sale 9-3pm

11/2, 11/3, 11/4/2019 6496162

BROWARD COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF
AVIATION

NOISE EXPOSURE MAP COMPLIANCE
DETERMINATION

PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENT
FORT LAUDERDALE INTERNATIONAL

AIRPORT
Pursuant to Section 107(a) and (b) [Title
49, United States Code, Section 47506]
of the Airport Safety and Noise Abate-
ment Act of 1979, as amended, notice
is hereby given that on October 3, 2019,
the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA)
has completed its evaluation of, and has
issued formal determination that the
Noise Exposure Maps for Fort Lauderdale
International Airport, located in Broward
County, Florida comply with the Title 14
Code of Federal Regulations Part 150 (14
CFR Part 150). These maps and support-
ing documentation are accessible for
public review at www.fllpart150.com.
11/03, 11/10, 11/17/19 6482124

CITY OF CORAL SPRINGS
NOTICE OF LOST/UNCLAIMED

PROPERTY
To: Owner and all persons with stake in:

1. Electric toy car: Silver Mercedes
Benz- AMG
2. $100.00
3.Yellow metal necklace
4. $505.00
5. Bicycle: Black Genesis- GS29

This is property that has been lost or
unclaimed and is currently at the City of
Coral Springs Police Department, 2801
Coral Springs Drive, Coral Springs, FL,
33065. In the event that no person(s)
claim interest in the listed property by
November 11, 2019, the City of Coral
Springs Police Department shall retain
the property for its own use.

All claims for the listed property shall be
made to Sheila Lustigman, 2801 Coral
Springs Drive, Coral Springs, FL, 33065,
and 954-346-1282.
11/02,03,09,10/2019 6490463

REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS
RFP #19-10-385

ALL PROSPECTIVE BIDDERS:

The City is requesting sealed bids for the
AQUATIC CENTER SPLASH PAD for the
City of North Lauderdale. Sealed propos-
als, including one (1) original, three (3)
copies, and one (1) single pdf file on a
flash drive, addressed to the Purchasing
Division of the City of North Lauderdale,
Broward County, Florida, and will be ac-
cepted by the Office of the City Clerk,
701 SW 71st Avenue, North Lauderdale,
Florida 33068 until 10:00 am EST, Friday,
November 22, 2019, for:

AQUATIC CENTER SPLASH PAD
RFP #19-10-385

SCOPE OF WORK: The City of North
Lauderdale is seeking bids from quali-
fied, experienced and licensed firm(s), to
provide Refurbishment(s) of the Aquatic
Center Splash Pad to the City, inclusive
of labor, materials and equipment in ac-
cordance with the terms, conditions, and
specifications in the RFP documents. The
City is seeking one (1) qualified Contrac-
tor to enter into a franchise agreement
to provide prompt, reliable and efficient
splash pad components.

Bid documents may be obtained from the
City of North Lauderdale website at www.
nlauderdale.org or DemandStar at www.
demandstar.com which will be available
on Monday, October 28, 2019 by 12:00
pm EST. All communication regarding this
bid shall be directed to Danielle Keira-
Cancel, Purchasing Coordinator, via email
at dkcancel@nlauderdale.org. There is no
charge for the documents.

The City of North Lauderdale reserves the
right to reject any or all bids, to waive any
informalities or irregularities in any bid
received, to re-advertise for bids, or to
take any other such actions that may be
deemed to be in the best interest of the
City. The City anticipates entering into
a written contract with the bidder who
submits the bid judged by the City to be
the most advantageous, responsible, and
most responsive.

Late bids will not be considered. The City
of North Lauderdale is not liable for any
costs incurred by a bidder in responding
to this solicitation.

Danielle Keira-Cancel
Purchasing Coordinator
10/27, 11/3/2019 6485767
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TOWN OF DAVIE
INVITATION TO BID
SULFURIC ACID
ITB NO. RM-20-16

Dear Potential Bidder:

The Town of Davie, Florida invites quali-
fied contractors to submit responses in
accordance with the requirements stated
herein no later than 2:00 PM on Tuesday,
December 10, 2019 for ITB NO. RM-20-16
SULFURIC ACID. Interested firms may se-
cure the solicitation package and all other
pertinent information by visiting http://
www.davie-fl.gov/bids or at DemandStar.
com.

Questions regarding this solicitation shall
be submitted in writing to bids@davie-fl.
gov no later than 5:00 PM on November
22, 2019. Responses to those questions
considered material to the solicitation
will be made available as formal addenda
to the Town’s Purchasing website and
DemandStar.com. It is the responsibility
of prospective bidders to ensure they are
aware of all addenda issued relative to
this solicitation.

Bidders shall submit One (1) original com-
plete bid package, One (1) duplicate copy
of said package and One (1) flash drive or
CD copy, to the Town of Davie Budget and
Finance / Purchasing Division – Attention:
Purchasing Manager, Brian K. O’Connor,
6591 Orange Drive Davie, FL 33314 on
or before the due date stipulated above.
All packages shall be clearly marked “ITB
No. RM-20-16 SULFURIC ACID.” The Town
will not be responsible in the event the
U.S. Postal Service or any other courier
system fails to deliver any package by the
above referenced deadline. Late submis-
sions shall not be accepted.

ITB responses will be publicly opened
and firm names read aloud in the Town
Hall Council Chambers after the due
date/time noted above. The selection of
the successful bidder (s) shall be at the
Town’s discretion and shall be made in
a prompt manner after the receipt and
evaluation of all ITB responses. The Town
of Davie reserves the right to reject any
and all submissions, to waive any and
all irregularities in any submission, and

cordance with the terms, conditions, and
specifications contained in this Invitation
To Bid (ITB).
This project is located at 150 SW 2nd
Street, in the City of Fort Lauderdale.
The work to be accomplished under this
contract includes, but is not limited to,
the construction for the upgrade of Pump
Station A-7 to fulfill the intent of the Proj-
ect as described in the Bid Packet and all
supporting documents.

NOTE: Payment on this contract will be
made by Visa or MasterCard.

Licensing Requirements: Possession of a
General Contractor license in the State
of Florida

Pre-Bid Meeting/Site visit: A pre-bid
meeting and site visit will be held on
Thursday, November 27, 2019, at 10:00
a.m., local time, at 150 SW 2nd Street, in
the City of Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33301.

While attendance is not mandatory, it
is strongly suggested that all Contrac-
tors attend the pre-proposal conference
and site visit since tours at other times
might not be available. It will be the sole
responsibility of the bidder to inspect the
City’s location and become familiar with
the scope of the City’s requirements and
systems prior to submitting a proposal.
No variation in price or conditions shall
be permitted based upon a claim of
ignorance. Submission of a proposal will
be considered evidence that the proposer
has familiarized himself with the nature
and extent of the work, equipment, mate-
rials, and labor required.

Bidding blanks may be obtained free
of charge at BIDSYNC.COM. Drawing
Plans are on file in the Public Works
Department, City of Fort Lauderdale at
100 North Andrews Avenue, 4th floor,
(Monday thru Friday 8:00 am to 4:30 pm)
at a NON-REFUNDABLE cost of $50.00
(including sales tax per set). Only cash or
cashier’s check made payable to the City
of Fort Lauderdale are accepted.

It will be the sole responsibility of the
bidder to ensure that his bid is submitted
prior to the bid opening date and time
listed. PAPER BID SUBMITTALS WILL NOT
BE ACCEPTED. BIDS MUST BE SUBMITTED
ELECTRONICALLY VIA BIDSYNC.COM

Bid Security: A certified check, cashier’s
check, bank officer’s check or bid bond
for FIVE percent (5%) of the bid amount,
made payable to the City of Fort Lau-
derdale, Florida, shall accompany each
proposal.

Bid Bonds:

Bidders can submit bid bonds for projects
four different ways:

1) BidSync allows bidders to submit bid
bonds electronically directly through their
system using Surety 2000. For more
information on this feature and to ac-
cess it, contact BIDSYNC customer care
department.

2) Bidders may upload their original exe-
cuted bid bond on BIDSYNC to accompa-
ny their bids with the electronic proposal,
and deliver, upon request, the original,
signed and sealed hard copy within five
(5) business days after bid opening, with
the company name, bid number and title
clearly indicated.

3) Bidders can hand deliver their bid bond
in a sealed envelope to the Finance De-
partment/Procurement Services Division,
100 North Andrews Avenue, Room 619,
Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301-1016, before
time of bid opening, with the company
name, bid number and title clearly indi-
cated on the envelope.

4) Bidders can mail their bid bond to
the Finance Department/Procurement
Services Division, 100 NorthAndrews
Avenue, Room 619, Fort Lauderdale, FL
33301-1016, before time of bid opening,
with the company name, bid number and
title clearly indicated on the envelope.

Certified Checks, Cashier’s Checks and
Bank Drafts
These cannot be submitted via BIDSYNC,
nor are their images allowed to be up-
loaded and submitted with your electron-
ic bid. These forms of securities, as well
as hard copy bid bonds, must be received
on or before the Invitation to Bid (ITB)
opening date and time, at the Finance
Department, Procurement Services Divi-
sion, 100 North Andrews Avenue, Room
619, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301-1016, with
the bid number and title clearly indicated
on the envelope.

It is the bidder’s sole responsibility to
ensure that his bid bond or other bid
security is received by the Procurement
Services Division before time of bid open-
ing. Failure to adhere to this requirement
may be grounds to consider the bid as
non-responsive.

The City of Fort Lauderdale reserves the
right to waive any informality in any or all
bids and to reject any or all bids.

For information concerning technical
specifications, please utilize the question/
answer feature provided by BIDSYNC at
www.bidsync.com. Questions of a mate-
rial nature must be received prior to the
cut-off date specified in the solicitation.
Material changes, if any, to the scope of
services or bidding procedures, will only
be transmitted by written addendum.
(See addendum section of BIDSYNC Site).
Contractors please note: No part of your
bid can be submitted via FAX. No varia-
tion in price or conditions shall be permit-
ted based upon a claim of ignorance.
Submission of a bid will be considered
evidence that the Contractor has familiar-
ized himself with the nature and extent of
the work, equipment, materials, and labor
required. The entire bid response must be
submitted in accordance with all specifi-
cations contained in this solicitation.

Information on bid results and projects
currently out to bid can be obtained
on the City’s website – http://www.
fortlauderdale.gov/departments/finance/
procurement-services. For general inqui-
ries, please call (954) 828-5239.
11/17, 11/26/2019 6515223

AdvertisementforBids

LegalNotices
SunSentinel.com/Classified

CALL CLASSIFIED
For Your Advertising
Opportunities
1-800-250-2000

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name
of Monsieur Touton Selections (FL),
Inc. intends to register the said name
with the Florida Department of State,
Division of Corporations, Tallahassee,
FL and/or Clerk of the Circuit Court of
Miami-Dade County, FL.
Monsieur Touton Selections (FL), Inc.
129 West 27th Street, 9th Floor
New York, NY 10001
11/17/2019 6515149

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name
of LEAP OF FAITH BOUTIQUE intends
to register the said name with the
Florida Department of State, Division
of Corporations, Tallahassee, FL and/or
Clerk of the Circuit Court of Broward
County, FL.
NAOMI RUTH Y’SHUA
3331 SW 38 STREET
WEST PARK, FL 33023
11/17/2019 6515043

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name of
LINDBURGERS RESTAURANT intends
to register the said name with the
Florida Department of State, Division
of Corporations, Tallahassee, FL and/or
Clerk of the Circuit Court of Palm Beach
County, FL.
LINDBURGERS JUPITER, LLC
1695 W. INDIANTOWN ROAD SUITE 25
JUPITER, FL 33458
11/17/2019 6514977

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name
of Perfect Choice Builders intends
to register the said name with the
Florida Department of State, Division
of Corporations, Tallahassee, FL and/or
Clerk of the Circuit Court of Broward
County, FL.
Perfect Choice Building Inc.
911 NW 209 Avenue #104
Pembroke Pines, FL 33029
11/17/2019 6514681

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name of
SENSORY DESIGN intends to register the
said name with the Florida Department
of State, Division of Corporations,
Tallahassee, FL and/or Clerk of the
Circuit Court of Broward County, FL.
THOMAS WORLEY AND CARL
ZIMMERMAN
2645 EXECUTIVE PARK DRIVE, SUITE 360
WESTON, FL 33331
11/17/2019 6514623

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name
of RIDENOUR BACKLINE intends
to register the said name with the
Florida Department of State, Division
of Corporations, Tallahassee, FL and/or
Clerk of the Circuit Court of Broward
County, FL.
CRAZY IS CONTAGIOUS RECORDS LLC
1700 S POWERLINE RD STE F
DEERFIELD BEACH, FL 33442
11/17/2019 6514508

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name
of MANNY’S TRANSPORT intends
to register the said name with the
Florida Department of State, Division
of Corporations, Tallahassee, FL and/or
Clerk of the Circuit Court of Broward
County, FL.
JEAN E PIERRE - LOUIS AND PHYLLIS
MARCUS
5200 HOLLYWOOD BLVD #12
HOLLYWOOD, FL 33021
11/17/2019 6513985

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name
of YOUR BEST FANTASY intends
to register the said name with the
Florida Department of State, Division
of Corporations, Tallahassee, FL and/or
Clerk of the Circuit Court of Broward
County, FL.
EDWARD BRAXTON
207 SW 3RD STREET
HALLANDALE, FL 33009
11/17/2019 6513935

FictitiousNameNotice

IN THE CIRCUIT COURT FOR
BROWARD COUNTY, FLORIDA
PROBATE DIVISION
IN RE: ESTATE OF PAUL D. SINACORE
,
Deceased
File No. File No.: PRC-18-0001915

NOTICE TO CREDITORS
The administration of the estate of
Paul D. Sinacore, , deceased, whose
date of death was March 26, 2018, is
pending in the Circuit Court for Broward
County, Florida, Probate Division,
the address of which is 201 SE 6th
Street, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301. The
names and addresses of the personal
representative and the personal
representative’s attorney are set forth
below.
All creditors of the decedent

and other persons having claims or
demands against decedent’s estate on
whom a copy of this notice is required
to be served must file their claims
with this court WITHIN THE LATER OF 3
MONTHS AFTER THE TIME OF THE FIRST
PUBLICATION OF THIS NOTICE OR 30
DAYSAFTER THE DATE OF SERVICE OF A
COPY OF THIS NOTICE ON THEM.
All other creditors of the decedent

and other persons having claims or
demands against decedent’s estate
must file their claims with this court
WITHIN 3 MONTHS AFTER THE DATE
OF THE FIRST PUBLICATION OF THIS
NOTICE.
ALL CLAIMS NOT FILED WITHIN THE

TIME PERIODS SET FORTH IN SECTION
733.702 OF THE FLORIDA PROBATE
CODE WILL BE FOREVER BARRED.
NOTWITHSTANDING THE TIME

PERIODS SET FORTH ABOVE, ANY CLAIM
FILED TWO (2) YEARS OR MORE AFTER
THE DECEDENT’S DATE OF DEATH IS
BARRED.
The date of the first publication of

this notice is November 17, 2019 .
Attorney for Personal Representative:
/s/ Michael C. Sinacore

Michael C. Sinacore
Personal Representative/Attorney of
Record
Florida Bar No. 868523
3812 Coconut Palm Drive
Suite 200
Tampa, FL 33619

Personal Representative:
Michael Sinacore
3812 Coconut Palm Drive, Suite 200,
Tampa, FL 33619
(813) 267-1744

11/17, 11/24, 6513183

NoticetoCreditors

to make awards in the best interest of
the Town.

Brian K. O’Connor
Procurement Manager
Town of Davie

Pursuant to Florida Statutes 119.071,
sealed bids, proposals or replies by an
agency pursuant to a competitive solicita-
tion are exempt from inspection until
such time as the agency provides notice
of an intended decision or until thirty
(30) days after the opening of the bids,
proposals, or final replies, whichever is
earlier.
11/17/2019 6514591

AdvertisementforBids

NOTICE OF LEGISLATION
Notice is hereby given that the following
bill will be presented to the 2020 Legisla-
tive Session of the Florida Legislature for
consideration and enactment.

A BILL TO BE ENTITLED

AN ACT RELATING TO THE CORAL
SPRINGS IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT;
AMENDING CHAPTER 2004-469, LAWS
OF FLORIDA; PROVIDING AN EXCEPTION
TO GENERAL LAW; REQUIRING MEMBERS
OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS BE
ELECTED; PROVIDING REQUIREMENTS
FOR CANDIDATES AND THE SUPERVISOR
OF ELECTIONS; PROVIDING A DEFINITION;
PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

BROWARD COUNTY LEGISLATIVE DEL-
EGATION
REPRESENTATIVE SHEVRIN JONES, CHAIR
11/17/2019 6511441

NOTICE OF LEGISLATION
Notice is hereby given that the following
bill will be presented to the 2020 Legisla-
tive Session of the Florida Legislature for
consideration and enactment.

A BILL TO BE ENTITLED

AN ACT RELATING TO BROWARD COUNTY;
PROVIDING LEGISLATIVE FINDINGS; PRO-
VIDING THE FUNCTIONS AND DUTIES PRE-
SCRIBED BY THE FLORIDA CONSTITUTION
PURSUANT TO ARTICLE VIII, SECTION 1(D)
AND LAWS OF FLORIDA, FOR THE CLERK
OF THE CIRCUIT AND COUNTY COURT
OF BROWARD COUNTY, AS EX-OFFICIO
CLERK OF THE BOARD OF COUNTY COM-
MISSIONERS, AUDITOR, AND CUSTODIAN
OF ALL COUNTY FUNDS SHALL BE THE
RESPONSIBILITY OF THE COUNTY ADMIN-
ISTRATOR; ENSURING THE POWER AND
AUTHORITY OF COUNTY AUDITOR, AS
PRESCRIBED IN THE BROWARD COUNTY
CHARTER IS NOT AFFECTED; PROVIDING
FOR THE TRANSFER OF RECORDER FUNC-
TIONS AND DUTIES FROM BROWARD
COUNTY TO THE CLERK OF THE CIRCUIT
COURT BY A CERTAIN DATE; PROVIDING
FOR AN INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT FOR
TRANSFER OF RECORDER FUNCTIONS
AND DUTIES; PROVIDING FOR A REFEREN-
DUM TO BE HELD WITH THE 2020 NOVEM-
BER GENERAL ELECTION; AUTHORIZING
SUBSEQUENT REFERENDUMS UNDER
CERTAIN CONDITIONS; PROVIDING AN EF-
FECTIVE DATE.
.
BROWARD COUNTY LEGISLATIVE DEL-
EGATION
REPRESENTATIVE SHEVRIN JONES, CHAIR
11/17/2019 6511481

ASSUMED NAME
Certificate of Assumed Name: Minnesota
Statutes. Chapter 333
ASSUMED NAME: DAVID MCINTOSH
GLASSE
registered at the Office of the Minnesota
Secretary of State
Work item 1069454500021:
Original File Number 1069454500021
Filed 02/17/2019 11:59 PM
Name holder: Glasse David Mcintosh
Active/in Good Standing
11/17, 11/18/2019 6511337

Miscellaneous

1-800-PACK-RAT (FL-POMPANO-6156)
1333 NORTH JOG RD

WEST PALM BEACH, FL 33413
877-774-1537
NOTICE OF SALE

Tenant: Unit #
Conrad, Edward & Tyler 803022
Conrad, Edward & Tyler 706338
Conrad, Edward & Tyler D56645
Dixon, Joyce D04130
Dixon, Joyce D03410
Golden, Marlene D10419
Klein, David D53253
Klein, David D57914
Extreme Land
Development 351348
Times, Theo D02222
Villanova, Robert “Bobby” D51438
1-800-Pack-Rat (FL-Pompano-6156),
1333 North Jog Rd,West Palm Beach, FL
33413, has possessory lien on all of the
goods stored in the units above. All these
items of personal property are being sold
pursuant to the assertion of the lien on
12/4/2019 at 10:00 AM in order to collect
the amounts due from you. The sale will
take place on www.Acceleratedlisting.
com from 12/4/2019 to 12/11/2019 at
6:00p.m.
11/17, 11/24/2019 6506803

SaleNotices

PUBLIC NOTICE

CITY OF PEMBROKE PINES, FLORIDA
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK

GRANT PROGRAM
CONSOLIDATED ANNUAL

PERFORMANCE EVALUATION REPORT
(CAPER) PROGRAM YEAR 2018

NOVEMBER 17, 2019

The City of Pembroke Pines has complet-
ed its end-of-year Consolidated Annual
Performance Evaluation Report (CAPER
- PY 2018) as required by the Department
of Housing and Urban Development (HUD)
under CFR-24; Part 91. This report assess-
es the City’s performance for Program
Year 2018 relative to the expenditure of
funds provided by HUD and other public
and private funds.

This report is available for public com-
ment, November 18, 2019 through
December 3, 2019 between the hours of
7:00 am and 5:30 pm Monday - Thursday,
at the City Clerk’s Office, 601 City Center
Way 4th Floor, Pembroke Pines FL 33025.

The City will hold a Public Hearing on
Wednesday, December 4, 2019, 6:30
p.m., at City Hall, 601 City Center Way,
Pembroke Pines, FL 33025. The report
will be on the agenda for commission ap-
proval the same night. Written comments
regarding the CAPER – PY 2018 should be
submitted to the City Clerk’s Office at the
above address. The City will submit this
report to the local HUD office on or about
December 27, 2019.

In accordance with the Americans with
Disabilities Act and Florida Statutes
286.26, persons with disabilities needing
special accommodations to participate
in this hearing should contact the Office
of the City Clerk at least 48 hours prior
to the hearing at (954) 450-1050 for as-
sistance.

Debra Rogers
Deputy City Clerk

11/17/2019 6496188

PublicHearingNotice

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name of
Sage & Palo Santo intends to register the
said name with the Florida Department
of State, Division of Corporations,
Tallahassee, FL and/or Clerk of the
Circuit Court of Miami-Dade County, FL.
PARZAYUSA LLC
170 SE 14th Street, Apt 2707
Miami, FL 33131
11/17/2019 6515352

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name
of NBT Marine intends to register the
said name with the Florida Department
of State, Division of Corporations,
Tallahassee, FL and/or Clerk of the
Circuit Court of Palm Beach County, FL.
NO BAD TRIPS, LLC
116 Miller Way, STE 10
Lake Park, FL 33403
11/17/2019 6515208

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name of
Griffin’s Greens intends to register the
said name with the Florida Department
of State, Division of Corporations,
Tallahassee, FL and/or Clerk of the
Circuit Court of Broward County, FL.
SHE’S SO SAVAGE, LLC
14710 SW 21st Street
Davie, FL 33325
11/17/2019 6513849

FictitiousNameNotice

REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS
RFQ #19-11-388

CIVIL/GENERAL ENGINEERING, WATER/
WASTEWATER TREATMENT PLANT
ENGINEERING, SURVEYING AND MAP-
PING, ARCHITECTURAL DESIGN, AND

GEO-TECHNICAL SERVICES

ALL QUALIFIED FIRMS:

The City of North Lauderdale is accepting
Statements of Qualifications (SOQ) from
Florida registered Professional Architects,
Engineers, and Land Surveyors & Map-
pers, to provide continuing professional
services in accordance with Florida’s
“Consultants’ Competitive Negotiations
Act” (CCNA), Florida Statutes Section
287.055. A continuing services contract
shall be awarded to one (1) firm in each
discipline identified in the solicitation.

Sealed responses, including one (1) origi-
nal, three (3) copies, and one (1) single
pdf file on a flash drive, addressed to the
Purchasing Division of the City of North
Lauderdale, Broward County, Florida,
will be accepted by the Office of the City
Clerk, 701 SW 71st Avenue, North Lauder-
dale, Florida 33068 until 10:00 AM EST,
Wednesday, December 18, 2019.

Solicitation documents will be available
at Noon (EST) on Monday, November 18,
2019 and may be obtained from the City
of North Lauderdale website at www.
nlauderdale.org or DemandStar at www.
demandstar.com All communication
regarding this bid shall be in writing and
directed to Danielle Keira-Cancel, Pur-
chasing Coordinator, via email at dkcan-
cel@nlauderdale.org. There is no charge
for the documents.

The City of North Lauderdale reserves
the right to reject any or all responses, to
waive any informalities or irregularities
in any response received, to re-advertise
the solicitation, or to take any other such
actions that may be deemed to be in the
best interest of the City.

Late responses will not be considered.
The City Clerk time stamp shall be con-
clusive as to the timeliness of filing. Fac-
simile submissions will not be accepted.
The City of North Lauderdale is not liable
for any costs incurred by a responder in
responding to this solicitation.
11/17, 11/24/19 6512086

CITY OF DELRAY BEACH
PUBLIC NOTICE TO WATER SYSTEMS

CUSTOMERS OF THE
CITY OF DELRAY BEACH

As a preventive measure to ensure that
the City’s drinking water remains safe
and compliant with all regulatory water
quality requirements, the City will begin
enhanced disinfection of water distribu-
tion lines on Monday, Dec. 2, 2019. En-
hanced disinfection will continue through
Friday, January 10, 2019.

Free chlorine is used as the primary
disinfectant during this preventive main-
tenance activity. Water customers may
notice an increased chlorine odor and/or
taste in their tap water. This is a normal
occurrence and will cause no adverse
health effects. During this time period,
customers with special needs (i.e. dialy-
sis) should be aware of potential prob-
lems with their equipment and systems.
Owners of tropical fish aquariums and
holding tanks for fish and shellfish should
be aware that this temporary change in
our disinfection process may be harmful
to aquatic life if not properly addressed.
Customers are advised to seek profes-
sional advise regarding the method of
removing free chlorine residuals as it dif-
fers from removing chloramine residuals
from tap water. Any such side effects will
start to diminish when the City reverts to
the normal disinfection method on Friday,
January 10, 2019. Users are encouraged
to contact an appropriate professional for
guidance on how to use their equipment
during this period. The City will also flush
fire hydrants during this period as part
of the enhanced disinfection procedure.
If you notice flushing activities in your
immediate are, please refrain from using
laundry machines until activities have
ceased; such rapid flushing activities may
temporarily suspend particulates that can
yellow laundry.

Please be assured that enhanced disin-
fection is a routine preventive mainte-
nance procedure for the drinking water
system. For additional information, please
contact the Water/Sewer Network Divi-
sion at (561) 243-7312 between 7:00 am
and 4:00 pm Monday through Friday, or
visit the City’s website at delraybeachfl.
gov, or Twitter: http://twitter.co/citydel-
raybeach or Facebook: www.facebook.
com/citydelraybeach

/s/ Ralph Lugo
Water Sewer Network Manager
11/17-11/24/2019 6512652

NOTICE OF LEGISLATION
Notice is hereby given that the following
bill will be presented to the 2020 Legisla-
tive Session of the Florida Legislature for
consideration and enactment.

A BILL TO BE ENTITLED

AN ACT RELATING TO THE NORTH BRO-
WARD HOSPITAL DISTRICT, BROWARD
COUNTY; AMENDING CHAPTER 2006-347,
LAWS OF FLORIDA AND CHAPTER 2007-
299, LAWS OF FLORIDA; CHANGING THE
NUMBER OF COMMISSIONERS REQUIRED
TO ESTABLISH A QUORUM AND TO
TRANSACT BUSINESS; PROVIDING AN EX-
CEPTION TO GENERAL LAW; EXPANDING
THE DISTRICT’S POWER TO ENCUMBER
ASSETS; AUTHORIZING THE DISTRICT TO
ESTABLISH, CONSTRUCT, OPERATE, OWN,
EQUIP, MANAGE, ACQUIRE, CONVEY, PUR-
CHASE, HOLD, LEASE, ENCUMBER AND
MAINTAIN REAL AND PERSONAL PROP-
ERTY, AS WELL AS HOSPITALS, FACILITIES,
AND SERVICES WITHIN AND OUTSIDE THE
BOUNDARIES OF THE DISTRICT UNDER
CERTAIN CONDITIONS; PROVIDING THAT
AD VALOREM TAXES AND NON-AD VALOR-
EM SPECIAL ASSESSMENTS BE EXPENDED
ONLYWITHIN THE BOUNDARIES OF THE
DISTRICT AND PROHIBITING THE DISTRICT
FROM EXPENDING SUCH FUNDS OUTSIDE
THE BOUNDARIES OF THE DISTRICT; AU-
THORIZING THE DISTRICT TO CONTRACT
WITH CERTAIN PERSONS, GOVERNMENTS,
OR ENTITIES TO CARRY OUT THE PROVI-
SIONS OF THIS ACT; AUTHORIZING THE
DISTRICT TO ESTABLISH, OPERATE, OWN,
MANAGE, MAINTAIN, ACQUIRE, PUR-
CHASE, HOLD, OR SUPPORT FOR-PROFIT
AND NOT-FOR-PROFIT SUBSIDIARIES AND
NON-FOR PROFIT AFFILIATES; AUTHORIZ-
ING AND PROVIDING FOR THE ABILITY OF
THE DISTRICT TO CREATE LEGAL STRUC-
TURES WHICH ARE NOT DESIGNATED AS
PUBLIC PROPERTY; CHANGING THE MEDI-
CAL STAFF MEMBERSHIP REQUIREMENTS
TO BE CONSISTENT WITH GENERAL LAW;
MODIFYING THE DISTRICT’S FISCAL YEAR;
PROVIDING LEGISLATIVE INTENT; PROVID-
ING FOR SEVERABILITY AND LIBERAL
CONSTRUCTION; PROVIDING AN EFFEC-
TIVE DATE.

BROWARD COUNTY LEGISLATIVE DEL-
EGATION
REPRESENTATIVE SHEVRIN JONES, CHAIR
11/17/2019 6511474

BANKRUPTCY JUDGESHIP, SOUTHERN
DISTRICT OF FLORIDA

The United States Court of Appeals for
the Eleventh Circuit invites applica-
tions from highly qualified persons for a
14-year term of appointment as United
States Bankruptcy Judge for the Southern
District of Florida in Fort Lauderdale. The
current salary is $194,028.

A full announcement and application
may be obtained from any Federal Court
Clerk in the states of Alabama, Georgia
and Florida; from James P. Gerstenlauer,
Circuit Executive, United States Court
of Appeals for the Eleventh Circuit, 56
Forsyth Street, NW, Atlanta, Georgia
30303; telephone (404) 335-6535; or by
accessing the 11th Circuit website www.
ca11.uscourts.gov. Interested persons
may contact the Circuit Executive for ad-
ditional information. The application must
be completed by the applicant and must
be received in the Circuit Executive’s Of-
fice no later than 2 December 2019. Email
and fax copies of applications will not be
accepted.

The United States Courts are Equal Op-
portunity Employers
11/10, 11/17/2019 6501066

Miscellaneous

SUN SENTINEL
CLASSIFIEDS

are effective and affordable.
CALL CLASSIFIED
1-800-250-2000

to place your listing

Call Classified
1-800-250-2000
to take advantage of
Sun Sentinel’s
wide reach

NOTICE OF LEGISLATION
Notice is hereby given that the following
bill will be presented to the 2020 Legisla-
tive Session of the Florida Legislature for
consideration and enactment.

A BILL TO BE ENTITLED

AN ACT RELATING TO SUNSHINE DRAIN-
AGE DISTRICT, BROWARD COUNTY;
AMENDING CH. 63-609, LAWS OF
FLORIDA; PROVIDING AN EXCEPTION TO
GENERAL LAW; PROVIDING FOR MEM-
BERS OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
TO BE ELECTED BY QUALIFIED ELECTORS
OF THE DISTRICT; PROVIDING FOR STAG-
GERED TERMS; REQUIRING NONPARTISAN
ELECTIONS; PROVIDING REQUIREMENTS
FOR CANDIDATES; PROVIDING DUTIES OF
THE SUPERVISOR OF ELECTIONS; PROVID-
ING A DEFINITION; PROVIDING AN EFFEC-
TIVE DATE.

BROWARD COUNTY LEGISLATIVE DEL-
EGATION
REPRESENTATIVE SHEVRIN JONES, CHAIR
11/17/2019 6511430

NOTICE OF LEGISLATION
Notice is hereby given that the following
bill will be presented to the 2020 Legisla-
tive Session of the Florida Legislature for
consideration and enactment.

A BILL TO BE ENTITLED

AN ACT RELATING TO BROWARD COUNTY;
PROVIDING FOR THE CREATION OF A
COUNTYWIDE INDEPENDENT SPECIAL
DISTRICT TO PROVIDE AND FUND SENIOR
SERVICES THROUGHOUT BROWARD
COUNTY; PROVIDING FOR A GOVERNING
BOARD TO BE KNOWN AS THE SENIOR
SERVICES COUNCIL OF BROWARD COUN-
TY; PROVIDING FOR MEMBERSHIP; PROV-
ING FOR THE COUNCIL’S POWERS AND
DUTIES; PROVIDING FOR BUDGET PRO-
CEDURES;AUTHORIZING THE LEVY OF AD
VALOREM TAXES NOT TO EXCEED ONE-
HALF MILL; PROVIDING FOR ADDITIONAL
DISTRICT POWERS, DUTIES, RESPONSIBILI-
TIES AND OBLIGATIONS; PROVIDING FOR
DISSOLUTION AND RETENTION OF THE
DISTRICT; PROVIDING FOR A REFEREN-
DUM AND BALLOT QUESTION; PROVIDING
AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

BROWARD COUNTY LEGISLATIVE DEL-
EGATION
REPRESENTATIVE SHEVRIN JONES, CHAIR
11/17/2019 6511443

NOTICE OF LEGISLATION
Notice is hereby given that the following
bill will be presented to the 2020 Legisla-
tive Session of the Florida Legislature for
consideration and enactment.

A BILL TO BE ENTITLED

AN ACT RELATING TO THE PINE TREE
WATER CONTROL DISTIRCT, BROWARD
COUNTY; AMENDING CH. 2001-320, FLOR-
IDA LAW; PROVIDING AN EXCEPTION TO
GENERAL LAW; REQUIRING MEMBERS OF
THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS BE ELECTED
THROUGH A GENERAL ELECTION; PROVID-
ING FOR STAGGERED TERMS; PROVIDING
DEFINITIONS; PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE
DATE.

BROWARD COUNTY LEGISLATIVE DEL-
EGATION
REPRESENTATIVE SHEVRIN JONES, CHAIR
11/17/2019 6511451

NOTICE OF LEGISLATION
Notice is hereby given that the following
bill will be presented to the 2020 Legisla-
tive Session of the Florida Legislature for
consideration and enactment.

A BILL TO BE ENTITLED

AN ACT RELATING TO THE NORTH
SPRINGS IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT, BRO-
WARD COUNTY; AMENDING CH. 2005-
341, LAWS OF FLORIDA, AS AMENDED;
PROVIDING AN EXCEPTION TO GENERAL
LAW; REQUIRING THAT THE BOARD OF SU-
PERVIORS BE ELECTED BY THE QUALIFIED
ELECTORS OF THE DISTRICT; PROVIDING
A DEFINITION; PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE
DATE.

BROWARD COUNTY LEGISLATIVE DEL-
EGATION
REPRESENTATIVE SHEVRIN JONES, CHAIR
11/17/2019 6511470

NOTICE OF LEGISLATION
Notice is hereby given that the following
bill will be presented to the 2020 Legisla-
tive Session of the Florida Legislature for
consideration and enactment.

A BILL TO BE ENTITLED

AN ACT RELATING TO BROWARD COUNTY,
AMENDING CHAPTER 2004-397, LAWS OF
FLORIDA, RELATING TO THE SOUTH BRO-
WARD HOSPITAL DISTRICT, TO MODERNIZE
THE HOSPITAL DISTRICT’S ENABLING ACT
AND CLARIFY ITS SCOPE OF SERVICES
AND GEOGRAPHIC BOUNDARIES; JUSTI-
FYING AND RATIFYING AN EXCEPTION
TO GENERAL LAW; EXPANDING THE DIS-
TRICT’S POWER TO ENCUMBER ASSETS;
CONFIRMING THAT THE DISTRICT MAY
ACQUIRE; ESTABLISH, OWN, CONSTRUCT,
DEVELOP, LEASE, EQUIP, OPERATE, MAN-
AGE, AND MAINTAIN HOSPITALS, PUBLIC
FACILITIES, AND SERVICES BOTH WITHIN
AND OUTSIDE OF THE BOUNDARIES OF
THE DISTRICT; PROVIDING LEGISLATIVE
INTENT; PROVIDING THAT AD VALOREM
TAXES AND NON-AD VALOREM SPECIAL
ASSESSMENTS BE EXPENDED ONLY
WITHIN THE BOUNDARIES OF THE DIS-
TRICT; PROHIBITING THE DISTRICT FROM
EXPENDING SUCH FUNDS OUTSIDE THE
BOUNDARIES OF THE DISTRICT; AUTHO-
RIZING THE DISTRICT TO OWN THEAND
OPERATE CERTAIN FACILITIES AND PRO-
VIDE SERVICES OUTSIDE THE DISTRICT’S
BOUNDARIES; PROVIDING FOR THE ABIL-
ITY OF THE DISTRICT TO CREATE LEGAL
STRUCTURES WHICH DO NOT DESIGNATE
FACILITIES AS PUBLIC PROPERTY; PROVID-
ING FOR RATIFICATION, SEVERABILITY,
STATEMENT OF LEGISLATIVE INTENT AND
AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

BROWARD COUNTY LEGISLATIVE DEL-
EGATION
REPRESENTATIVE SHEVRIN JONES, CHAIR
11/17/2019 6511458

NOTICE OF LEGISLATION
Notice is hereby given that the following
bill will be presented to the 2020 Legisla-
tive Session of the Florida Legislature for
consideration and enactment.

A BILL TO BE ENTITLED

AN ACT RELATING TO BROWARD COUNTY;
CREATING THE BROWARD COUNTY AF-
FORDABLE HOUSING IMPROVEMENT
ACT; PROVIDING DEFINITIONS; AUTHO-
RIZING THE LEVY OF A DISCRETIONARY
SURTAX TO ESTABLISH AND FINANCE
AFFORDABLE HOUSING COUNTYWIDE;
SPECIFYING THE CAP FOR THE RATE OF
THE SURTAX; SPECIFYING REQUIREMENTS
FOR REAUTHORIZING THE DISCRETIONARY
SURTAX; SPECIFYING THE DOCUMENTS
AND CONDITIONS UNDER WHICH THE
SURTAX APPLIES; SPECIFYING THE PRO-
CEDURES A COUNTY MUST USE BEFORE
LEVYING THE SURTAX; REQUIRING THAT
SURTAX PROCEEDS BE DEPOSITED IN THE
COUNTY’S AFFORDABLE HOUSING TRUST
FUND; SPECIFYING AUTHORIZED AND
PROHIBITED USES OF SURTAX PROCEEDS;
PROHIBITING THE REHABILITATION OF
HOUSING OWNED BY CERTAIN GOVERN-
MENTS WITHOUT A SPECIFIED VOTE;
REQUIRING THE OFFICE OF PROGRAM
POLICY ANALYSIS AND GOVERNMENT
ACCOUNTABILITY TO REVIEW THE DISCRE-
TIONARY SURTAX PROGRAM AT A SPECI-
FIED INTERVALAND PROVIDE A REPORT
TO THE GOVERNOR AND LEGISLATURE;
PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

BROWARD COUNTY LEGISLATIVE DEL-
EGATION
REPRESENTATIVE SHEVRIN JONES, CHAIR
11/17/2019 6511402

Miscellaneous

Move Toward Success
Call Classified
1-800-250-2000
to let Sun Sentinel
Classifieds work
for you

RAM 1500 CREW CAB CLASSIC SLT -
2015 to 2019 730 Pick Up Trucks in stock.
227 Ram models to choose from plus
Chevy, Ford, GMC, Honda, Nissan& Toyota.

HUGE NEW LOCATION
NOW OPEN IN BROWARD!

NO HIDDEN FEES! INSTANT FINANCING!
SAVE THOUSANDS! TRADES WELCOME!
www.Of�easeOnly.com • (954) 623-8449.

NISSAN FRONTIER CREW CAB - 2015 to
2019 730 Pick Up Trucks in stock.
51 Nissan models to choose from plus
Chevy, Ford, GMC, Honda, Ram & Toyota.

HUGE NEW LOCATION
NOW OPEN IN BROWARD!

NO HIDDEN FEES! INSTANT FINANCING!
SAVE THOUSANDS! TRADES WELCOME!
www.Of�easeOnly.com • (954) 623-8449.

FORD F150 SUPER CREW - 2015 to 2019,
730 Pick Up Trucks in stock.

196 Ford models to choose from plus
Chevy, GMC, Honda, Nissan, Ram & Toyota.

HUGE NEW LOCATION
NOW OPEN IN BROWARD!

NO HIDDEN FEES! INSTANT FINANCING!
SAVE THOUSANDS! TRADES WELCOME!
www.Of�easeOnly.com • (954) 623-8449.

FORD F150 4 DOOR SUPER CREW
LARIAT STYLESIDE - 2001 - V8, A/C,
Cloth Seats, Runs Good! Work Ready!!
Only $2,995 Cash Price. Call 954-941-6452

DODGE RAM 1500 TRUCK - 2005 - Auto,
V8, A/C, Cloth Seats, Runs Great! Work
Ready! Only $4,900. Call 954-941-6452.

Trucks

TOYOTA SIENNA LE - 2015 to 2019,
76 Vans & Minivans in stock.

9 Toyota, 12 Chevy, 29 Dodge, 5 Honda +
Chrysler, Ford, GMC, Kia & Nissan models

HUGE NEW LOCATION
NOW OPEN IN BROWARD!

NO HIDDEN FEES! INSTANT FINANCING!
SAVE THOUSANDS! TRADES WELCOME!
www.Of�easeOnly.com • (954) 623-8449.

DODGE GRAND CARAVAN SXT - 2015
to 2019, 76 Vans & Minivans in stock.
29 Dodge, 12 Chevy, 5 Honda, 9 Toyota +
Chrysler, Ford, GMC, Kia & Nissan models

HUGE NEW LOCATION
NOW OPEN IN BROWARD!

NO HIDDEN FEES! INSTANT FINANCING!
SAVE THOUSANDS! TRADES WELCOME!
www.Of�easeOnly.com • (954) 623-8449

CHEVROLET EXPRESS 2500 - 2015 to
2019, 76 Vans & Minivans in stock.
12 Chevy, 29 Dodge, 5 Honda, 9 Toyota +
Chrysler, Ford, GMC, Kia & Nissan models

HUGE NEW LOCATION
NOW OPEN IN BROWARD!

NO HIDDEN FEES! INSTANT FINANCING!
SAVE THOUSANDS! TRADES WELCOME!
www.Of�easeOnly.com • (954) 623-8449.

Vans

KEYSTONE OUTBACK - 2006 Travel
Trailer $8900 OBO great condition. New
AC. Replaced roof, everything works. A
lot of extras Cesar Quintero, 7863465005.
cesar_quintero_1999@yahoo.com

DODGE ROADTREK MINI
MOTORHOME 19FT - 2001 55,000 Miles
Upgraded 2019 New tires shock A/C Etc
The Van drives like a nice car, why spend
150K when Mine’s just like new for 36K!
Leave message for Max, 9542585511.

RecreationalVehicles/
Campers forSale

Transportation
SunSentinel.com/Cars

YAMAHA JET SKI - 4 PASSENGER
TURBOJET - Low 40 Hours. PRICE
REDUCED !! $10,900. Call 561-676-1912

Personal/Watercraft

Marine
SunSentinel.com/Cars

BROWARD COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF
AVIATION

NOISE EXPOSURE MAP COMPLIANCE
DETERMINATION

PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENT
FORT LAUDERDALE INTERNATIONAL

AIRPORT
Pursuant to Section 107(a) and (b) [Title
49, United States Code, Section 47506]
of the Airport Safety and Noise Abate-
ment Act of 1979, as amended, notice
is hereby given that on October 3, 2019,
the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA)
has completed its evaluation of, and has
issued formal determination that the
Noise Exposure Maps for Fort Lauderdale
International Airport, located in Broward
County, Florida comply with the Title 14
Code of Federal Regulations Part 150 (14
CFR Part 150). These maps and support-
ing documentation are accessible for
public review at www.fllpart150.com.
11/03, 11/10, 11/17/19 6482124

Miscellaneous
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CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE
BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT MEETING
CITY COMMISSION CHAMBERS

CITY HALL
100 N ANDREWS AVENUE FORT LAUDERDALE, FL 33301

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 13, 2019
6:30 PM

AGENDA

I. CALL TO ORDER / PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES / DETERMINATION OF QUORUM
III. PUBLIC SIGN-IN / SWEARING-IN
IV. AGENDA ITEMS:

1. CASE: B19025
OWNER: ROBERT LARSEN
AGENT: N/A
ADDRESS: 728 NW 3 STREET, FORT LAUDERDALE, FL. 33311
LEGAL DESCRIPTION: FT LAUDERDALE LAND & DEV CO SUB BLK 6 FT LAUD 1-57 D LOT 13
TO 15 BLK D
ZONING DISTRICT: RMM-25
COMMISSION DISTRICT: 3
REQUESTING: Sec. 47-5.36. - Table of dimensional requirements for the RMM-25 district.
The RMM-25 Zoning District has a twenty five (25) foot required front yard.

The applicant is requesting a reduction to the front yard setback from the required twen-
ty five feet (25) to twenty four point eight feet (24.8) measured from the front property
line, for a total reduction of 0.2 feet or 2.4 inches.

2. CASE: B19029
OWNER: R W L 4 INC
AGENT: CRUSH LAW, P.A.- JASON S. CRUSH
ADDRESS: 810 NE 4 AVENUE, FORT LAUDERDALE, FLORIDA 33304
LEGAL DESCRIPTION: PROGRESSO RESUB OF BLK 254 72-2 B LOT 28 TO 30 BLK 254
ZONING DISTRICT: RAC-UV
COMMISSION DISTRICT: 2
REQUESTING: Sec. 5-26. - Distance between establishments.
(b) The board of adjustment is authorized to grant special exceptions to the distance
requirements as established by (a) above where the board finds that such special excep-
tion will:
(1) Not be contrary to the public interests; and
(2) Not incompatible with adjoining properties or the surrounding neighborhood. The ap-
plication for a special exception and the processing and hearing upon such application
shall be in accordance with section 47-24.12(A).

The applicant is requesting a special exception for the required distance separation of
three hundred (300) feet between establishments selling alcoholic beverages. They are
requesting the distance separation be reduced from three hundred (300) feet to two
hundred sixty-six (266) feet, a total reduction of thirty-four (34) feet.

3. CASE: B19031
OWNER: LAS OLAS 825 LLC
AGENT: CRUSH LAW, P.A.- JASON S. CRUSH
ADDRESS:825 E LAS OLAS BLVD, FORT LAUDERDALE, FLORIDA 33301
LEGAL DESCRIPTION: COLEE HAMMOCK 1-17 B LOT 15,16 LESS E 46.4 BLK 9
ZONING DISTRICT: B-1
COMMISSION DISTRICT: 4
REQUESTING: Sec. 5-26. - Distance between establishments.
(b) The board of adjustment is authorized to grant special exceptions to the distance
requirements as established by (a) above where the board finds that such special excep-
tion will:
(1) Not be contrary to the public interests; and
(2) Not incompatible with adjoining properties or the surrounding neighborhood. The ap-
plication for a special exception and the processing and hearing upon such application
shall be in accordance with section 47-24.12(A).

The applicant is requesting a special exception for the required distance separation of
three hundred (300) feet between establishments selling alcoholic beverages. They are
requesting the distance separation be reduced from three hundred (300) feet to fifty (50)
feet, a total reduction of two hundred fifty (250) feet.

4. CASE: B19033
OWNER: OAKLAND 95 LLC
AGENT: N/A
ADDRESS: 2598 NW 18 TERRACE , FORT LAUDERDALE, FLORIDA 33311
LEGAL DESCRIPTION: OSSWALD PARK 143-29 B PT OF PARCEL A DESC’D AS,BEG AT NE
COR OF NW1/4 OF SW1/4 OF SEC 28,W 45,SE 54.78, N 32 TO POB
ZONING DISTRICT: M3 (Broward County Zoning)
COMMISSION DISTRICT: 3
REQUESTING: Sec. 39-307. General provisions.
(h) Use of premises without buildings. Except for vehicle, equipment or bulk material
storage yards, all permitted uses shall be conducted from a building on the plot which
building shall be a minimum of one hundred fifty (150) square feet in area and which
shall contain permanent sanitary facilities.

The applicant is requesting a variance to allow storage of materials and equipment in ad-
dition to conducting the actual work process outside of a building.

Sec. 39-307. General provisions.
(i) Use of residentially-zoned property for access. No privately owned land or public or
private street upon which residentially-zoned properties directly abut shall be used for
driveway or vehicular access purposes to any plot in a manufacturing and industrial
district, except where a public street provides the sole access to the manufacturing and
industrial property.

The applicant is requesting a variance to allow access to their property from a privately
owned residential property, which is currently owned by the applicant.

Sec. 39-313. Limitations of uses.
(n) Recycling facilities. Recycling facilities, except auto salvage yards, shall be located at
least five hundred (500) feet from any residentially-zoned district and at least two hun-
dred (200) feet from any business-zoned district. All materials stored, handled or repack-
aged on the premises shall either be in containers or stored within a building.

The applicant is requesting a variance from the requirement that the recycling facility be
located no less than five hundred (500) from any residentially zoned property and no less
than two hundred (200) from any business zoned property. These residential and busi-
ness zones are located within the City of Oakland Park.

V. COMMUNICATION TO THE CITY COMMISSION
VI. FOR THE GOOD OF THE CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE
VII. BOARD VOTE FOR BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT 2020 CALENDAR

PLEASE NOTE THAT TWO-WAY COMMUNICATION BETWEEN MEMBERS OF THE BOARD OF
ADJUSTMENTS IS PROHIBITED BY SUNSHINE LAW. PLEASE DO NOT REPLY TO ANY BOARD
MEMBER. ALL DISCUSSIONS ON ITEMS RELATIVE TO THE AGENDA SHOULD TAKE PLACE AT
SCHEDULED BOARD MEETINGS.

Two or more City Commissioners and/or Advisory Board members may be present at this
meeting. If a person decides to appeal any decision made with respect to any matter
considered at this public meeting or hearing, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim
record of the proceedings is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence
upon which the appeal is to be based.

If you desire auxiliary services to assist in viewing or hearing the meetings or reading
agendas and minutes for the meetings, please contact the City Clerk’s office at (954)
828-5002 and arrangements will be made to provide these services for you.

Unless otherwise stated, these items are quasi-judicial. Board members shall disclose
any communication or site visits they have had pursuant to Section 47-1.13 of the ULDR.
All persons speaking on a quasi-judicial matter will be sworn in and will be subject to
cross-examination.
11/10/2019 6508026

CITY OF OAKLAND PARK
LEGAL NOTICE

A quasi-judicial Public Hearing before the
Oakland Park City Commission will be
held Wednesday, November 20, 2019, at
6:30 P.M. or as soon thereafter as may
be heard, in the Commission Chambers
of City Hall at 3650 NE 12th Avenue,
Oakland Park, Florida, to consider the
following:

Case No. CD19-19.1V An application by
Francisco Rodriguez for Bright Invest-
ments, LLC, requesting a variance from
section 24-51.3(C)(1)(a) of the Land Devel-
opment Code, which requires a building
site area to have a minimum of sixty (60)
feet of width in the R-1C zoning district,
to allow for the development of one (1)
single-family dwelling on a parcel with
fifty (50) feet of width, located at 161 NW
45 Street.

This case is subject to quasi-judicial
rules of procedures established by the
City of Oakland Park Ordinance O-95-8.
All affected persons will be allowed to
present evidence at the hearings, bring
forth witnesses and cross-examine wit-
nesses, provided they notify and file the
required form provided by the City Clerk’s
office. The form must be completed and
returned to the City Clerk’s office at least
two (2) calendar days before the meeting.
Failure to submit this form may result
in the City Commission prohibiting your
participation in the hearing. If you have
any questions, please call the City Clerk’s
office at (954) 630-4300.

If a person decides to appeal any decision
made by the above Oakland Park City
Commission with respect to any matter
considered at such hearing, they will
need a record of the proceedings, and for
such purpose they may need to ensure
that a verbatim record of the proceed-
ings is made, which record includes the
testimony and evidence upon which the
appeal is to be based.

All interested parties are invited to attend
and be heard with respect to the above.
In accordance with the Americans with
Disabilities Act, persons needing a special
accommodation or an interpreter to par-
ticipate in this proceeding should contact
the City Clerk’s office at 954.630.4300
at least two days prior to the date of
hearing.

Renee M. Shrout, City Clerk, CMC
11/10/2019 6504712

PublicHearingNotice

NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the
undersigned, desiring to engage in
business under the fictitious name of
GIS Logistics intends to register the
said name with the Florida Department
of State, Division of Corporations,
Tallahassee, FL and/or Clerk of the
Circuit Court of Broward County, FL.
Griffin International Services
982 SW 159th Drive
Pembroke Pines, FL 33027
11/10/2019 6507240

FictitiousNameNotice

LegalNotices
SunSentinel.com/Classified

MEETING NOTICES
NORTH BROWARD HOSPITAL DISTRICT

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
BROWARD HEALTH CORPORATE OF-

FICE, SPECTRUM COMPLEX
1700 NW 49 STREET – SUITE 150, FORT

LAUDERDALE, FLORIDA
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 12, 2019

POSTPONED
(PENSION AND INVESTMENT
COMMITTEE MEETING)

Followed by
Governance Committee Meeting -
10:00 am
Followed by
Compliance & Ethics Committee Meeting
Followed by
Finance Committee Meeting
Followed by
Human Resource Committee Meeting
The purpose of these meetings is to re-
view and consider any matters within the
Committees’ respective jurisdiction.
For additional information on Broward
Health’s Committees, please go to the
following link:
https://www.browardhealth.org/pages/
board-calendar
Persons with disabilities requiring special
accommodations in order to participate
should contact the District by calling 954-
473-7481 at least 48 hours in advance
of the meeting to request such accom-
modations.
Any person who decides to appeal any
decision of the District’s Board with
respect to any matter considered at
these meetings will need a record of the
proceedings, and for such purpose, may
need to ensure that a verbatim record of
the proceedings is made which record
includes testimony and evidence upon
which the appeal is to be based.
11/10/19 6507848

MEETING NOTICES
NORTH BROWARD HOSPITAL DISTRICT

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
BROWARD HEALTH CORPORATE
OFFICE, SPECTRUM COMPLEX

1700 NW 49 STREET – SUITE 150, FORT
LAUDERDALE, FLORIDA

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 20, 2019
AUDIT COMMITTEE MEETING – 2:30 PM

FOLLOWED BY
PENSION AND INVESTMENT
COMMITTEE MEETING

The purpose of these meetings is to re-
view and consider any matters within the
Committees’ respective jurisdiction.
For additional information on Broward
Health’s Committees, please go to the
following link:
https://www.browardhealth.org/pages/
board-calendar
Persons with disabilities requiring special
accommodations in order to participate
should contact the District by calling 954-
473-7481 at least 48 hours in advance
of the meeting to request such accom-
modations.
Any person who decides to appeal any
decision of the District’s Board with
respect to any matter considered at
these meetings will need a record of the
proceedings, and for such purpose, may
need to ensure that a verbatim record of
the proceedings is made which record
includes testimony and evidence upon
which the appeal is to be based.
11/10/19 6507833

PublicHearingNotice

CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE
PLANNING AND ZONING BOARD ACTING AS THE LOCAL PLANNING AGENCY

(LPA)
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

COMPREHENSIVE PLAN AMENDMENT

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Planning and Zoning Board, acting as the Local Plan-
ning Agency (LPA) of the City of Fort Lauderdale, shall hold a public hearing on Wednes-
day, November 20, 2019 at 6:00 PM or as soon thereafter as the same may be heard in
the City Commission Chambers, City Hall, 1st floor, 100 North Andrews Avenue, Fort Lau-
derdale, Florida for the purpose of hearing an application for the adoption of proposed
text amendments to the Comprehensive Plan of the City of Fort Lauderdale, Florida
(Case #L19001), as described below:

Amend text in the Administration and Implementation, Future Land Use Element,
Housing Element, Infrastructure, Coastal Management Element, Conservation Element,
Intergovernmental Coordination Element, Capital Improvements Element, Transportation
and Mobility Element, Parks and Recreation Element, Historic Preservation Element, and
Public School Facilities Element, and add new Urban Design Element, Climate Change
Element and Economic Development Element.

All interested persons may appear at said meeting and be heard with respect to the
proposed amendments. Information on this amendment may be obtained from the De-
partment of Sustainable Development, Urban Design and Planning division, 700 NW 19th
Avenue, Fort Lauderdale, Florida, during normal business hours.

JEFF A. MODARELLI
City Clerk
City of Fort Lauderdale, Florida

If any person decides to appeal any decision made with respect to any matter consid-
ered at this public meeting or hearing, he/she will need a record of the proceedings, and
for such purpose, he/she may need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceedings
is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence upon which the appeal is to
be based.
If you desire auxiliary services to assist in viewing or hearing the meetings or reading
agendas and minutes for the meetings, please contact the City Clerk at 954-828-5002,
and arrangements will be made to provide these services for you. A turnkey video sys-
tem is also available for your use during this meeting.
11/10/2019

CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE
PLANNING AND ZONING BOARD ACTING AS THE LOCAL PLANNING AGENCY

(LPA)
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

COMPREHENSIVE PLAN AMENDMENT

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Planning and Zoning Board, acting as the Local Plan-
ning Agency (LPA) of the City of Fort Lauderdale, shall hold a public hearing on Wednes-
day, November 20, 2019 at 6:00 PM or as soon thereafter as the same may be heard in
the City Commission Chambers, City Hall, 1st floor, 100 North Andrews Avenue, Fort Lau-
derdale, Florida for the purpose of hearing an application for the adoption of proposed
text amendments to the Comprehensive Plan of the City of Fort Lauderdale, Florida
(Case #L19002), as described below:

Amend text in the Infrastructure Element to update the 10-Year Water Supply Plan.

All interested persons may appear at said meeting and be heard with respect to the
proposed amendments. Information on this amendment may be obtained from the De-
partment of Sustainable Development, Urban Design and Planning division, 700 NW 19th
Avenue, Fort Lauderdale, Florida, during normal business hours.

JEFF A. MODARELLI
City Clerk
City of Fort Lauderdale, Florida

If any person decides to appeal any decision made with respect to any matter consid-
ered at this public meeting or hearing, he/she will need a record of the proceedings, and
for such purpose, he/she may need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceedings
is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence upon which the appeal is to
be based.
If you desire auxiliary services to assist in viewing or hearing the meetings or reading
agendas and minutes for the meetings, please contact the City Clerk at 954-828-5002,
and arrangements will be made to provide these services for you. A turnkey video sys-
tem is also available for your use during this meeting.
11/10/2019

Call Classified
For Your Advertising Opportunities!

1-800-250-2000

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
CITY OF HALLANDALE BEACH

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public
hearing will be held by the City Com-
mission of the City of Hallandale Beach,
Florida, onWednesday, November 20,
2019 at 5:30 P.M., as may be continued
from time to time in the City Hall Com-
mission Chambers.

The City of Hallandale Beach proposes to
consider the following:

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

1. A RESOLUTION OF THE MAYOR AND
CITY COMMISSION OF HALLANDALE
BEACH, FLORIDA, APPROVING A REQUEST
FOR ALLOCATION OF REGIONAL ACTIVITY
CENTER UNITS ABOVE THE BASE DENSITY
IN ORDER TO CONSTRUCT THE MARGO
PROJECT WITH 6 RESIDENTIAL UNITS AT
THE PROPERTY LOCATED AT 401 PEM-
BROKE ROAD.

2. AN ORDINANCE OF THE MAYOR AND
CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF HAL-
LANDALE BEACH, FLORIDA, AMENDING
CHAPTER 5, “CODE OF ORDINANCES
OF THE CITY OF HALLANDALE BEACH,
FLORIDA; AMENDING SECTION 5-6,
“DISTANCES BETWEEN BUSINESSES AND
FROM SCHOOLS, CHURCHES AND PUBLIC
PARKS”; PROVIDING FOR CODIFICATION;
PROVIDING FOR CONFLICT; PROVIDING
FOR SEVERABILITY; AND PROVIDING FOR
AN EFFECTIVE DATE. (SECOND READING)

All interested persons may appear at the
meeting and may be heard with respect
to the proposed matter. Should any
person desire to appeal any decision of
the City Commission with respect to any
matter to be considered at this meeting,
that person shall ensure that a verba-
tim record of the proceedings is made,
which record includes the testimony and
evidence upon which the appeal is to
be based.

The meeting site is accessible to the
handicapped or persons needing special
accommodations. Requests for special
accommodations may be directed to 954-
457-1340 no later than three (3) business
days prior to the public hearing date.

Interested parties may appear at the
aforesaid time and place and be heard
with respect to the above. The applica-
tions may be inspected at the Office of
the City Clerk, 400 South Federal High-
way, Hallandale Beach, Florida, during
normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. to 5:00
p.m., Monday through Friday.

Jenorgen M. Guillen, CMC
City Clerk
11/10/2019 6503131

CITY OF OAKLAND PARK
LEGAL NOTICE

A quasi-judicial Public Hearing before the
Oakland Park City Commission will be
held Wednesday, November 20, 2019, at
6:30 P.M. or as soon thereafter as may
be heard, in the Commission Chambers
of City Hall at 3650 NE 12th Avenue,
Oakland Park, Florida, to consider the
following:

Case No. CD19-19V An application by
Francisco Rodriguez for Bright Invest-
ments, LLC, requesting a variance from
section 24-51.3(C)(1)(a) of the Land Devel-
opment Code, which requires a building
site area to have a minimum of sixty (60)
feet of width in the R-1C zoning district,
to allow for the development of one (1)
single-family dwelling on a parcel with
fifty (50) feet of width, located at 121 NW
45 Street.

This case is subject to quasi-judicial
rules of procedures established by the
City of Oakland Park Ordinance O-95-8.
All affected persons will be allowed to
present evidence at the hearings, bring
forth witnesses and cross-examine wit-
nesses, provided they notify and file the
required form provided by the City Clerk’s
office. The form must be completed and
returned to the City Clerk’s office at least
two (2) calendar days before the meeting.
Failure to submit this form may result
in the City Commission prohibiting your
participation in the hearing. If you have
any questions, please call the City Clerk’s
office at (954) 630-4300.

If a person decides to appeal any decision
made by the above Oakland Park City
Commission with respect to any matter
considered at such hearing, they will
need a record of the proceedings, and for
such purpose they may need to ensure
that a verbatim record of the proceed-
ings is made, which record includes the
testimony and evidence upon which the
appeal is to be based.

All interested parties are invited to attend
and be heard with respect to the above.
In accordance with the Americans with
Disabilities Act, persons needing a special
accommodation or an interpreter to par-
ticipate in this proceeding should contact
the City Clerk’s office at 954.630.4300
at least two days prior to the date of
hearing.

Renee M. Shrout, City Clerk, CMC
11/10/2019 6504706

PublicHearingNotice

CITY OF OAKLAND PARK
LEGAL NOTICE

A quasi-judicial Public Hearing before the
Oakland Park City Commission will be
held Wednesday, November 20, 2019, at
6:30 P.M. or as soon thereafter as may
be heard, in the Commission Chambers
of City Hall at 3650 NE 12th Avenue,
Oakland Park, Florida, to consider the
following:

Case #CD19-09RZ/CU “Safe & Secure

CITY OF OAKLAND PARK
LEGAL NOTICE

A quasi-judicial Public Hearing before the
Oakland Park City Commission will be
held Wednesday, November 20, 2019, at
6:30 P.M. or as soon thereafter as may
be heard, in the Commission Chambers
of City Hall at 3650 NE 12th Avenue,
Oakland Park, Florida, to consider the
following:

Case No. CD19-23V An application by
Hamilton Holdings, LLC, requesting a
variance from section 24-31(C)(2) of the
land development code, which requires a
building site area to have a minimum of
8,000 square feet for a two-family dwell-
ing in the R-2 zoning district, to allow for
the development of a two-family dwelling
on a parcel smaller than required, located
at 3451 NE 15 Avenue.

This case is subject to quasi-judicial
rules of procedures established by the
City of Oakland Park Ordinance O-95-8.
All affected persons will be allowed to
present evidence at the hearings, bring
forth witnesses and cross-examine wit-
nesses, provided they notify and file the
required form provided by the City Clerk’s
office. The form must be completed and
returned to the City Clerk’s office at least
two (2) calendar days before the meeting.
Failure to submit this form may result
in the City Commission prohibiting your
participation in the hearing. If you have
any questions, please call the City Clerk’s
office at (954) 630-4300.

If a person decides to appeal any decision
made by the above Oakland Park City
Commission with respect to any matter
considered at such hearing, they will
need a record of the proceedings, and for
such purpose they may need to ensure
that a verbatim record of the proceed-
ings is made, which record includes the
testimony and evidence upon which the
appeal is to be based.

All interested parties are invited to attend
and be heard with respect to the above.
In accordance with the Americans with
Disabilities Act, persons needing a special
accommodation or an interpreter to par-
ticipate in this proceeding should contact
the City Clerk’s office at 954.630.4300
at least two days prior to the date of
hearing.

Renee M. Shrout, City Clerk, CMC
11/10/2019 6504680

CITY OF OAKLAND PARK
LEGAL NOTICE

A quasi-judicial Public Hearing before the
Oakland Park City Commission will be
held Wednesday, November 20, 2019, at
6:30 P.M. or as soon thereafter as may
be heard, in the Commission Chambers
of City Hall at 3650 NE 12th Avenue,
Oakland Park, Florida, to consider the
following:

Case No. CD19-20V An application by
Francisco Rodriguez for Bright Invest-
ments, LLC, requesting a variance from
section 24-51.3(C)(1)(a) of the Land Devel-
opment Code, which requires a building
site area to have a minimum of sixty (60)
feet of width in the R-1C zoning district,
to allow for the development of one (1)
single-family dwelling on a parcel with
fifty (50) feet of width, located at 5240
NW 1 Avenue.

This case is subject to quasi-judicial
rules of procedures established by the
City of Oakland Park Ordinance O-95-8.
All affected persons will be allowed to
present evidence at the hearings, bring
forth witnesses and cross-examine wit-
nesses, provided they notify and file the
required form provided by the City Clerk’s
office. The form must be completed and
returned to the City Clerk’s office at least
two (2) calendar days before the meeting.
Failure to submit this form may result
in the City Commission prohibiting your
participation in the hearing. If you have
any questions, please call the City Clerk’s
office at (954) 630-4300.

If a person decides to appeal any decision
made by the above Oakland Park City
Commission with respect to any matter
considered at such hearing, they will
need a record of the proceedings, and for
such purpose they may need to ensure
that a verbatim record of the proceed-
ings is made, which record includes the
testimony and evidence upon which the
appeal is to be based.

All interested parties are invited to attend
and be heard with respect to the above.
In accordance with the Americans with
Disabilities Act, persons needing a special
accommodation or an interpreter to par-
ticipate in this proceeding should contact
the City Clerk’s office at 954.630.4300
at least two days prior to the date of
hearing.

Renee M. Shrout, City Clerk, CMC
11/10/2019 6504726

PublicHearingNotice

CALL CLASSIFIED
For Your Advertising
Opportunities
1-800-250-2000

AUCTION NOTICE
On 11/22/2019 at 9:30am an auction
will take place at 2108 SW 59th AVE
WEST PARK FL 33023. TRS TOWING LLC.
reserves the right to accept or reject any
and/or all bids. The following vehicle(s)
will be auctioned:
1996 TOYT 1NXBA02E1TZ431423

11/10/2019 6506890

Miscellaneous

NOTICE OF SELF STORAGE SALE
Please take notice Prime Storage – Hia-
leah located at 1000 Hialeah Dr., Hialeah,
FL 33010 intends to hold a sale to sell
the property stored at the Facility by the
below list of Occupants whom are in
default at an Auction. The sale will occur
as an online auction via www.storaget-
reasures.com on 11/20/2019 at 12:00pm.
Unless stated otherwise the description
of the contents are household goods and
furnishings. Kelly Patrice Delgado unit
#1409. This sale may be withdrawn at any
time without notice. Certain terms and
conditions apply. See manager for details.
11/3, 11/10/2019 6488233

NOTICE OF SELF STORAGE SALE
Please take notice Prime Storage - West
Palm Beach located at 422 7th Street,
West Palm Beach, FL 33401 intends to
hold a sale to sell the property stored
at the Facility by the below list of Occu-
pants whom are in default at a Auction.
The sale will occur as an Online Auc-
tion via www.storagetreasures.com on
11/20/2019 at 12:00 PM. Unless stated
otherwise the description of the contents
are household goods and furnishings.
Stephanie Judd unit #1303; Bernice Parks
unit #2047; James A. Davis unit #2192;
Willie Trice unit #2207; Eugene Cash unit
#2363; Jeannie Coleman unit #2364. This
sale may be withdrawn at any time with-
out notice. Certain terms and conditions
apply. See manager for details.
11/3, 11/10/2019 6488223

SaleNotices

CITY OF PLANTATION
CITY COUNCIL

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
AND/OR MEETING

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT A PUBLIC
HEARING AND/OR PUBLIC MEETING WILL
BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 20,
2019 AT 7:30 PM OR AS SOON THEREAF-
TER AS POSSIBLE AT PLANTATION CITY
HALL, 400 NW 73 AVENUE, PLANTATION,
FLORIDA.

THE ITEM IN ITS ENTIRETY MAY BE IN-
SPECTED AT THE OFFICE OF THE CITY
CLERK DURING REGULAR WORKING
HOURS (8:00 AM – 4:30 PM M-F)

THE CITY OF PLANTATION CITY COUNCIL
WILL CONSIDER:

A REQUEST FOR SIGN SPECIAL EXCEP-
TION FOR CHASE BANK LOCATED AT
2 NORTH STATE ROAD 7. PROPERTY
DESCRIBED AS MAYHUE’S PLAT 99-9 B
PARCEL A OF THE PUBLIC RECORDS OF
BROWARD COUNTY, FLORIDA, PROPERTY
IS ZONED SPI-2 (FOUR CORNERS).
-AND-
A REQUEST TO APPROVE A SITE PLAN,
ELEVATIONS AND LANDSCAPE PLAN FOR
A 135-ROOM HOTEL. PROPERTY IS LO-
CATED IN AN SPI-3 ZONING DISTRICT ON
PROPERTY LYING IN SECTION 4, TOWN-
SHIP 50 SOUTH, RANGE 41 EAST AND
DESCRIBED AS A PORTION OF PARCEL A
OF THE TOYS R US PLAT, AS RECORDED
IN PLAT BOOK 113, PAGE 18, OF THE
PUBLIC RECORDS OF BROWARD COUNTY
FLORIDA,AND GENERALLY LOCATED ON
THE WEST SIDE OF UNIVERSITY DRIVE
APPROXIMATELY ¼ MILE NORTH OF BRO-
WARD BOULEVARD (PLANTATIONWALK).
PP19-0015

IF A PERSON DECIDES TO APPEAL ANY
DECISION MADE BY THE CITY COUNCIL
WITH RESPECT TO ANY MATTER CON-
SIDERED AT THIS HEARING AND/OR
MEETING WILL NEED TO ENSURE THAT A
VERBATIM RECORD OF THE PROCEEDINGS
IS MADE, WHICH RECORD INCLUDES THE
TESTIMONY AND EVIDENCE UPON WHICH
THE APPEAL OF TO BE BASED. (ANYONE
DESIRING A VERBATIM TRANSCRIPT SHALL
HAVE THE RESPONSIBILITY AT THEIR OWN
EXPENSE TO ARRANGE FOR THE TRAN-
SCRIPT)IF A PERSON DECIDES TO AP-
PEAL ANY DECISION MADE BY THE CITY
COUNCIL WITH RESPECT TO ANY MATTER
CONSIDERED AT THIS HEARING AND/OR
MEETING WILL NEED TO ENSURE THAT A
VERBATIM RECORD OF THE PROCEEDINGS
IS MADE, WHICH RECORD INCLUDES THE
TESTIMONY AND EVIDENCE UPON WHICH
THE APPEAL OF TO BE BASED. (ANYONE
DESIRING A VERBATIM TRANSCRIPT SHALL
HAVE THE RESPONSIBILITY AT THEIR
OWN EXPENSE TO ARRANGE FOR THE
TRANSCRIPT)

THE CITY OF PLANTATION WILL PROVIDE
REASONABLE ACCOMODATIONS FOR
DISABLED INDIVDUALS REQUESTING SPE-
CIAL ASSISTANCE IN ORDER TO ATTEND
OR PARTICIPATE IN THIS HEARING AND/
OR MEETING. PROVIDED HOWEVER, THAT
A REQUEST FOR SUCH ASSISTANCE BE
MADE TO THE OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK
(954) 797-2237 AT LEAST THREE (3) CAL-
ENDAR DAYS PRIOR TO THE SCHEDULED
MEETING.

SUSAN SLATTERY, MMC
CITY CLERK
11/10/2019 6500061

Self-Storage”An application by Oakland
Lakes Blvd., LLC for rezoning approval on
a 2.53 gross acre property to allow for
the construction of a self-storage facility
at 2203 West Oakland Park Blvd. Existing
zoning is B-1, Community Business Dis-
trict; proposed zoning is B-3, Commercial-
Industrial District.

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY COMMIS-
SION OF THE CITY OF OAKLAND PARK,
FLORIDA, APPROVING THE APPLICATION
FOR REZONING FROM B-1, COMMUNITY
BUSINESS DISTRICT TO B-3, COMMER-
CIAL-INDUSTRIAL DISTRICT TO ENABLE
DEVELOPMENT OF A SELF-STORAGE
FACILITY FOR THE VACANT PROPERTY
LOCATED AT 2203W. OAKLAND PARK
BOULEVARD (FOLIOS 4942-20-04-0071
AND 4942-20-04-0080); AS MORE PAR-
TICULARLY DESCRIBED HEREIN AND
CONTAINING 2.53 ACRES MORE OR LESS;
PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; PROVID-
ING FOR CONFLICTS; PROVIDING FOR AN
EFFECTIVE DATE.

This case is subject to quasi-judicial
rules of procedures established by the
City of Oakland Park Ordinance O-95-8.
All affected persons will be allowed to
present evidence at the hearings, bring
forth witnesses and cross-examine wit-
nesses, provided they notify and file the
required form provided by the City Clerk’s
office. The form must be completed and
returned to the City Clerk’s office at least
two (2) calendar days before the meeting.
Failure to submit this form may result
in the City Commission prohibiting your
participation in the hearing. If you have
any questions, please call the City Clerk’s
office at (954) 630-4300.

If a person decides to appeal any decision
made by the above Oakland Park City
Commission with respect to any matter
considered at such hearing, they will
need a record of the proceedings, and for
such purpose they may need to ensure
that a verbatim record of the proceed-
ings is made, which record includes the
testimony and evidence upon which the
appeal is to be based.

All interested parties are invited to attend
and be heard with respect to the above.
In accordance with the Americans with
Disabilities Act, persons needing a special
accommodation or an interpreter to par-
ticipate in this proceeding should contact
the City Clerk’s office at 954.630.4300
at least two days prior to the date of
hearing.

Renee M. Shrout, City Clerk, CMC
11/10/2019 6504695

PublicHearingNotice

Move Toward Success
Call Classified
1-800-250-2000
to let Sun Sentinel
Classifieds work
for you

Call Classified
1-800-250-2000
to take advantage of
Sun Sentinel’s
wide reach

DODGE ROADTREK MINI
MOTORHOME 19FT - 2001 55,000 Miles
Upgraded 2019 New tires shock A/C Etc
The Van drives like a nice car, why spend
150K when Mine’s just like new for 36K!
Leave message for Max, 9542585511.

RecreationalVehicles/
Campers forSale

Transportation
SunSentinel.com/Cars

YAMAHA JET SKI - 4 PASSENGER
TURBOJET - Low 40 Hours. PRICE
REDUCED !! $10,900. Call 561-676-1912

Personal/Watercraft

Marine
SunSentinel.com/Cars

PUBLIC NOTICE LICENSE RENEWAL
W233AP, OAKLAND PARK, FL FAC#

139105
On 10/3/2019, an application for re-
newal of license of FM translator station
W233AP was tendered for filing with the
Federal Communications Commission.
The station is licensed to Radio By Grace,
Inc. to serve the area of Oakland Park, FL.
W233AP operates on channel 233 with
0.099 kilowatts of power from a transmit-
ter located at 26-09-13.3 N, 80-10-11.2 W.
W233AP rebroadcasts stationWZTU(FM),
Miami Beach, FL on channel 235. Individu-
als who wish to advise the FCC of facts
relating to our renewal application and to
whether this station has operated in the
public interest should file comments and
petitions with the FCC by 1/1/2020, by
writing to: FCC, Washington, DC 20554.
11/10/2019 6505688

BROWARD COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF
AVIATION

NOISE EXPOSURE MAP COMPLIANCE
DETERMINATION

PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENT
FORT LAUDERDALE INTERNATIONAL

AIRPORT
Pursuant to Section 107(a) and (b) [Title
49, United States Code, Section 47506]
of the Airport Safety and Noise Abate-
ment Act of 1979, as amended, notice
is hereby given that on October 3, 2019,
the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA)
has completed its evaluation of, and has
issued formal determination that the
Noise Exposure Maps for Fort Lauderdale
International Airport, located in Broward
County, Florida comply with the Title 14
Code of Federal Regulations Part 150 (14
CFR Part 150). These maps and support-
ing documentation are accessible for
public review at www.fllpart150.com.
11/03, 11/10, 11/17/19 6482124

CITY OF CORAL SPRINGS
NOTICE OF LOST/UNCLAIMED

PROPERTY
To: Owner and all persons with stake in:

1. Electric toy car: Silver Mercedes
Benz- AMG
2. $100.00
3.Yellow metal necklace
4. $505.00
5. Bicycle: Black Genesis- GS29

This is property that has been lost or
unclaimed and is currently at the City of
Coral Springs Police Department, 2801
Coral Springs Drive, Coral Springs, FL,
33065. In the event that no person(s)
claim interest in the listed property by
November 11, 2019, the City of Coral
Springs Police Department shall retain
the property for its own use.

All claims for the listed property shall be
made to Sheila Lustigman, 2801 Coral
Springs Drive, Coral Springs, FL, 33065,
and 954-346-1282.
11/02,03,09,10/2019 6490463

PUBLIC NOTICE LICENSE RENEWAL
W288DD, TAMARAC, FL FAC# 138594

On 10/3/2019, an application for re-
newal of license of FM translator station
W288DD was tendered for filing with the
Federal Communications Commission.
The station is licensed to Radio By Grace,
Inc. to serve the area of Tamarac, FL.
W288DD operates on channel 288 with
0.085 kilowatts of power from a transmit-
ter located at 25-59-10.0N, 80-11-36.3 W.
W288DD rebroadcasts station WZTU(FM),
Miami Beach, FL on channel 235. Individu-
als who wish to advise the FCC of facts
relating to our renewal application and to
whether this station has operated in the
public interest should file comments and
petitions with the FCC by 1/1/2020, by
writing to: FCC, Washington, DC 20554.
11/10/2019 6505693

BANKRUPTCY JUDGESHIP, SOUTHERN
DISTRICT OF FLORIDA

The United States Court of Appeals for
the Eleventh Circuit invites applica-
tions from highly qualified persons for a
14-year term of appointment as United
States Bankruptcy Judge for the Southern
District of Florida in Fort Lauderdale. The
current salary is $194,028.

A full announcement and application
may be obtained from any Federal Court
Clerk in the states of Alabama, Georgia
and Florida; from James P. Gerstenlauer,
Circuit Executive, United States Court
of Appeals for the Eleventh Circuit, 56
Forsyth Street, NW, Atlanta, Georgia
30303; telephone (404) 335-6535; or by
accessing the 11th Circuit website www.
ca11.uscourts.gov. Interested persons
may contact the Circuit Executive for ad-
ditional information. The application must
be completed by the applicant and must
be received in the Circuit Executive’s Of-
fice no later than 2 December 2019. Email
and fax copies of applications will not be
accepted.

The United States Courts are Equal Op-
portunity Employers
11/10, 11/17/2019 6501066

PUBLIC NOTICE
Crown Castle is proposing to install a
40-foot steel pole telecommunications
facility at the following site: 1210 NW
36th Street, Miami, Miami-Dade County,
FL 33142 (25 48 34.9 N / 80 12 59.4 W).
The facility is not expected to be FAA
lighted. Crown Castle invites comments
from any interested party on the impact
of the proposed action on any districts,
sites, buildings, structures or objects
significant in American history, archaeol-
ogy, engineering or culture that are listed
or determined eligible for listing in the
National Register of Historic Places and/
or specific reason the proposed action
may have a significant impact on the
quality of the human environment. Spe-
cific information regarding the project is
available by contacting Monica Gambino
at 724 416 2516 during normal business
hours. Comments must be received at
1500 Corporate Drive, Canonsburg, PA
15317, ATTN: Monica Gambino or via tele-
phone at 724 416 2516 within 30 days
of the date of this notice. (Ref. EBI Project
#6119004520)
11/10/2019 6507400
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A study offers close look at airport noise. 
Fed-up neighbors don't buy the findings.
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By Larry Barszewski
South Florida Sun Sentinel

JANUARY 25, 2019, 5:25 PM 

roward residents complaining about earsplitting airplane traffic are finding little relief in a new 

airport noise study.

The draft report for Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood International Airport shows where noise is reaching 

unacceptable levels and — according to the report — it’s not in many of the neighborhoods where 

complaints have been the loudest.

The noise study is the first in 25 years for the airport, providing a fresh look at sound issues generated 

by the airport’s increased traffic and its new and expanded runway configurations. Residents under 

the flight paths have been waiting for the study, hoping it could be used to persuade federal aviation 

officials to make changes that would keep the noise away from their homes.

A new noise study at Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood International Airport will be used to determine if any changes need to be made 

to adjust flights to protect neighborhoods being impacted by high noise levels. (Courtesy/Broward County, Part 150 study)
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But the study didn’t live up to their expectations. Critics say it is flawed for two main reasons:

— It relies on computer modeling using flight track data and projected sound volumes to determine 

noise levels rather than actual, monitored sound levels around the airport.

— It averages noise levels over an entire year and doesn’t consider seasonal flight patterns that can 

bring prolonged noise over some neighborhoods for weeks or months at a time.

When the flights are overhead, there’s no getting away from the noise, said Helga Long, of the Royal 

Palm South neighborhood in Plantation.

“It’s all day long,” Long said. “It starts in the morning before 7 and it can go until midnight.”

Under the flight paths
Long’s community is west of the airport to the north of Interstate 595. Neighborhoods along that 

stretch are affected more heavily in winter as seasonal westerly winds force planes to take off to the 

west. Many of the planes bank to the northwest, over the neighborhoods, before heading to 

destinations up the east coast.

Michael Arnold, senior vice president of the ESA firm doing the study, said all its parameters are 

established by the Federal Aviation Administration.

So, despite heavy complaints from many communities, FAA rules require noise studies to look at 

sound levels over an entire year, Arnold said. That’s why the noise maps don’t show Long’s 

neighborhood as needing attention, he said.

“I think the challenge was nobody really knew what the noise footprint was going to look like,” Arnold 

said. “I think we were surprised it didn’t show more of a concentration in that direction.”

Westerly takeoffs make up only a fifth of all departures from the airport, the study says, so their noise 

impact is greatly minimized when averaged over a year’s time span. The annualized noise levels factor 

in the much larger number of days in the western communities when there was no airplane noise 

overhead, Arnold said.

South Florida’s prevailing winds are usually from the east, with planes taking off to the east and over 

the ocean. The normal procedure is for planes to take off facing into the wind.

Plane landings from the west are less of an issue for the communities along I-595, residents said, 

because they follow a more direct path from the west as they approach the airport, putting them over a 

largely industrial area.
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Study enters new phase
Consultants will now take data from the report (called a Part 150 study), have discussions with FAA 

officials about their reasons for using the current headings for arriving and departing flights and 

develop recommendations for federal authorities to review. The recommendations can include 

changes to flight paths, altering land use designations so homes aren’t built in high noise areas and 

other noise abatement or noise mitigation practices. The process won’t be completed until sometime 

in 2020, Arnold said.

But Arnold said people with noise complaints outside the high-decibel areas identified in the study 

won’t likely see any relief.

“Nothing that we can recommend in the study is likely to benefit them,” he said.

The study is looking at all potential noise-affected areas. That includes those to the east — and others 

to the west south of I-595 that are greatly affected by takeoffs and landings on the airport’s south 

runway.

“Our windows rattle, our roofs are covered with soot,” said Conrad Taylor, who lives in Dania Beach’s 

Oakbridge community west of the airport. Taylor said he’s now seeing planes directly over Griffin 

Road. “I want the flight path changed back to the way it was. I’d really like to have that south runway 

shut down.”

Broward County isn’t unique with its noise problems. The FAA has changed flight paths for “safety and 

efficiency” reasons across the country, affecting neighborhoods previously not plagued by noise.

Fort Lauderdale is hoping to use the experience gained from other cities to make sure flight paths steer 

clear of its heavily residential areas.

On Tuesday, city commissioners hired the Kaplan, Kirsch & Rockwell law firm that successfully 

challenged FAA policies at Phoenix’s airport in 2017. The city also plans to hire an independent airport 

noise consultant to help in its dealings with the FAA.

“Through collaboration and engagement we can come up with some great solution sets,” City 

Commissioner Ben Sorensen said. “Challenging in the courts is not my preferred method, but if that’s 

needed, we’re ready and able to do that.”

Sorensen said the city needs to keep its eyes on airport flight patterns because the FAA is also doing 

another study, called Metroplex-Florida, which is assessing the state’s heavily trafficked routes. Any 

changes from that study are at least several years away.
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“What we don’t know is what impact [it will have]. It could be a positive impact, more favorable 

headings, or it could be the opposite,” Sorensen said.

How to avoid the noise
Sara Nichols, of Lauderdale Isles, said the solution to the noise affecting her Fort Lauderdale 

community is simple: Move the westerly departures that have been banking to the northwest back to 

the more due-west heading that was used more frequently in the past. The planes would go farther 

west before turning to the north or south.

“We don’t need this,” Nichols said of the current flight patterns. “What happened years ago, somebody 

arbitrarily decided to change the headings.”

Another Lauderdale Isles homeowner, James Patterson, said consultants should look to a solution 

used in California at the John Wayne Airport in Orange County. Planes there rev their engines to 

achieve quick acceleration, he said, and then take off at a sharp angled ascent so they quickly achieve 

high altitude to reduce the ground-level noise experienced in nearby neighborhoods.

“With the extreme angle of attack, it allows the noise to get way above the homeowners and allows 

them to enjoy peace and quiet,” Patterson said.

The rapid ascent proposal is the type of noise abatement that could be considered for recommendation 

in the Part 150 study, Arnold said. Consultants would have to show the procedure would be beneficial 

in reducing noise for people in the identified high-noise areas and not just those farther out looking 

for some relief, he said.

lbarszewski@SunSentinel.com, 954-356-4556 or Twitter @lbarszewski

Copyright © 2019, Sun Sentinel

This 'attr(data-c-typename)' is related to: Federal Aviation Administration, Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood 

International Airport
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